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CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

January 2, 2017 

 

Heavenly Mother: Blessed are you, my son. 

The instrument: Mother, I only want to serve you and be a useful 
instrument of the Immaculate Heart; work for Your Glory. 

Heavenly Mother: My little one, all the souls that are docile, 
who make themselves small, and obey from the Holy Love, and who 
consecrate themselves to My Son’s Heart and to My Sorrowful and 
Immaculate Heart, are useful instruments for the Lord. To work 
for the Glory of My Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart is to work 
for the Glory of the Most Holy Trinity. 

I desire that My children deepen in the mystery of My human and 
divine Maternity; I am Mother of the Man God; I am the Mother of 
men. Man was created to the image and likeness of God, and all 
was created for My Son, and in Him. Like this the Most Holy 
Trinity chose me to be Mother of the Son of God, who made 
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himself Man through My “Fiat”, and turned Man to rescue the men. 
And, hence, since He came to the world through Me, the world 
must go through Me to Jesus, and through My Mediation as Mother. 

In Bethlehem I gave you God and God game me you, because My 
Maternity also had to extend to all so that the Redeemer’s 
Mission would extend to the entire humanity. 

My Maternity extended His Redemption, and this is why that in 
the Cross, so that the entire saving design would be fulfilled, 
He said, “Here is your mother”. And Jesus by making himself Man 
in My Purest Womb dignified the entire human gender. My 
Maternity has led me to manifest myself to My children, like in 
Fatima.  

I give you My Blessing, in the name of the Father, and the Son, 
and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

January 2, 2017 

 

Dear children, I wish that your hearts be receptors of the Word 
and Presence of My Son Jesus, because, in this manner, like the 
Most Holy Trinity made possible that I give Jesus to humanity, 
now Our Sacred Heart make possible that the souls consecrated to 
us give Jesus to the world, take the Presence and Light of Jesus 
with your actions and testimony, and with your prayers pray for 
the peace of the entire world, for the Church that is being very 
persecuted, for the entire world to be delivered truly to Our 
Two Hearts. 

My dear children, pray, also, for Our Intentions. I ask you, 
dear children, have peace, so peace will be reflected to the 
others, and be testimony of the Light that has come to the the 
world. The Souls of My Marian Army must not live in the 
darkness, because the Light has been given to you: My Son! Take 
this Light that shines for all. Pray, pray, pray much so your 
hearts will receive this Light: My Son, who has become Man. 
Little ones, see the Light, grab it, and take it to the world. I 
am with you and I give you My Blessing, in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

Feast of the Most Holy Name of Jesus 
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January 3, 2017 

 

My son, write the words of My Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart. 
This Maternal Heart of a creature that loves because it has 
given itself completely to listening the Word of God and to His 
holy service, not only from the moment of the Incarnation which 
was the initial moment of My Co-Redeeming Mission, but that from 
before and when I was small, I gave myself to the service of Our 
Abba God. 

My little one, only the hearts that will be open and willing to 
the service of Father will be able to enjoy His Love and 
Presence; since these hearts that with joy and repentance 
receive it, have given their will to God, and with joy obey His 
Word, and enjoy His Reign in their hearts and lives. These 
hearts, which I do desire be also all men, have understood the 
Mystery of the Sweet and Holy Name of Jesus: God who saves. When 
the heart of man enthrones the Holy Name and rejoices in Him, 
and lives in Him, it has discovered that God Son, Jesus, has 
saved him. 

Little one, My Chaste Spouse Saint Joseph and I were the first 
hearts that with the force of the Holy Spirit enthroned this 
Powerful Name that saves the chose People, which is to say, the 
Church. Hence I desire that the souls who live and accept My 
Messages and are consecrated to My Heart enthrone and glorify 
this Holy and Sweet Name 

Little one, in Fatima I have desired to glorify this Glorious 
Name in the entire earth, hence the faithful souls who meditate 
in My Message, live it. And like wanted to make known My Son in 
Fatima, I make it known to my small apostles; Jesus is the Sweet 
and Holy Name of Fatima; in the name of the Father, and the Son, 
and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

January 4, 2017 

 

Dear children of My Most Chaste Heart travel along with the Holy 
Family the way to the desert. The desert represents the letting 
go, the total abandon in God, to walk only in faith. To walk to 
the desert is to walk where the Woman Dressed with the Sun is. 
And to enter in this desert is to seek refuge from the Herod’s, 
from sin, from material richness, so that being with Us, in this 



 

	

http://sagradoscorazonesunidos.blogspot.com.br	-	http://unitedsacredhearts.blogspot.com.br	-	https://sagradoscoracoesunidos.org	 4	

CALLS	OF	LOVE	AND	CONVERSION	–	2017	MESSAGES	

Spiritual Desert, the hearts transform in prayerful hearts, 
contemplative; adoring hearts in spirit and in truth. In the 
silence of the desert listen to God; to be void of the world, to 
be filled with the Holy Spirit. In this desert of silence, of 
complete solitude, abandoned in God only, do prayers of 
reparation, prayers of forgiveness, asking pardon to the Father 
for the sins of the world. In Fatima, the Holy Angel of Peace 
gave the three small shepherds, and through them to the entire 
humanity, prayers of reparation; pray from the heart the prayers 
of Fatima. Little ones, in the desert, purify yourselves and 
grow in the spiritual life; be contemplative and adorers. I give 
you My Patriarchal Blessings: in the name of the Father, and the 
Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF THE CHILD 
JESUS 

First Friday of the Month 

January 6, 2017 

 

Dear children of My Sacred Heart, I desire that your hearts 
contemplate the mystery of My Epiphany with the Adoration of the 
Wise Men. Little ones, I desire that your hearts, also, adore My 
Heart; I wish that you recognize Me as the Son of God, and with 
your lives give a profession of faith, clear and firm that you 
believe in Me. 

Little ones that the hearts of the world turn towards My Heart; 
that the hearts of My Small Faithful Fold console My Small 
Heart, because there are still many souls who reject Me; the 
majority of men reject Me. Hence, little ones, I desire that 
your hearts be repairing hearts, who adore in spirit and in 
truth; to be contemplative and adorers, but adore Me in the 
Bosom and in the Heart of My Mother. Pray for the entire world 
be consecrated to Our Sacred Hearts and My Mother be recognized 
as Co-Redeemer. These two actions, so important, will save the 
entire world.  

Little ones, pray, pray much and in your prayers remember, also, 
My Requests. Don’t forget to pray for Our Intentions. I give you 
My Blessing: in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the 
Holy Spirit. Amen. 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

First Saturday of the month 
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January 7, 2017 

 

Dear children, I desire to renew what I said in Fatima. The Most 
Holy Trinity wishes to establish in the entire world the 
devotion to My Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart through the 
repairing practice of the First Saturday’s of the month, of 
confession, and of Holy Communion accompanied now with fasting 
and a work of charity, corporal mercy or spiritual mercy, so 
your hearts will not only repair My Heart, but also console the 
hearts of the brothers who suffer. 

Dear children, the First Saturday’s open the world to torrents 
of graces. And it is this devotion to My Sorrowful and 
Immaculate Heart that I ask be renewed in all the hearts, 
because this devotion has obtained from the Most Holy Trinity, 
mercy and times of peace for all the peoples. 

Pray also, pray much for the persecuted Christians; pray much 
for the entire Marian Army; pray, My little apostles, for one 
another. Remain united in prayer so that, along with My 
Immaculate Heart, we will win this battle to establish the Reign 
of Jesus Christ in all the hearts through the Triumph of My 
Sorrowful and Immaculate, Co-Redeeming, and Triumphant Heart. 

Little ones, pray with the heart so you will live My Messages 
and and My Son’s Word. 

I bless you. Read the Word of the Lord in Galatians 4; in the 
name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

January 9, 2017 

 

Our Most Holy Mother is dressed in white. She has three roses in 
her bosom. The Mother says: 

 

Dear children, I am the Rose of Perfect Love and with the symbol 
of these roses, I bring the Fragrance of God’s Love towards you. 
My little apostles, with My Heart I desire that you open your 
hearts, abandoning all, emptying yourselves completely, so you 
are filled of the Spirit of the Love of God.  
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Dear children, and when the Spirit of God’s Love is in your 
hearts, you will be capable of pardoning truly, of loving truly, 
but also of living in the Truth. You will be capable to discern 
and glorify Jesus, because with your lives, like tiny roses, you 
will expand the Fragrance of the Love of Jesus in the world. You 
will be light; you will be fragrances, symbols which accompany 
My children, My apostles in spreading and announcing My Maternal 
Words and My Son’s Gospel. 

Little ones, like tiny roses that adorn My Heart, allow me to 
present you to the Most Holy Trinity. Just open your hearts to 
the Love: Jesus loves you! In the name of the Father, and the 
Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen.  

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE HOLY ANGEL OF PEACE 

January 10, 2017 

 

Dear brothers and sisters, as the Angel of the Gift of Peace, by 
intention of the Queen of Heaven, the Lady and Mother of Fatima, 
I wish to invite you to live the Gift of Peace; to ask for the 
Gift of Peace. 

My dear brothers and sisters, and when the Holy Spirit grants 
the Gift of Peace, depending, also, of your faith, giving of 
yourself, and perseverance in prayer, you will have wisdom to 
endure with Peace and patience the sufferings of human life. 

Dear brothers and sisters, as apostles of the Sacred Hearts of 
Jesus and of Mary offer your lives, sorrows, and sufferings, as 
well as the joys and consolations from Heaven to your hearts as 
an offering of love; as a Eucharistic offering. Offer yourselves 
in sacrifice, in reparation, without reproaching, without saying 
no, without putting obstacles; offer yourselves as an offering 
that consoles your Father, in Peace, in trust, in total 
abandonment. See Jesus present in the Holy Eucharist, who offers 
himself without reproach, without denying. He offers himself in 
the Bread so all will eat from Him, so all will get closer to 
Him; and Jesus in the Altar offers himself in Peace for all men. 

Hence, his little apostles, Mary’s children, offer yourselves 
and live your lives of consecration to Jesus and to Mary in 
Peace. Pray in Peace. Repair in Peace. Live in silence and in 
Peace. Jesus is adored in all the Tabernacles of the world! In 
the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 
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CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

January 11, 2017 

 

Dear children of My Most Chaste Heart, I desire that you 
meditate in My Words and keep them in your heart. I only wish to 
share with you what I lived by the side of Jesus and Mother 
Mary, and what I learned from their Sacred Hearts; and you, as 
little apostles who want to form yourselves, must learn also to 
fall in love truly in these Two Hearts. 

Little ones, invoke the Spirit of God over your lives; invoke 
Him from the heart, in spirit and in truth that the Spirit of 
God reveal to your hearts what is in the hearts and that do not 
please Jesus, so that with the Light of his Holy Spirit, you 
will know what is in the hearts and must be purified, so you may 
serve Jesus and Mother Mary with purity of heart. Don’t waste 
the graces of the sufferings that others and the world produce 
in you, take advantage of the small crucifixions so you will be 
purified. 

Dear children, offer yourselves as offerings to the Lord; the 
Holy Spirit acted in my life revealing to me what I should not 
do and what should be done, hence, is that, I was disturbed and 
suffered, but I accepted and assumed what God had for Me; and it 
was to take care of His great Treasure: Jesus and Mary. Be 
docile! Listen to us with the heart! Live My Words! I give you 
My Blessing, as the Patriarch of the Holy Family. Be children of 
Fatima! Fulfill with the force of the Holy Spirit the promise: 
The Immaculate Heart of Mary will triumph; be participants of 
this triumph and, like wise, as it triumphed in My Life, I 
triumphed in yours. In the name of the Father, and the Son, and 
the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

January 12, 2017 

 

Dear children, I wish to invite you to interiorize and reflect 
in your spiritual life; it is necessary that, My little 
apostles, children of My Immaculate Heart reflect on their 
spiritual lives. 
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Little apostles, you must give one hundred percent of your 
strengths, of your lives to live our Messages. It is always 
necessary to grow and grow more each day. It is never too much, 
my little children; more has to be done always for the Work of 
My Son. 

Little ones, look at the rest of humanity: How many are 
endeavoring to consecrate themselves to My Immaculate Heart? How 
many families have consecrated themselves to Our Sacred Hearts? 
How many souls and consecrated have paid attention to Our 
Messages? Therefore, little apostles, repair with your fidelity 
and perseverance, the disobedience and apostasy in which the 
world is. Little ones, be my apostles in the world, for all. 
They are for the souls who want to welcome and live them. 

My apostles, pray much. Jesus is pleased with his Faithful Rest, 
and your prayers are heard always. I am the Lady of the Holy 
Rosary, the Mother of Fatima. Little ones, pray much; it is 
never sufficient; you must always pray more and transform even 
more each day into the person of Jesus. 

My little apostles, I gaze at you and smile, because you console 
My Heart; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

January 13, 2017 

 

Dear apostles of My Sacred Heart, I see you with Mercy and My 
Heart brings you to My Breast so you will be filled of the 
Fountain of My Divine Mercy. 

My little apostles, I wish to remember the Word of My Heavenly 
Mother in Fatima, when she announced that new trends would come 
which would offend My Father even more. My Mother was referring 
to all the currents of the world; and these new trends which 
have infiltrated in humanity have destroyed the dignity of man, 
and have damaged My House, and have shaken many who lived in My 
House. 

Little ones, I am referring, also, to the general apostasy. Now 
for many of my followers, all is fixed with reason and science, 
and faith now is not important to many. The new currents have 
entered to deteriorate the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass and of the 
Sacraments; the new diabolic fashions that offend My Heart: 
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abortion, homosexuality, divorce, and immorality in the entire 
gender. 

Little ones, you repair. That the families of the last times 
consecrated to Our Two Hearts repair the sins of the families 
with peace, prayer, respect, and charity. That the consecrated 
souls to Our Two Hearts in this last times repair the apostasy, 
the impiety, and the irreverence being holy and fervent souls. 
That the youth who consecrate to Our Two Hearts repair with 
their virtuous life and of prayer, the sins of the rest of the 
young. That the children consecrated to Our Two Hearts offer the 
small sacrifice of praying and, also, assisting to My Apostolic 
Cenacles of prayer; that the children see My Francisco, My 
little Jacinta, and My beloved Lucy as an example of holy and 
virtuous childhood. That all the souls of My Faithful Army in 
their states of life repair the sins of humanity and, hence, 
they will live better and be better children of the great 
Promise of My Mother in Fatima: at the end Her Heart will 
triumph. 

Jesus, who loves you: in the name of the Father, and the Son, 
and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

January 14, 2017 

 

Dear children, My Immaculate Heart is with you, and the Eyes of 
Mercy of My Son are directed to the entire humanity, because 
this is a time of grace. 

Fatima has reached for men a time of peace, but also, it is a 
time of spiritual preparation, of reparation, and adoration to 
the Eucharistic Heart of Jesus. 

Dear children, I wish to lead you to safe port: to My Heart, so 
that in My Heart, which is the Live Sanctuary and by excellence 
of Jesus, you will meet Him, receive His Love, feel His Merciful 
Power, which heals your hearts. 

Little ones, I wish to mold your hearts according to the model 
of My Son’s Heart. 

Little ones, be docile; allow that My Hands destroy your hearts 
to construct a new heart, the Heart of My Son, which is My own 
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heart in yours, and hence, little ones, you will live truly Our 
Words. 

Let’s listen together the silence of Jesus. 

Little ones, like Lucy, Francisco, and Jacinta, let us pray also 
in silence; a silence which repairs the blasphemous noise of the 
world. 

I love you and bless you. Little ones, I will make of you, if 
you love and listen to My Words, true children of the Promise of 
Fatima, and hence, My Immaculate Heart will triumph in you; in 
the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

January 15, 2017 

 

Dear children, I am your Mother of Fatima and today, with deep 
and maternal Love, I desire that you comprehend the greatness 
and the compromise of turning into the children, the offspring, 
in the People of the great Promise of Fatima, where I told My 
three children that at the end My Immaculate Heart will triumph. 
In spite of all the wickedness and errors of the world, My Heart 
will triumph. But little ones, this Triumph does not come alone; 
it comes accompanied with the faithful rest of that Triumph. The 
apostles of the Sacred Hearts of Jesus and Mine, in these last 
times are the inheritance and the People of the Promise of 
Fatima. Little apostles, for you now this should not be a 
promise but a fulfillment, an obligation that My Sorrowful and 
Immaculate Heart triumphs in your lives, in your hearts, and in 
your families. My Immaculate Heart wants to triumph in you, and 
through you small apostles, extender the Eucharistic Reign of 
the Sacred Heart of Jesus.  

Dear children, live this Great Promise; be descendants of the 
Promise. Little ones live My Messages and My Immaculate Heart 
will triumph in each one of you. You will be like “first fruits” 
for the Eucharistic Reign of Jesus. I give you My Maternal 
Blessing: in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 
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January 16, 2017 

 

Dear children, I am the Lady of the Holy Rosary, the Mother who 
in Fatima gave you a message of conversion through three small, 
defenseless, and poor children, whom no one believed; no one 
would confirm the Words that I was giving to My children. Three 
children, who suffered for being faithful to My Maternal Call. 
But, through these three shepherds, I delivered to you a great 
Promise; and it is that My Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart will 
triumph. And all who believe in My Word and who strive to live 
My Requests, and pray for My Intentions, and pray for the final 
Triumph of My Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart, by living My 
Maternal Call, become also My apostles and children of My 
Promise. Children, because they are born of My Promise, the 
apostles of the Sacred Hearts of Jesus and of Mary, in these 
last times, are the descendants and the fruit of My Promise, who 
now have to begin to live, because I have already triumphed in 
your lives the great Promise of Fatima. And it is through your 
small efforts and prayers that My Immaculate Heart will triumph 
also. Hence, little ones, like seed that spreads through the 
earth, spread with your sacrifices, efforts, prayers, and fasts, 
the cenacles of prayer so this Triumph reaches the families, and 
from the families to the Church, and from the Church to the 
world. 

Pray, little ones, My Immaculate Heart counts on you. I give you 
My Blessing: in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the 
Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

January 17, 2017 

 

Dear children that your hearts be hearts of reparation; that in 
your hearts, My Son Jesus find consolation and relief. Little 
ones that in your hearts you receive the Holy Love of God and 
give love to your brothers. Repair the Heart of My Son repairing 
also the heart of the brothers. My message of Fatima also is a 
message and an invitation to charity. 

Dear children, be My apostles with your testimony of life. Be 
apostles who love My Son present in the Holy Eucharist and in 
the hearts of men. Little ones, be My apostles and transmit My 
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messages with your actions and testimonies so that My Son be 
consoled and glorified by each one of you. My invitation is that 
also be apostles of charity. I give you My Maternal Blessing. 
Meditate My Words always. In the name of the Father, and the 
Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

January 18, 2017 

 

The instrument: The Patriarch Saint Joseph is accompanied with 
the three shepherds of Fatima and says: 

 

Saint Joseph: Children of My Chaste Heart, the Sacred Hearts of 
Jesus and of Mary have graces and gifts of Mercy for all who 
consecrate and surrender to Their Sacred Hearts. The designs of 
Mercy of these Two Hearts are set over all the apostles in these 
last times; because also, dear children, you must comprehend 
that the graces of the Sacred Hearts are received only by the 
hearts that are open and willing to receive them. Jesus and Mary 
want to give graces of Mercy to all men, but, like it happened 
in Bethlehem, many hearts respond with a “no”, and the graces 
then are received by the hearts that have said a humble “yes” to 
the Message of God. 

Little ones, like wise as the Father looked at me with Mercy, 
and through the Two Hearts of Jesus and of Mary, He gave me 
graces to serve you, because My heart is open and willing, hence 
now, Jesus and Mary desire that you be receptors of these graces 
so that their Faithful Rest will serve them with greater 
endeavor, effort, and surrender, without pettiness; your entire 
life at their service. 

Little ones, ask for the Gift of total surrender to Jesus and to 
Mary, as a measure of My Most Chaste and Beloved Heart, which 
surrendered itself fully to love and serve them. I give you My 
blessing as the Patriarch and Protector of the Holy Family. In 
the name of the Father, and the Son and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE HOLY ANGEL OF PEACE 

January 19, 2017 



 

	

http://sagradoscorazonesunidos.blogspot.com.br	-	http://unitedsacredhearts.blogspot.com.br	-	https://sagradoscoracoesunidos.org	 13	

CALLS	OF	LOVE	AND	CONVERSION	–	2017	MESSAGES	

 

Dear brothers and sisters, I invite you to reflect and meditate 
in the messages of Fatima. In the first apparitions to the three 
shepherds, when the Lord sent me to manifest myself to them, 
their hearts were prepared and and they were invited to the 
devotion to the Sacred Hearts of Jesus and of Mary. With my 
messages the three little shepherds, in the three apparitions, 
understood the importance in consecrating and surrendering 
themselves to the Hearts of Jesus and of Mary, as victim and 
repairing souls, who center their lives in the Real Presence of 
Jesus, in the Most Holy Sacrament of the Altar, of the 
Eucharist. The three children of Fatima, then, became 
Eucharistic apostles of the Sacred Hearts of Jesus and of Mary; 
and at the end of the apparitions, they became children of Saint 
Joseph also, when they saw him above the sun in the last 
apparition. 

Hence, little apostles, you must truly love the Sacred Hearts of 
Jesus, Joseph, and Mary, and center your lives in the Sacred 
Eucharist. Therefore, living the messages, you will be true 
children of the great Promise of Fatima. The children of Fatima 
are the children of the Sacred Hearts of Jesus, Joseph, and Mary 
in these last times.  

Little apostles, love the Holy Family and be Eucharistic adorers 
and that the great Promise of Fatima, with your dispositions of 
of heart, become life in you. That the Sorrowful and Immaculate 
Heart of the Heavenly Queen triumph now and always. The Blessing 
from Heaven, in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the 
Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

January 20, 2017 

 

Apostles of My Sacred Hearts, receive the seed of the Word in 
your hearts. Remember the parable of the sower: As he sowed some 
seeds fell among the rocks and the seeds did not bear fruit, 
because they did not have fertile soil; he threw seeds among 
thorns, and the thorns grew up and choked them; he threw seeds 
on the edge of the path, and the the birds came and ate them up. 
That’s how Satan works: he drowns the Word like with thorns, or 
make that the hearts turn like rock and that the Word which 
falls on the path will not bear fruit; or make that the Word 
falls on the path, fall outside the heart, and Satan snatches 
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it. Be fertile and good soil that the Word falls in your hearts 
and bear abundant fruit, so you will not only preach My Word 
with your mouth, but that you will preach it with your 
testimony. 

Dear apostles, don’t say that God is Love, when you don’t give 
love. Don’t say that God is Peace, when you don’t practice it. 
No, My dear children, but by showing love, preach that God is 
Love; but by living in peace, preach that God is Peace. Be My 
instruments truly; offer yourselves to My Heart without fear; 
accept the sacrifices and sufferings that you are allowed to 
live to console My Heart for all the offenses of the world. 

Children, I suffer much; don’t complain of your sufferings, but 
unite them to Mine, and let’s reach Mercy for the entire world. 
I give you My Peace; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and 
the Holy Spirit. Amen. SHALOM. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

January 21, 2017 

 

The instrument: Mother Mary is like she appeared in Fatima, and 
has in Her Hand her Immaculate Heart surrounded by fire and 
thorns. In the left side of Our Lady, there is a holy soul from 
purgatory (a woman). Our heavenly mother says: 

 

The Most Holy Virgin: My little ones, today I show you My 
Immaculate Heart ablaze with Love for men, for the salvation of 
the entire humanity, but surrounded with thorns, which are the 
sins and lack of love of men for God, and of men for their own 
brothers. The cause of evil and of sin consist in the lack of 
love of God and of the neighbor, but in the Era of Peace, the 
Love of My Heart, which is the perfect Love, will reign. 

My dear children, I want you to surrender to My Immaculate 
Heart; My Heart, which is also trespassed daily by all the sins 
of the world. One of the greatest sorrows of My Heart are caused 
by the ignorance, rejection, and indifference to the Word of 
God. You are living, My little apostles, the Reign of the Word 
of God; the time of the announcement, the message, of the 
prophecies, and the fulfillment of them to be purified at the 
Light of the Word of My Son, and enter to the Eucharistic Reign 
of Jesus by the Door of Grace of My Immaculate Heart. 
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Little ones, My Immaculate Heart is the refuge of all the souls 
that love Our Sacred Hearts and, like Saint Joseph, surrender 
totally to love and serve them. 

In Heaven, in Purgatory, in Earth, I am forming the Army of God. 

And you, little one, like the Prophet Elijah who took care of 
the orphan and the widow, victims en their time, accompany now 
with your prayer all the victim souls of all the times, who are 
also important part of this final Work of Our Sacred Hearts. 

I give you My Maternal Blessing with My Immaculate Heart; in the 
name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

January 22, 2017 

 

Dear apostles, My Immaculate Heart wishes to prepare your small 
hearts so you will be apostles according to the Divine Will of 
My Son Jesus, and be apostles prepared by Your Mother. 

My dear children, I desire that you meditate the importance of 
obedience, obedience from love. When one loves, one is obedient; 
he who does not love is disobedient. Jesus, My Son, loved the 
Father so much, and loves you so much that He was obedient to 
death in the Cross. You, my little apostles, must obey also; 
obey with love until death in the cross, and overcome your 
selfishness and human wills. In My Army of the last times, the 
Will that must reign is the Divine, My Father’s.  

Little ones obey with love My Son’s Gospel and My holy Calls of 
Love and Conversion. And don’t worry about the rest, because 
first you must look for the Kingdom of My Son, and the rest, the 
necessary, will be given to you. The Father in his Divine 
Providence and Eternal Wisdom never abandons you and is 
attentive to all your needs. Obey, also, little ones to live in 
harmony among you. If the world would have obeyed from the heart 
My Message given in Fatima, these calamities of today would not 
be in full peak, because the world’s disobedience to the Gospel 
and My Messages has achieved its own destruction.  

My little apostles, be obedient so that the Holy Spirit lives 
and acts in you and, through you, in the other brothers. 

Little ones, with all your heart say, “Here is the slave of the 
Lord, son of Your Servant”; “Your Divine Incarnate Word be done 
unto me”. 
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Like an obedient Servant of the Lord, the Mother of the faithful 
Servant of Yahweh, I give you My Blessing. Read the Word of God 
in Isaiah 44; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the 
Holy Spirit. Amen.  

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

January 23, 2017 

 

Dear children, My Maternal Heart exhorts My small apostles to 
prayer of the heart. When one prays with faith and with the 
heart, your hearts will receive the Force of the Holy Spirit and 
transform your lives in praise for My Son. Prayer that is done 
with the heart, the prayer that is felt with the soul when one 
prays, has the power to transform your lives and the lives of 
your families; hence, in the families many conflicts and 
difficulties exist, because prayers are not done with the heart. 

My little apostles of the last times, to you has been given the 
Grace of the Holy Mary of the Last Times; with this Holy Mary 
you have the necessary force even to stop wars, change the laws 
of nature, change peoples, and the direction of the nations; 
with this Holy Mary, said with the heart, have the Grace of 
touching the hearts of men and of the worst sinners. 

Little ones, pray this Holy Mary with the heart; the prayer done 
with the heart is necessary, because it is the prayer that rises 
to Heaven. Little ones, pray much, so with your prayers many 
souls can be saved, who could be condemned eternally; so that 
with this Holy Mary you destroy the Satan’s empire and his 
actions in your world. 

Little ones, pray with the heart, so that you be My instruments 
and heralds of the Reign of Love and of Peace. I am with you; I 
am the Queen of the Apostles of the Last Times. I give you My 
Maternal Blessing; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and 
the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

January 24, 2017 

 



 

	

http://sagradoscorazonesunidos.blogspot.com.br	-	http://unitedsacredhearts.blogspot.com.br	-	https://sagradoscoracoesunidos.org	 17	

CALLS	OF	LOVE	AND	CONVERSION	–	2017	MESSAGES	

Dear children, My Immaculate Heart exhorts you to open your 
hearts to My Graces, as the three shepherds in Fatima did; they 
suffered much, in spite of being children; very few times they 
understood the cross that was being given to them, because even 
though they did not understand, they carried that suffering with 
much love for the conversion of sinners and the end of the war. 

Little apostles, all My children have sufferings, in one or 
other way. I tell you, don’t despair, rather offer your pains 
and suffering for the conversion of yourselves and the end of 
war in your hearts, and in your families; because having Peace 
in the family, there will be Peace in the world, but the Peace 
which comes from Jesus. 

Little ones, live My Messages! 

You need prayer, sacrifices, and penitence to strengthen your 
spirits and to console Our Sacred Hearts that suffers for the 
sins of humanity. 

Little ones, live the example of the three small shepherds of 
Fatima: They suffered and loved; obeyed and were faithful.  

My Small Army live in My Immaculate Heart and never leave It. I 
am with you, with a Mother’s love; I remain with you. I give you 
My Maternal Blessing; in the name of the Father, and the Son, 
and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

January 25, 2017 

 

Children of My Chaste and Beloved Heart, with paternal love My 
Chaste and Beloved Heart, as the treasurer of the Holy Family of 
Nazareth, and administrator of the House of the lord, I wish to 
deliver to your hearts the gift of prayer from the heart, 
because it is through prayer, made from the heart, that the Holy 
Spirit will act. Not repetitive prayers or which are only 
pronounced with the lips, but prayers that come forth from the 
heart, so the Presence of My Lord may purify your hearts. 

Little ones, in Nazareth I learned a great mystery that to serve 
and love Jesus, you have to fall in love totally with Mary, and 
resemble Mary to please Jesus; because Jesus is a living copy of 
Mary, and Mary is a living copy of Jesus. And My Heart turned 
into a living copy of their Sacred Hearts. 
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And it is what Our Lady and Jesus that by surrendering to the 
service of the Two Hearts, you resemble Them, so you will open 
your hearts and receive the Love of God. 

Dear children, in Fatima the Love of God manifested itself, but 
the world did not open its heart to receive the Love and the 
Divine Pardon, and today still, the message of Fatima is 
rejected, ignored, and condemned many times. 

Little ones, live the message of Fatima; live it with the heart, 
so you will be Children of the Great Promise of Fatima. 

The Immaculate Heart of the Celestial Queen and Mother of 
Nazareth will triumph! Hence, little ones, living this message 
you will be Children of Fatima, not only by words, but with 
testimony and from the heart. Our Calls of Love and Conversion 
are a continuation of Fatima.  

I love you and bless you, as I blessed the world in Fatima; in 
the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

January 26, 2017 

 

Children of My Immaculate Heart, as your Lady of Fatima, I 
exhort you to meditate in being Children of the Great Promise of 
Fatima. Little ones, in Fatima, through the three little 
shepherds, I gave a promise to the entire world. It was: At the 
end My Immaculate Heart will Triumph. This is the Great Promise 
of Fatima: The Final and Definitive Triumph of My Sorrowful and 
Immaculate Heart. 

Little ones, and to be Children of this Great Promise, you must 
be children of My Immaculate Heart, consecrating to and serving 
It, as its faithful soldiers, as Marian Army. 

Little ones, and living as My Faithful People, My Messages, with 
the heart, you become Children of My Words, and living My 
Messages, you become participants of My Promise. And, hence, 
little ones, all the apostles of the Last Times of Our Sacred 
United Hearts are children of this Great Promise of Fatima. 

Now, little ones, I say to you: Ask for the Gift of the Last 
Times. That as My Remnant and Faithful People ask for the Gift 
of the Last Times. And what is this gift, little ones? It is the 
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Grace to Discern the Signs of the Times. Discern with this gift, 
given for you in this time, the Signs that God sends you. 

Little ones, from Fatima I bless the entire world, and as 
faithful soldiers I cheer My Army to fight for My Cause: the 
Cause of the Reign of Jesus. I give you My Maternal Blessing; in 
the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

January 27, 2017 

 

Dear apostles of My Sacred Heart, you must know that the Message 
of Fatima is also a Message of Unity. The Gift of Unity comes 
from the mystical and profound union that the Holy Spirit has 
forged and cemented from My Sacred Heart with the Sorrowful and 
Immaculate Heart of My Heavenly Mother; and from this union the 
Gift of Unity is born as fruit. This unity was requested in 
Fatima, when My Mother announced that the war would end and the 
soldiers would return to their homes; this was the unity of the 
people and the unity of the family. 

The Mother, in Fatima, asked for the union of the entire Church 
to Her Immaculate Heart, but now, dear children, in the time of 
the Sacred Hearts of Jesus and of Mary, I come to ask as God and 
as Redeemer, UNITY. That the entire Church plea for the Gift of 
Unity; that all the Christians united to the Holy Father and its 
shepherds ask the Gift of Unity; that the families ask for the 
Gift of Unity; that the apostles of Our Sacred Hearts of this 
last times ask in prayer for the Gift of Unity. 

My little apostles of the last times, live in unity; open 
yourselves to unity; be united in Our Sacred Hearts; love and 
support each other mutually; forgive and cheer yourselves 
mutually. All, as My Mother’s Army, accompany each other in this 
exodus of the hearts. 

Dear children, I invite you to console My Heart as small Francis 
did. I invite you to surrender yourselves for the conversion of 
sinners, as victim souls, as My beloved Jacinta did. And now, 
spread in the world the devotion to the Sacred Hearts of Jesus 
and Mary. To my daughter Lucia was given the mission of 
spreading the devotion to the Immaculate Heart of My Heavenly 
Mother, but to you, in this last times, and to the small Elijah 
who directs the apostles of Our Sacred Hearts, we request and 
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charge to spread the devotion to Our United Sacred Hearts for 
the Love of the Holy Spirit. 

Unite, my entire Faithful Rest to console, to surrender as 
victim souls, and to extend in the world the Eucharistic Reign 
of My Heart through the Triumph of My Mother’s Heart. 

Read the First Letter to the Corinthians, Chapter 1. 

I give you My Blessing; in the name of the Father, and the Son, 
and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

January 28, 2017 

 

The Heavenly Mother came with a white garment and mantle; with 
Her arms open, in the bosom her Immaculate Heart surrounded with 
thorns; the Holy Rosary in her right hand, and a red rose in her 
left hand. 

 

(Vision previous to Our Mother delivering the message): The 
Mother showed a Barge in the sea; waves were hitting the Barge; 
there was lightning and a very strong rain was falling, but on 
top of the boat was Our Lady. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

 

Dear children, in a special way, I invite you to increase your 
faith. Little ones, the world has turned into turbulent water, 
strong winds batter humanity; the storm is very strong. 

Little apostles of the Last Times, Marian Army, increase your 
faith. The Barge of My Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart is 
gathering its children and forming them in a Great Spiritual 
Armada to defeat this storm; but all united, without 
distinction, without divisions. All united to My Immaculate 
Heart you will overcome and triumph. Jesus, who calms the 
tempest and defeats Satan, is on the Barge, as the greatest 
treasure in the Most Holy Sacrament; and He will stop the storm. 
But first it is necessary to gather My children, form them as an 
Army of Love in a Spiritual Armada. UNITE YOURSELVES! My 
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Immaculate Heart will triumph and united will turn into Children 
of the Great Promise of Fatima. 

Apostles of the Last Times of Our Sacred Hearts be one, like My 
Heart and My Son’s are one sole heart. I am the Mother of the 
Precious Blood of Jesus! From My Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart 
flowed the Blood towards the Sacred Heart of My Son, your armor; 
in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. 
Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

January 29, 2017 

 

Dear children, My Immaculate Heart is looking after the entire 
Marian Army of the Apostles of the Last Times; and I am 
interceding before My Son, so that all the apostles of the Last 
Times of the entire world unite. Each apostle of Our Sacred 
Hearts must procure unity, fraternity, and at all moments look 
for the communion which comes from My Son’s Heart. 

Little ones be instruments of love, of peace, and of unity. 
Through My Messages spread the Triumph and the Reign of Our 
United Sacred Hearts. Join, My little apostles, and repair the 
division that has entered in many hearts inside My Son’s House. 
Remember, little apostles, united to My Immaculate Heart we will 
triumph. I give you My Maternal Blessing; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

January 30, 2017 

 

Dear children, the Voice of the Lord echoes through the Calls of 
Love and Conversion, which I make to the world of the Great 
Final Work of Our Sacred Hearts, because My Sorrowful and 
Immaculate Heart, like an Ark of Salvation, is gathering all my 
children dispersed in the entire world; to gather and deliver 
them to My Son. I am the New Ark of the Alliance! And, like wise 
as He was in My Womb, by virtue of the Holy Spirit, the entire 
presence of God, therefore, now, through the Holy Spirit, I 
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gather the entire humanity; all the apostles of the Last Times; 
all the Remnant Faithful, to form them in the image of My Son. 

The union of Our Two Hearts is what the Holy Spirit wishes to 
cement in the apostles of the Last Times. All who listens and 
lives My Maternal Calls is My Apostle, because I am the Mother 
of all. 

Little ones of My Army, pray much; pray with all your heart, 
because prayer opens the ways and, hence, this exodus of the 
hearts towards My Son’s Reign, which has begun since Fatima, 
with the announcement of the Triumph of My Immaculate Heart and 
the Coming of My Son’s Reign, if all My children pray the paths 
will be open, the oceans will open, the earth and air will open 
for all to reach My Son’s Reign. 

The People of Israel guided by the Ark of the Alliance arrived 
at the Promised Land. The People of the New Israel bought with 
My Son’s Blood, guided by My Immaculate Heart, the Ark of the 
New Alliance and of Salvation, will guide its children to the 
Eucharistic Land of Adoration and of Reparation. 

Pray; pray with the heart, and you will open the paths. I give 
you My Maternal Blessing; in the name of the Father, and the 
Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

Our Heavenly Mother requested that 1 Peter, Chapter 1 be read. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

January 31, 2017 

 

Dear children, My Immaculate and Maternal Heart wishes that the 
hearts of My small apostles open to My Graces, through prayer, 
pardon, and charity so that your hearts, really, will be open to 
the purification of that the Holy Spirit wishes to carry out in 
your lives. 

A spiritual purification, and even physical, so that you will 
resemble My Immaculate Heart more in the silence, in humility, 
in charity, in obedience, in the sweetness and tenderness of 
God. 

My children, surrender yourselves to My Immaculate Heart and I 
will form, educate, correct, teach, and guide you to the 
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Promised Land, My Son’s Heart, the New Man, who redeemed the 
world. 

Little ones, follow me in this path. My apostles of the last 
times are surrounded b the dense darkness of this night that has 
engulfed the world; and My Immaculate Heart is the ray of light, 
the column of fire, which lights the path of My People. Follow 
me and listen to the Voice of the Lord in My Holy Calls of Love 
and Conversion. 

Fatima is a beam of light for all my people. The Message of 
Fatima is the torch for My Marian army, so with this light, from 
My Message of Fatima, they may see the dangers and obstacles 
that Satan puts throughout the way, as stumbling blocks for the 
souls. Children, follow me with humility, obedience, and love, 
and we will reach the Land prepared by Our Sacred Hearts. Follow 
me with prayer from the heart and Eucharistic Adoration. I give 
you My Maternal Blessing: in the name of the Father, and the 
Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

February 1, 2017 

 

Beloved people of the United Sacred Hearts of Jesus and Mary, My 
Chaste and Beloved Heart exhorts you to prayer from the heart. 
Little ones, when a soul prays, it purifies itself; it purifies 
from the noise, the materialism, from the troubles and 
displeasures of human life. When a soul prays, it cleanses 
itself from the stains that the world has provoked in the 
hearts. When a soul prays it rises to the Most Holy Trinity, by 
the hands of his Guardian Angel and the Heavenly Mother. When a 
soul prays it unites itself to God. 

Little ones, Fatima is a Call to prayer from the heart, and 
through the Calls of Love and Conversion, we insist to the world 
to return to prayer from the heart. Prayer purifies to be with 
Jesus, to serve Jesus, to love Jesus. But prayer has not only 
spiritual effects (towards Jesus), when you pray you receive 
also peace and charity to see Jesus in other men; a wounded, 
abandoned, desolate Jesus. But there, in that heart, is Jesus; 
and the apostles of the Holy Family must aid these hearts get 
closer to God, not to condemn them, rather to heal them through 
charity. 
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Little ones, remember Our Lady in Fatima when they asked if 
little Francisco would go to Heaven, and the Mother’s response 
was that he had to pray many rosaries. 

Little ones, the prayer of the Rosary made with the heart 
purifies your lives, like it purified small Francisco, Jesus’ 
consoler. Open your hearts, raise your spirits to the presence 
of the Lord through prayer. 

Jesus and Mary bless you. I give you My Patriarchal Blessing; in 
the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

Feast of the Presentation of the Child Jesus in the Temple 

February 2, 2017 

 

The instrument: Our Mother of Heaven came today as the Flame of 
Love. 

The Most Holy Virgin: Dear children, in the Mystery of the 
Presentation of the Child Jesus in the Temple of Jerusalem, 
Light arrived to the entire world; the Light that the Lord had 
prepared was unveiled and it shined in the Presentation of the 
Child. Meditate in this Mystery, little apostles, and 
contemplate the Heart of the Mother united to the Heart of the 
Son in the Temple of Jerusalem; both of us offered ourselves 
with one sole Heart for the salvation of humanity. And the Light 
My Son carries lighted My Heart like a Flame of Love, burning 
for the salvation of all men. And through the Prophet Simeon was 
confirmed that the Child was the Redeemer of men. 

And by prophesizing that the sword would trespass My Heart, the 
Holy Spirit revealed to me, through Simeon’s mouth, that I was 
Co-Redeemer of this Child Redeemer. 

In this Mystery of the Presentation, is the Mystery of the 
naming of Your Mother as Co-Redemptrix. The Flame of Love of My 
Heart which will descend to the entire humanity to transform and 
purify it for My Son’s Reign is a jewel of graces of My Co-
Redemption. 

But now, little ones, as Co-Redeeming Mother I wish to present 
you to the Most Holy Trinity, in this last times, as the first 
fruits of Love from My Immaculate Heart. Just accept the Word of 
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the Holy Spirit in your lives, with all your heart, and say to 
My Son, “be it done unto me”. 

I give you My Maternal Blessing; in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

February 3, 2017 

 

Dear apostles of My Sacred Heart, I come to ask you the 
devotion, adoration, and reparation to My Sacred Heart, defiled, 
offended, abandoned by men who do not value the Price of My 
Sacrifice and of My Sorrow in the Cross. 

Little ones, adore My Sorrowful Passion; love the sufferings in 
the Cross, which your Redeemer suffered; don’t forget that I 
died for all of you; I gave My Life so you would have life in 
abundance.  

It is necessary that all the apostles of Our Sacred Hearts 
revive the Devotion of the First Friday’s of the month. Each 
First Friday of each month: Go to confession, fast, receive the 
Holy Communion, in reparation for the sins of the world, 
accompany Me in the Most Holy Sacrament, and realize a work of 
charity, so that My Heart will be consoled from so many 
offenses. 

The first Friday’s are intimately united to the First Saturday’s 
of the Immaculate Heart of My Mother; these two devotions will 
stop My Father’s arm. I ask you, little apostles, pray with the 
heart. I give you My Blessing; in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen.    

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

February 4, 2017 

 

Dear children, the devotion of the First Friday’s to the Sacred 
Heart of My Son, the devotion of the First Saturday’s to My 
Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart prepare My apostles for the Reign 
of Peace of My Son, which is going to open with the the Triumph 
of My Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart. 
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The devotion to My Son’s Sacred Heart was revealed to Saint 
Margaret Mary Alacoque, and in Fatima I revealed the Mystery of 
My Heart to the three little shepherds. And now, in this work of 
Our Sacred Hearts, I reveal the unity, continuity, and Alliance 
of Love of these two great devotions which calm the Ire of the 
Father. 

Little ones, Our United Sacred Hearts, through the devotion to 
Our Sacred Hearts, through the cenacles of prayer, along with 
the last Calls of Love and Conversion to the entire humanity, 
prepare, form, and convoke the faithful children of God so they 
walk following Our Light, enriched by the Word of God, and 
tirelessly in this exodus of hearts. 

Little ones, the Eucharistic Reign of My Son waits for you. 
Saint Michael, Saint Gabriel, Saint Raphael, the Angel of Peace, 
and your Guardian Angels pilgrimage with you. 

I love and bless you; in the name of the Father, and the Son, 
and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

February 5, 2017 

 

Dear children, I desire to light in you the love of your hearts 
with the Flame of Love of My Immaculate Heart, so you can 
receive this Grace of Love, and love My Son more, and love each 
other, in fraternal charity among yourselves. Remember, little 
ones that in Purgatory the lack of love to God and of men are 
atoned. You love! At the end of your pilgrimage in earth, you 
will be revised in love.  

Little ones, remember the message of Fatima: Don’t offend the 
Lord more that already He is very offended. My Message of Fatima 
is a Message of Reparation. Hence, little ones: Penitence! 
Penitence! Penitence! Console My Son! Console Jesus with your 
sacrifices and prayers. Pray and watch! Don’t remain asleep by 
Satan’s errors, rather accompany Jesus; adore My Son in the 
Sanctuary; don’t get tired of praying. Little ones, don’t get 
tired of praying. 

I invite you to repairing prayer. I love you and I bless you; in 
the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 
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CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

February 6, 2017 

 

Dear children, I invite you to know My Son Jesus. Little ones, 
My children don’t worry to know Jesus. The world is centered in 
other things, which are not My Son. Men look for teaching, 
philosophies, doctrines which are away from My Son. 

Dear children, take care to know Jesus; that the study of His 
Sacred Heart be your entire life: Know the Heart of My Son; Know 
his Word; Know his Message; know his Love; know his Life, so you 
can really find Jesus; so that you will learn with My Son’s 
Heart. Read the Word of God! Adore My Son in the Most Holy 
Sacrament! Live and meditate in the Ten Commandments! My Son 
desires to be known and loved, so that your Mother triumphs in 
all the hearts. 

Little ones, take care to live like Jesus lived; that your lives 
resemble the Life of Jesus. My Immaculate Heart will guide you 
if you open your hearts truly. I love you and bless you; in the 
name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

February 7, 2017 

 

(The Heavenly Mother appears as Our Lady of Fatima): 

Dear children, in Fatima I asked the three little shepherds if 
they wanted to endure, suffer, and offer the crosses that the 
Lord would allow to come to their lives, and with their heart, 
they answered, “Yes, we do”. And when they were covered by the 
Light of My Presence, which is the Light of the Divine Spirit, 
in spite of being so small, they understood the value of 
suffering. 

Suffering, dear children, is a Grace in the life of the 
Christian, because the cross purifies, the cross heals, the 
cross redeems, and the cross makes things perfect.  

My dear apostles don’t be afraid of the cross. Offer your 
sufferings to My Son! My entire Marian Army suffers in different 
ways. But it is that, in this time, expiatory hearts are needed, 
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because sins are increasing more, and hearts are needed who 
transform into live hosts to reach, still, times of mercy. 

Little ones, be willing to offer the sufferings that the Lord 
sends you for the salvation of the entire world and, especially, 
the salvation of the Pilgrim Church of My Son Jesus and of the 
consecrated souls. 

Little ones, I give you My Blessing, and My Son Jesus is always 
with you; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

February 8, 2017 

 

Beloved children, My Chaste and Beloved Heart wishes to convert 
your hearts in hearts of adoration and reparation. 

Little ones, the battle of the children of God with the world is 
very strong, but, always, the Love of God will overcome. This 
spiritual war represents the Triumph of God and of His Love; 
which is to say, Satan is already defeated. The Love of the 
Immaculate Heart of the Celestial Queen will triumph. But it is 
necessary that your sufferings, your crosses, your pains be 
offered, be endured with love, since pain makes the children of 
the Lord strong. The pain which unites and surrenders to God 
strengthens his children. And like in Fatima, The Lady said to 
the three little shepherds that the Grace of God will be your 
strength; hence all the apostles of Our Sacred Hearts have the 
strength of the Grace of God. 

Don’t worry or perturbed, because Satan is already defeated. You 
persevere, pray, and as soldiers of Jesus Christ fight for the 
Triumph of the Love of God. I love you and bless you as the 
Patriarch of the Holy Family; in the name of the Father, and the 
Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE HOLY ANGEL OF PEACE 

February 9, 2017 

The Angel of Peace brings in his hands the Holy Eucharist. He 
tells us: 
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Dear brothers and sisters, in Fatima the three little shepherds 
were exhorted not to fear, because those three small messengers 
from Heaven were going to suffer much since the apparitions of 
Our Lady. Their entire life was victimization, cross, passion 
configured to Our Lord’s. Hence, now, the apostles of the Sacred 
Hearts of Jesus and Mary are invited not to fear. Satan, the 
devil, infuses fear in the hearts, because fear is an instrument 
that the evil one utilizes to paralyze and, sometimes, destroy 
the Works of God. 

Don’t fear because you have been called for the service of Jesus 
and Mary, and the world, the wise, the powerful will not 
understand this; and even many inside the House of God do not 
understand your mission. But you, apostles of the last times, 
don’t fear. Continue forward because the Triumph of the Lady 
from Heaven is very close to be realized.  

Little one, the Holy Father John Paul II was one of the greatest 
sons of Fatima, and hence, he invited the People of God with the 
words “don’t be afraid”; because he knew great trials await the 
Church, the world; and sufferings to each one of those that Our 
Lady has chosen to be part of Her Army and of Her Work. Don’t 
fear because Heaven is with you, and the Most Holy Trinity and 
the Queen of Fatima have great designs of mercy over all of you. 

Heaven asks you abandonment, patience, perseverance. Jesus and 
Mother Mary will do all. 

The Holy Father John Paul II and the Angel of Peace pray for all 
of you. Jesus be adored in all the Tabernacles of the earth; in 
the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

February 10, 2017 

 

Dear apostles of My Sacred Heart, My Heart is attentive to your 
prayers. It is the Will of the Heavenly Father that you do not 
despair or be impatient, because all the prayers are heard. But 
prayers must be done according to the Divine Will, and all will 
be answered according to the Divine Will; and all will be 
responded, but according to My Father’s designs. 

You, pray, because prayer gives fortitude, gives peace, love, 
and union with the Most Holy Trinity. 
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Little ones, I wish to invite you to open your hearts and listen 
to the Call that My Mother made in Lourdes: penitence, 
penitence, penitence. The Call of Lourdes is an invitation to 
penitence so that men will change their hearts and return to 
God. The Mother of penitence arrived in Lourdes to invite you to 
turn your hearts sincere and willing to serve My Father. The 
Holy Spirit purifies the hearts of those we love. Persevere that 
penitence be part of your lives. 

I give you My Merciful Blessing; in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

February 11, 2017 

 

(Our Heavenly Mother appears as Our Lady of Lourdes. The Mother 
tells us): 

 

Dear children, from the Grout of Massabielle in Lourdes, I made 
a Call to the entire world to penitence. The signs, the messages 
are insistent Calls to penitence. And the secrets are the 
introduction to the secrets of Fatima; that if the entire world 
does not change, a great purification will come, because the 
human beings do not listen to My Messages, condemn My prophets, 
persecute My Works. 

Little ones, rejection to My Heart and to My Messages, by man, 
also attract the Ire of the Lord, because you reject His Word. 

Penitence, dear children, penitence; offer your sufferings in 
satisfaction for the sins of the world, for the conversion of 
poor sinners. I give you the Rose of penitence for you to plant 
in the land of your hearts, and it will bear abundant fruits of 
love and of conversion; and spread throughout the Good Scent of 
My Son Jesus. I love you and bless in the name of the Father, 
and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

February 12, 2017 
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(Our Heavenly Mother appears as Our Lady of Lourdes.): 

 

Dear child, prophet of My Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart, I am 
the Mother that, by Divine Order, presented and manifested 
herself in Lourdes, and by the merits of the Most Holy Trinity, 
I am the Consolation of the afflicted, Health of the ill, 
Advocate of those who suffer, and Mediatrix of all Graces. 

My little one, My spokesman, in Lourdes, to my little Bernadette 
I charged, not only to give a message to humanity, rather to 
also to humble herself by the arrogance and hardness of heart of 
men. My daughter kissed the ground, ate bitter herbs, drank 
muddy water, walked on her knees, and humbled herself in front 
of all for their conversion. They insulted and offended her, 
others humiliated and hated her, but nevertheless, this small 
messenger of penitence, with her humiliations, acquired mercy 
for those hard hearted people. 

Now you, My little one, through you, make a last review of My 
Messages of the world. Blessed are those who listen and join My 
Army that I am gathering in this great Apostolate of the Holy 
Family. 

Little one, now you must kiss the earth as a sign of acceptance 
of the cross of love; the bitter herb that you ingest through 
the attacks of the devil, the dragon’s vomit, and the muddy 
water that comes out of Satan and those who allow to be utilized 
by him. This, My beloved Carmelite, you must suffer so others, 
also, can be saved. 

Beloved son, Jesus suffers with you and is humiliated along with 
you, because His Spirit is in you. Be faithful, My little one, 
all of this consists of love. At the end of this long walk, of 
this way full of mud, which is sin, and stones, which are my 
enemies, My Immaculate Heart will overcome, triumph, and reign. 
But right now, My little one, live the Message of Lourdes: 
penitence, penitence, penitence. Jesus is suffering in you and 
by your side. My Heart of Penitent and Prayerful Mother is your 
Refuge of love, consolation, and peace. 

I love you and ask you to make public to My Faithful Rest what 
you will be asked to do from love; guide them that the night is 
very dark; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 
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CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

February 13, 2017 

 

The Heavenly Mother came dressed all in white, over her bosom 
she has the Sacred Heart of Jesus, her hands open pouring Graces 
and Mercy. The Mother says: 

 

Dear children, I am the Mother of the Eucharistic Sacred Heart 
of Jesus; I am the Mediatrix between My Son and you, because the 
Divine Will has desired so; I am the Dispenser of the Graces of 
My Son, and I am, who distributes the Mercy of the Heart of 
Jesus. 

My children, I am the Mother of the Mercy of the Sacred Heart, I 
wish, little apostles that you be lovers of My Son’s Heart; 
accompany the Sacramental Heart of My Son in the Sanctuary. 

Little ones, spread in the entire world the good works; 
demonstrate that your children of the Heavenly Light; Satan puts 
obstacles and creates disturbances to shut off the Light in My 
children; be joyous, My children, because your light shines and 
dissipates the darkness. I make a special invitation to all My 
apostles of Our Sacred Hearts in the world, spread the Scapulars 
of Our Sacred Hearts; this Scapular is a compendium of all the 
Graces of Heaven, and reunion of the Revelation of Our Sacred 
Hearts. 

Little ones, be happy because Jesus loves you. I give you My 
blessing as Merciful Mother; in the name of the Father, and the 
Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

February 15, 2017 

 

Dear child, from the beginning of the manifestations in Fatima, 
it was announced that it was a Work realized through the Sacred 
Hearts of the Mother and of the Son. The Eternal Father has 
wished that in Fatima the Sacred Hearts be manifested, and in 
this blessed place chosen by the Father, the Triumph of My 
Immaculate Heart was announced. This is, my little one, the 
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great Promise of Fatima, and as children of My Heart, you are 
also heirs of this great Promise, since as Mother I desire that 
My Faithful Fold participate of My Triumph. 

 

To Saint Margaret was announced the Reign of the Sacred Heart of 
Jesus. To the three little shepherds: Lucy, Francisco, and 
Jacinta, the Triumph of My Immaculate Heart was announced. Now, 
these two prophecies and charismas, of the Triumph and Reign of 
Our Sacred Hearts find their fullness and fulfillment in the 
Apostolate of Our Sacred Hearts. Because it is with the apostles 
of Our Sacred Hearts that the Triumph of My Sorrowful and 
Immaculate Heart will be realized, and fruit of this Triumph 
will be the coming of the Eucharistic Reign of the Sacred Heart 
of My Son. 

Now, little Elijah, comprehend why we send you to Fatima, so 
that in this place you deliver the Message and the Promise to 
the Divine Will of the Eternal Father, through Our Sacred 
Hearts, so this great Work of Love will be realized according to 
His Holy Plans, and these Manifestations from Heaven in Fatima 
be purified from the human intervention that has stopped 
infinity of graces because of thinking and acting not like God 
but like men, making that this message be misinterpreted, 
deviated, and even ignored by men. 

Consecrate and repair, little one, this deviation of My Message, 
which men have caused by ignoring My Message and not living it. 
Say this prayer: 

 

“Most Holy Trinity, Father, Son, and Holy Spirit, who intervenes 
always in the human history for the salvation of souls, and who 
brings forward prophets so they will announce Your Words of Life 
and Consolation. We thank you for the Gift of Fatima, which is 
an invitation to Eucharistic Adoration, to the reparation of the 
Sacred Hearts of Jesus and of Mary, to live the Holy Law of God, 
and to the reconciliation of men. 

Allow us, Father, to listen to Your Son, who through the Force 
of the Holy Spirit speaks to us with and through the Immaculate 
Heart of Our Most Holy Mother. And live, welcome, and obey the 
Holy Message of Fatima, which is repentance, sacrifice, 
penitence, reparation, and holiness; and in this way console the 
Most Holy Hearts of Jesus and of Mary. 

Holy and Adorable Trinity, we deliver to you the Manifestations 
from Heaven and the Messages of Fatima so humanity will believe 
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and live this Holy Message from the Angel of Peace and of Our 
Lady, so the Church of Jesus will believe and obey, and hence, 
since it is the responsibility as prophet of announcing and 
denouncing, proclaim the Holy Message of Fatima. 

We ask you, Father that through the Triumph of the Sorrowful and 
Immaculate Heart of Mary, the Reign of the Eucharistic Sacred 
Heart of Jesus come soon.  

Most Holy Trinity that through the intercession of the Most Holy 
Mother of the Rosary of Fatima the final Triumph of Her 
Immaculate Heart be realized; the darkness which has entered in 
the House of God dispersed confusing many hearts, and Peace be 
granted to all, in a special manner in the families, and the 
world cease offending Jesus, who is already very offended. 

We submit, Most Holy Trinity, Fatima, its Messages, and its 
Signs so that its prophetic fulfillment be realized for the 
greater Glory of God, and the salvation of the souls; through 
the intercession of Lucy, Francisco, Jacinta, and the Angel of 
Peace. Amen.” 

 

Little one, pray like this; help me realize My Maternal 
Intentions. I give you thanks. I love you and bless you; in the 
name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

February 15, 2017 

 

Children of My Chaste and Beloved Heart, I invite you to open 
the heart. When man shuts his heart to God, even if he prays and 
asks light but doesn’t open his heart, he will not comprehend 
the designs of God. It is necessary to open the heart, and pray 
with the heart so the Holy Spirit may act in you making a work 
of spiritual perfectness, like He did in me. I opened the Heart. 
I did not understand or comprehend, the Mystery of the 
Incarnation of the Verb in the Bosom of My Most Beloved Spouse, 
the Most Holy Virgin; but the Holy Spirit illuminated, 
transformed, and guided My Heart. I didn’t understand all, but 
with the Heart open, I was capable of obeying and of believing. 
Hence, dear children, open your hearts; you will not comprehend 
all, or understand all, but will be capable of accepting the 
Message, of living it, of obeying. Little ones, pray much; pray 
always with the heart. 
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My Chaste and Beloved Heart, which also was manifested in 
Fatima, loves you and blesses you; in the name of the Father, 
and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

February 16, 2017 

 

Consecrate the Church, the world, and Russia. 

 

The instrument: Jesus, here I am; help me to serve you and do 
what you ask. 

Jesus: Little one, the disposition of your small heart pleases 
me. You always look so small, fragile, weak, impotent. Your 
heart always beats and long My Presence. Your heart is in need 
of My Sacred Heart, and this consoles My Heart. You are small, 
fragile, suffered, and persecuted so the world sees that this 
Work, which I have started is Mine and comes from My Sacred 
Heart. With you, little one, I confuse the wise of this world. 

 

The instrument: Jesus, thank you. I am small; I thank you for 
this. I am small and I only want to be your slave of love of 
Your Sacred Heart. 

 

Jesus: Son, and as a slave of love, I ask you that you offer 
yourself for three important things for the realization of My 
Reign of Peace: offer yourself as an offering of love. 

The instrument: Jesus, I offer myself to serve you and that you 
do whatever you desire. 

 

Jesus: Son, offer yourself then because the time is urgent. 
Offer yourself so the Church will preach the Reign of My Sacred 
Heart, announcing and proclaiming the Fifth Marian Dogma of the 
Co-Redeeming Heart of My Mother. Offer yourself for the 
consecration of Russia, now, to Our Sacred Hearts, and the 
conversion of many men. And so My Eucharistic Reign comes 
through the Triumph of the Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart of 
Mary. 
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Now, son, the time is urgent and Heaven calls, convokes, and 
prepares the apostles of the last times so that, with the 
Apostolate, they hurry up the fulfillment of the Divine Will 
over the earth. 

Little one, let’s say this prayer to consecrate the Church, the 
world, and Russia: 

 

Eternal Father, your Mercy is eternal. You wait patiently for 
humanity to repent and be saved. We ask you, in name of Your Son 
Jesus that your Holy Spirit is poured over the earth so the 
hearts are touched and moved to conversion. 

Father, in this last times, where the danger of eternal 
condemnation is dominant, we ask you that the Divine Mercy of 
the Sacred Heart of Jesus manifest itself to reach the earth, 
peace, consolation, and salvation. 

Adorable Most Holy Trinity, who has disposed now that humanity 
re-establishes in order and in holiness through the United 
Sacred Hearts of Jesus and of Mary, we desire as slaves of Your 
Trinitarian Love; children of the Woman dressed with the Sun and 
members of Your Mystical Body, the Church; united to the Holy 
Father, and the bishops and clergy in communion with him; like 
kings, priests, and prophets since our Baptism; deliver and 
consecrate, according to the request of Our Lady in Fatima, the 
Church, so it will be cleansed and sprayed with the Precious 
Blood of your Son Jesus, and the Maternal Tears of Mary, and 
increase in holiness and spirit of conversion all its members. 

We consecrate Russia to you, through the Sacred Hearts of Jesus 
and of Mary, so the Dew of Your Spirit revives, heals, and 
converts this nation and not be an instrument of wickedness from 
the enemy and his agents. That this land grows and flourish in 
holiness, piety, and conversion. 

We deliver to you the entire world, so that in each corner of 
the earth the Eucharistic Reign of the Sacred Heart of Jesus be 
proclaimed through the Triumphant Heart of Immaculate Mary. And 
that in the entire world appear apostles of the United Sacred 
Hearts of Jesus and of Mary, who spread through and through the 
seed of the Word of God and the souls be saved, to console your 
Trinitarian Love, so outraged by men. 

Receive our consecration by the Hands of the Co-Redeemer Mother, 
and hear and respond to our prayer according to Your Holy Will. 
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My God, I believe, adore, wait, and love you; I ask for pardon 
for those who do not believe, adore, wait, or love you. Amen. 

 

My slave of love, pray always like this; the charity of the Most 
Holy Trinity is needed urgently. I love you and bless you; in 
the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

February 19, 2017 

(Fatima) 

 

Dear children, I invite you to open your hearts to the love of 
Jesus, who comes to you by the force of the Holy Spirit. 

Little ones, turn your gaze to the Eucharistic Heart of My Son, 
and see and feel, and in addition, comprehend the infinite love 
that Jesus has for each one of you. By loving My Son you will be 
capable of enduring the trials that Jesus allows to happen 
through your lives; but these small sufferings, illnesses, and 
temptations bring graces and are purification for your hearts, 
so you will be clean, holy, and immaculate with My Son, in My 
Son. 

Little ones, I am gathering you in My Immaculate Heart; each one 
is called in a special way. And I have called you so you will 
meet with My Son, and be true apostles of Our Sacred Hearts, 
united in Holy Love. 

Dear children, My Immaculate Heart will Triumph in the entire 
humanity, but first, it has to triumph in each one of you, and 
the fulfillment of my promise depends of your conversion, 
prayer, penitence, and holy lives. Thank you, little ones. Pray 
for my intentions, for yours and for all My children. In a 
special way I bless all My sons, My favorites: Christ Priests. I 
bless all your religious objects. I love you and bless you; in 
the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

February 20, 2017 

(Fatima) 
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My dear children, I wish to invite you to adore My Son with your 
heart that through the hands of the priests makes himself 
present in the altar. Pray for my priests 

The Marian priests are my shepherds, my faithful fold, and 
together, my children and the priests pray for the Holy Father, 
who suffers much, because in the very same house of My Son are 
his enemies. 

Little ones, remain united in prayer, don’t allow that my army, 
which I am forming, for any reason, is divided. Division is not 
of God; unity in the Love and in the Holy Eucharist is the 
desire My Son Jesus has for all his people. My little apostles, 
united and in prayer, with fraternal charity you will radiate in 
the world, the light of our Sacred Hearts; and many souls will 
be touched by this light, which is My Son’s Word and My Holy 
Messages, which only remind you the Gospel. 

Little ones, pray with your heart; that your hearts do not 
become deaf to our words; and that your eyes not be blinded by 
the enemy to prevent you from discerning the signs of the times; 
instead with the light of the Holy Spirit, in permanent prayer, 
sacrifice, and penance, you will be firm, strong, and decided 
for My Son’s cause. 

As a mother I remain with you, in you. I love all of you in a 
very special way. I give you My Maternal Blessing. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

(Fatima, February 21, 2017) 

 

Dear children of My Immaculate Heart, I am with all of you. My 
Immaculate Heart is your safe Refuge, your consolation, and your 
Strength. In My Immaculate Heart you find My Son, who wants to 
reign in your lives; and this Reign is born in the hearts when 
they live of the sacraments, especially confession and Holy 
Communion. Children, transform yourselves in My Son; be living 
copies of Jesus; and give Jesus to the others. Prayer, fast are 
your spiritual strength. Prayer, sacrifice, and penitence 
sustain My little apostles so they can be firm with Me at the 
foot of My Son’s Cross, because My Son’s Cross is the greatest 
testimony of Love of God for men. Adore My Son with the heart. 
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February 22, 2017 

(Fatima – in the morning) 

 

Dear children, I invite you again to allow to be transformed by 
the Love of Jesus. My Son Jesus wishes to make from each one of 
you a true apostle of these last times; that you live in faith, 
in hope, and in charity. Little ones, let yourselves be 
transformed by the Love of Jesus: it will renew your lives, your 
strengths, your hearts. With the presence of the Holy Spirit, I 
invite you to sacrifice yourselves and offer each one of your 
sufferings for the Church, the conversion of sinners, and the 
peace of the world; especially in the families; because if the 
family is divided, the world, also, will be, and My Son’s 
Church, also, will be. 

Pray for the families, so they are Cenacles of Prayer. Pray 
united and offer yourselves together, like My Son Jesus and I, 
your mother; We offered ourselves to the Father at the foot of 
the Cross. Open your hearts and live My Messages. I love you and 
I give you My Maternal Blessing. 

I have come to renew the Message of Fatima for the entire world. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

February 22, 2017 

(Fatima) in the afternoon 

 

Children of My Chaste and Beloved Heart, in the same way I 
blessed the world in Fatima, once again I return to bless the 
world from Fatima, and to renew along with Our Lady of the 
Rosary the Message of Fatima. 

Dear children, I invite you to live and pass through the way of 
spiritual infancy, so you can pass to the Home of Nazareth: 
giving up your arrogance, selfishness, hypocrisy, and sin; and 
so you may meet with Jesus and with Mary clean and pure of 
heart; because it is one of God’s desires that you be holy, like 
He is Holy. 

Little ones, the Holy Spirit will assist you, like he assisted 
Me, illuminating Me and making me comprehend the Divine Will of 
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God. Hence, now, I invite you to open the heart, to be simple 
and small, so that like children you live with love and with 
obedience My Messages of Our Sacred Hearts, at the light of the 
Word of God. 

I give you My Patriarchal Bless. I am the protector of the 
apostles of the Sacred Hearts of Jesus and of Mary; in the name 
of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

February 23, 2017 

(Fatima – Consecration of Portugal) 

 

My dear children, may the Peace of My Son reign in your hearts. 

Little ones, the Glorious Reign of Peace is being fecundated 
from the Eucharistic Adoration and the Consecration of My 
Immaculate Heart; and the Holy Spirit, and My Holy Messages at 
the Light of My Son’s Word, make you, the fertilized land which 
will bear much fruit. If you allow that the Sower works in your 
land, there will be abundant harvest of Divine Love for the 
entire world. 

Dear children, your docility is very important. Heaven implores 
to the small apostles of these last times to help your Mother 
hasten the fulfillment of the Promises for these times. It is 
necessary that when you take the plow don’t look back. 

Little ones, be collaborators of Our Sacred Hearts. You need of 
Your Mother, and Your Mother needs of you to glorify and realize 
the Works of My Son. 

The pilgrimage is barely starting, because you must take My Word 
to the entire world; and I will always gather you in a Cenacle 
of Love, because I need you to be formed, matured, grown in the 
Spirit, and Heaven needs now, more than ever, Heralds of the 
Reign; and your Mother is preparing you, and will continue 
preparing you. Be docile; be obedient; and have faith. My Son 
Jesus and I, your Mother, will do all for the Greater Glory of 
God and the salvation of the souls, and for the spiritual well 
being of My Son’s Church. 

Pray and be attentive to My Call of Love and of Conversion. I am 
preparing you to be pilgrims of the Love of Jesus and of Mary in 
the world. 
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I give you My Maternal Blessing. Glorify My Son. With a mother’s 
love I bless all the religious objects, but I ask you: be more 
pious and fervent with the priest’s blessing. I will take you 
where My Maternal Presence is needed the most. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

February 27, 2017 

 

My dear children, I invite you to open your hearts and that the 
Light of the Holy Spirit guide you, illuminate your minds, and 
rule your hearts so you can be disciples of My Son. Little ones, 
allow that the Holy Spirit rules your hearts; that He speaks for 
you; that He acts for you; that He lives in you. The Holy 
Spirit, Fountain of Wisdom, will take to you the perfect 
knowledge of My Son Jesus, but He only walks through My 
Immaculate Heart. Hence, little ones, when you invoke the Holy 
Spirit, do it through My Immaculate Heart, because He assists 
the souls who are devout and apostles of My Immaculate Heart, 
and only through My Heart, the will manifest itself. 

Little ones live in peace; don’t distress. The Holy Spirit will 
guide you! Just live My Messages; just listen to me, and you 
will not be lost. With the message of Fatima I wanted to guide 
the world towards peace, but it did not listen. 

Little apostles, listen to My Messages and reach the Heart of My 
Son Jesus. I love you and bless you: in the name of the Father, 
and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

March 1, 2017 

 

Children of My Chaste and Beloved Heart, look at My Heart; this 
Heart which loves Jesus, Mary, and humanity so much. And here in 
My Heart, dear children, you will find a Refuge for you, for 
your families, for your prayers. 

God Father entrusted me the Two Greatest Treasures of the 
Kingdom: the Immaculate Heart of Mary and the Sacred Heart of 
Jesus. But in this time, the Sacred Hearts of Jesus and of Mary 



 

	

http://sagradoscorazonesunidos.blogspot.com.br	-	http://unitedsacredhearts.blogspot.com.br	-	https://sagradoscoracoesunidos.org	 42	

CALLS	OF	LOVE	AND	CONVERSION	–	2017	MESSAGES	

have entrusted me the souls; and hence, little ones, I invite 
you to have a true and profound devotion to My Chaste and 
Beloved Heart, which is the Refuge for the apostles of the 
Sacred Heart of Jesus and Mary in these times; and in My Heart 
you will find love, service, the consecration, humility, 
silence, obedience, and the holy love that pleases Jesus and 
Mary. Enter into My Heart and fill yourselves of Jesus and Mary, 
who filled My Heart totally to give it to you now. 

I love you and give you My blessing as the Patriarch of 
Nazareth; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

March 4, 2017 

 

She came dressed all in white with her Heart, and carried the 
Child Jesus also in white with his Sacred Heart. She said: 

 

My dear children, make yourselves small. How do you make 
yourselves small, my children? By allowing Me to lead your 
lives, not asking to understand all the things, rather, obey and 
believe, not putting resistance in your hearts to suffer, rather 
that by suffering all the adversities of this life, purify your 
hearts. 

My children, suffering is a grace; don’t waste it by fleeing 
from it, rather offer it to purify yourselves. 

My children, make yourselves small by obeying My Messages; 
reading the Word of My Son, even if you do not comprehend, do 
not understand, but practicing what we request from you. Don’t 
put up obstacles to practice My Messages: fast, pray, repair; 
that’s how you will become small. 

 

Children don’t believe that you have wisdom and that you 
understand all, and that you know much. No, children, feel as 
nothing, servant to all, less than the others, because in those 
who make themselves small is the Kingdom of My Son. 

Children, My Immaculate Heart is your Refuge, and is the 
Fortitude that protects you from the storms and tribulations of 



 

	

http://sagradoscorazonesunidos.blogspot.com.br	-	http://unitedsacredhearts.blogspot.com.br	-	https://sagradoscoracoesunidos.org	 43	

CALLS	OF	LOVE	AND	CONVERSION	–	2017	MESSAGES	

life. I am who keeps your hearts, if you allow Me to do so. 
Then, like the Lord made marvels in Me, through Me, he will do 
to you. Smallness, simplicity, humility; cooperate with My Plans 
of Love and of Peace. Pray for My Intentions. I am with you; in 
the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

March 6, 2017 

 

My dear children, I’ve come to you as a Mother, so you will 
listen with the heart, My Son’s invitation to conversion, a 
sincere and radical conversion. Little ones, pray and open your 
hearts so I may truly utilize you as Heralds of My Son’s Reign. 
I desire, as a Mother that all of you be My Instruments, hence I 
need that your hearts be truly docile and allow to be utilized 
by your Mother.  

All of you have a design from My Son to aid Me for My Promises 
to be fulfilled, but you must be docile and meek, and push away 
from your hearts the hardness and humanity that stands, and this 
is why many times My Word does not reaches pure to your hearts, 
because always, dear children, you look after yourselves first 
and leave My Son for last. 

Dear children, listen to Me; I have come for the conversion of 
the world and to prepare it for the Coming of the Lord. My 
Immaculate Heart is your guide, and My Words its torch in this 
darkness. Just trust and allow to be led by Me; don’t do 
anything, because My Son Jesus and I, in the Holy Spirit will do 
all. I invite you to open the heart. Pray for My Intentions! I 
give you My Special Maternal Blessing: in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

March 8, 2017 

 

Children of My Chaste and Beloved Heart, I invite you so your 
hearts will grow and increase the devotion to My Chaste and 
Beloved Heart; My Patriarch’s Heart is the refuge where you will 
find comprehension, strength, and Jesus and Mary. The Two Hearts 
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were entrusted to me by Divine Will and, now, in Divine Will, 
Heaven wants to spread the devotion to My Chaste and Beloved 
Heart united to the Sacred Hearts of Jesus and Mary. Accompany 
me in My Via Crucis, My Seven Sorrows, the Sorrows I suffered in 
My mission and ministry of service of Jesus and Mary in earth; 
those are the Seven Sorrowful Stations of My Cross. 

Little ones, understand, in this way, if you go holding My hand, 
you will go safe with Jesus and with Mary. Pray! Believe! Obey! 
Follow the Light of Our Messages so the Reign of the Holy Family 
of Nazareth is established in all the families and in the entire 
world. Pray! Pray! Pray! I give you My Blessing: in the name of 
the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

March 10, 2017 

 

Dear disciples of My Heart, I am coming out from the Praetorium 
with the crown of thorns in My Head, with the tunic in My Body 
and the Cross; I carry the cross; the cross which is the same, 
but in this time heavier; all the sins of the present time make 
My cross heavy. 

Little ones, I don’t tell you that the word is bad, because you 
already know it, and I don’t count your sins, because you 
already know them; I only desire that you look at Me and follow 
Me: but don’t forget that I carried the cross for the world, for 
you, hence that, when you follow Me, don’t forget the others who 
remain, offer yourselves for them, don’t condemn them; pray for 
the sinners, don’t criticize them; intercede for the world, but 
allow only Me to judge them; you love, pray, serve, carrying the 
cross along with Me, and offering yourselves for the others; 
that the love you receive from the Most Holy Trinity doesn’t 
remain only in you; take the Love, like you carry the cross, 
wherever you go, so men can see that you love them, and carry 
your cross for sinners. Aid me in My Intentions! I love you and 
bless you; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

March 13, 2017 
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Dear children, I invite you to open your hearts to My Messages. 
It a desire of My Son that you value the Graces which are given 
to you. Don’t listen only to the Message like empty words, 
rather open the heart so that each word is kept in your hearts. 

 

My little ones, fall in love with this Work; surrender 
yourselves in this Work. Hard hearts still exist; mistrustful 
hearts still exist; there are still hearts that put first the 
world, work, money, desire to possess, don’t remember My Son 
Jesus, and do not even raise one thought during the day to Our 
United Hearts. 

  

Please, my children, allow me to help you; I am here because you 
need me. Obey My Words so you can reach the knowledge of the 
Truth and discover the Plans I have in My Heart through this 
Work. Pray so you are able to live, truly, My My Messages. 

 

I love you and I bless you; in the name of the Father, the Son, 
and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

March 15, 2017 

 

Children of My Most Chaste Heart, I wish that together we 
meditate the First Sorrow of My Chaste and Beloved Heart; when 
the Heavenly Queen told that what she had gestating in her Womb 
was fruit of the Holy Spirit. But what disturbed me was not the 
Divine Work of the Incarnation, rather that I thought, like a 
human, that the Mother had failed Her Vote of Virginity. That 
perturbed My Heart; I thought of leaving Her secretly. But the 
Holy Spirit made me know, giving me an eternal joy in My Heart, 
that the Mother had not failed in Her Vote of Virginity, and 
that she would continue being a Virgin perpetually. And hence, 
being Mother of the Son of God, it was a great joy for Me to see 
My Future Spouse to be the Mother of God, Queen of Heaven; and I 
felt so small, impotent, ignorant. When I was entrusted to take 
care of Mary, I did not understand; I didn’t know how to do it, 
but I believed, obeyed. And the answers that I expected where 
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not given to me in words, but with concrete facts; with 
prodigious actions realized by the Love of God. 

Learn, little ones, with this sorrow and joy; that it is not 
necessary that you understand all, to comprehend all; what is 
important is to believe, obey, and the Holy Spirit of God will 
guide you as he did in Me; He will show you the Truth like He 
showed Me; and will take you to the full knowledge of God, like 
He took me to learn the Sacred Mysteries of God and of His 
Mother. Walk, trust, and wait. 

I give you My Patriarchal Blessing; in the name of the Father, 
and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

March 17, 2017 

 

Dear children, let’s walk together the Way of the Cross. I come 
out crowned with thorns, scourged, without dignity, like the 
Lamb that is taken to the Altar for the sacrifice; and I come 
out walking, carrying the heavy Cross, among insults, among 
slaps, stones are thrown at me; I am scourged, but I walk 
towards Calvary. I carry My Cross and endure all these 
sufferings with Love, for each one of you, for the world, for My 
Church. I walk marking the ground with the Blood, poured; that 
your sins are forgiven and freed from the slavery of the Devil. 
And it is in this Way of the Cross where you will find True 
Love, True Compassion, the Mystical Union of God with men. Walk 
with Me the Way of the Cross! Come with Me and I will give you 
New Life! Let’s pass through Calvary to reach the Resurrection! 
I walk, also, with the small souls, who with love offer 
themselves and carry their crosses. Cheer up, dear children, all 
the sufferings you endure: Offer them. Imitate Me! Carry with 
those sufferings beside Me, your Teacher; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

March 20, 2017 

 

Dear children, as Mother, I ask you to repair the Sorrows of My 
Sacred Heart insulted, outraged, hurt, and forgotten by her 
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children. As Mother, I wish that all My children find Jesus. 
Little ones, do you want peace in your families? Do you want 
love and conversion among yourselves? Do you really want to live 
My Messages along with My Son’s Word? My little ones, first 
encounter Jesus. If you encounter Jesus, the rest will come as 
Grace and Blessing.  

Little ones, repair My Sorrows living My Messages, and pray for 
My Intentions. I have Mother’s Intentions for the entire 
humanity. Pray so that My Intentions and the Desires of Love and 
Peace of My Son may be fulfilled. 

Pray, pray with all your heart, and contemplate My Son in the 
Cross; unite to Him, and meet with the greatest, most perfect, 
purest Love that Jesus has, and in meeting with this Love, take 
it to others; be My apostles transmitting the Gospel and the 
Love of Jesus. Hence, dear children, you console My Mother’s 
Heart, who loves you so much. I love you and bless you; in the 
name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

March 22, 2017 

 

Dear children of My Chaste and Beloved Heart, let’s meditate in 
the Birth of Jesus: With My Beloved Wife, we arrived in 
Bethlehem and when we asked for shelter, so the Virginal Lady 
would give birth to God Son, we were turned away; they closed 
the doors, saying to us, “There is no space”. This happens now 
in the world, in the family, even in childhood; now there is no 
space; there is no space for the Three Hearts and the doors are 
being closed, because the world and its distractions are more 
comfortable than prayer and service. 

Later arriving to a small cave, abandoned, cold, dirty, which 
welcomed us, Mother Mary and I set up this Cave. We cleaned it, 
put in order, took out all that was useless and all that 
prevented that this small place could be transformed in a 
Sanctuary, in the First Sanctuary. 

Mary’s Womb transformed into the entire crèche, where along with 
the Son of God, already born, I was welcomed also and all men to 
be His children and brothers of Christ, the Incarnate Word. It 
caused me great sorrow to see the Son of God and His Mother, My 
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Virginal Spouse Mary in such great poverty, but the presence of 
the Two Hearts transformed that place and transformed My life in 
an Eternal Joy, because I found myself before the Prodigy of the 
Virgin, who was giving birth to the Redeemer of the world. And 
by Mercy I was chosen to be the First of men to see such great 
Heavenly Prodigy. 

I intercede so that your hearts will meet truly with Mary; be 
perfect collaborators with Her, and receive and meet with the 
God, who Saves. I love you and bless you as the Patriarch of the 
Grotto of Bethlehem; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and 
the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

March 24, 2017 

 

Children of My Sacred Heart, contemplate and adore in the spirit 
My Falls under the Cross, on the way towards Calvary. I went 
tired, scourged, spilling abundant Blood, crowned with thorns, 
and the Blood; the tunic was sticking to the mantle because of 
the Blood and Sweat; each time they pulled the mantle, the Arms, 
and scourged Me, they tore My Body again, and the path was 
marked by My Precious Blood. 

Dear children, I fell, not by My Own Will, but by the weight of 
the Cross, the pushes the soldiers gave me, and which allowed 
also that the people who were looking at me pass by also pushed 
me. 

My little children, adore My Falls, in the way towards Calvary, 
because with My Falls, in earth, when I fell to the ground, in 
touching the ground with My Immolated Body and getting up, I 
repaired the falls of humanity; I repaired the fall of man, his 
disobedience, his sin, his fragility, his smallness and, along 
with Me, I raised his dignity and My dignity of creature and of 
Son of God; I fell with the Cross to lift up the man fallen down 
in sin. Adore My Falls under the weight of the Cross, and repair 
the fall of men in sin! Contemplate and adore My Heart that 
makes itself nothing and which humbles itself to save you! 

I love you with Redeeming Love: In the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 
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CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

March 27, 2017 

 

Dear children, I invite you, again, to open the heart to My Son 
and to His Word; I invite you to receive the Love of Jesus; the 
Love which comes from My Son’s Heart, the part that is the Love 
which does not judge, that does not offend, that doesn’t get 
disturbed; My Son’s Love is that love that gives peace, pardon, 
mercy, and joy.  

Little ones, it is true that My Son Jesus suffered in the Cross 
for Love all of you, but He suffered with joy, with disposition, 
with his Heart Open, because the sorrow of the Cross saved all 
men. Hence, you, little apostles of My Maternal Heart, live in 
the joy of knowing yourselves loved and saved by Jesus; live in 
joy and practice love, these two Graces that come from God and 
which will help you to live his Word for love and with joy. 

Pray, My children, for the Intentions that I have as Mother for 
all My children. I love you because I am your Mother, the Mother 
of all men, of the Church, and of all who consecrate themselves 
to My Immaculate Heart. I give you My Maternal Blessing. Live in 
love and in the joy of My Son and his Gospel! In the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

March 27, 2017 

 

Dear children of My Heart, I invite you to contemplate with your 
eyes the Mystery of the Circumcision of Jesus; it was the First 
shedding of the Most Precious Blood; it was the First small 
crucifixion of the Redeemer made Child; the human pain of the 
Child Jesus trespassed My Heat, because since his Immaculate 
Conception in the womb of his Mother Mary, He met the pain, the 
suffering of the Cross; as a child He faced and learned the 
pain, but happiness invaded My Heart when naming Him, as his 
Legal Father, the Powerful Name of Jesus, which means: God 
saves. 

The Child Jesus poured for the first time his Precious Blood, 
because He was destined to save the entire world. In the 
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Powerful Name of Jesus are the delights of the Father; in the 
Powerful Name of Jesus is the manifestation of the Spirit of 
God; in the Powerful Name of Jesus his Mother Mary and I 
gladdened of adoring this name, which is above all Name; and in 
the Powerful Name of Jesus the salvation of the entire world is 
found. Adore the Precious Blood of the Child Jesus shed in the 
circumcision! 

I, your Protector Father, love and bless you; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

March 31, 2017 

 

Dear children of My Sorrowing Heart, contemplate your Redeemer, 
My children: Who has loved like Me? Who has been capable of 
accepting all like Me? Who has loved and served, without 
distinction, all men like Me? Hence, little ones, I invite you 
to look at Me suffering and sorrowful, but not because of 
wickedness, but for Love; from the hate of my enemies, I had in 
My Sufferings the Love to save them, to save you, to save all. 
Follow Me in the Via Dolorosa! See My Beloved Mother, who among 
the crowd that hates, that is blind with Satan’s smoke, get 
closer and with Her Eyes offers me her Heart, and with her look 
says to me, “I love you and I am here, for you. Follow My 
Mother’s example and be consolers of My Heart! See My Heart in 
yours, in your brothers, in yourselves; see me there and say, 
“Jesus, I am here, like My Mother did”. 

Little ones, live in peace. If you want peace, love, the 
softness of the Spirit, peacefulness of conscience, the union in 
the hearts, live Our Messages; if you live the, you will have 
peace. I don’t say this to the world, I say it to you because I 
love you. Follow Me! Don’t reject your suffering Lord. He 
suffers because he loves you, and loves you much. I bless you, 
in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. 
Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

April 1, 2017 

First Saturday of the Month 
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Dear children of My Immaculate Heart, I exhort you to look at 
all moment and never move away your sight from the Cross, 
because in it Jesus has redeemed you, and at the foot of the 
Cross, He gave me the honor of being your Mother, Mother of the 
entire Church. 

Little ones, don’t move your eyes from the Cross; look at it, 
adore it, meditate in it, and embrace it. Salvation comes from 
the Cross. The Cross means renouncement, to die to yourselves, 
so Christ lives. 

Little apostles, renounce the noise and the distraction, 
renounce to the conversations of the world, and converse with My 
Son in the Most Holy Sacrament of the Altar; renounce to your 
comforts and be will to carry out My Messages. Don’t be afraid 
because the soul that walks with Me is protected by My 
Immaculate Heart. 

Fulfill, children, your duties with Our Two Hearts; take care of 
our matters, and My Son and I will take care of yours. Children, 
I also tell you, don’t ask for the peace of others, ask for 
peace in your hearts; don’t ask for the conversion of others, 
ask so you will truly convert and turn into the image of Jesus 
before the others. 

Little ones, with this Work I have begun the great 
evangelization of the world to gather all the Faithful Rest. 
Carry My Message to the world: gather the Faithful Rest, in this 
manner console My Immaculate Heart. Go throughout all nations 
and tell the world that Jesus is coming back. I love you and 
bless you; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

April 3, 2017 

 

My dear children, I wish to invite you to open your hearts and 
allow that My Maternal Messages transform your lives. My 
Messages of Love and Conversion are not only so you listen to 
them as simple words, rather that you allow that My Messages 
transform and renew your hearts. Open your hearts to the Love of 
Jesus, and don’t permit arrogance, pride, false humility, a 
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false life of piety and self love to rule your hearts; because 
if not, you will lead yourselves to the way of perdition. 

Allow Me to teach you, dear children, but obey. I desire to 
teach you about love, faith, peace, charity, unity in My Son; 
only if you open your hearts and allow me to help you. 

Dear children, I intercede for you, but you also must 
collaborate with My Intentions. 

I love you and bless you; in the name of the Father, and the 
Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

April 4, 2017 

 

Children of My Most Chaste Heart, at that time, according to the 
Law of Moses, it was written that all first born would be 
presented to the Lord and the Mother purified; Jesus, the Son of 
God, and Mary, the Immaculate, submitted themselves humbly to 
the Law of the Lord to fulfill with love, and not as an 
obligation, what was ordered by the Lord. And I, as the 
Patriarch of the Holy Family took My Family to the feet of the 
All Powerful.  

What sorrow My Chaste and Beloved Heart felt when we met with 
the Prophet Simeon, who announced the future sacrifice of Jesus 
and the spiritual passion of the Immaculate Heart of Mary, who 
as the Co-Redemptrix would join the sufferings of Her Son! But 
the joy that invaded My Heart was when we presented the Child to 
the Lord and He received from the Holy Spirit the anointment as 
Messiah, in the Temple of God. 

No one was aware, except we, His parents, Simeon, and the 
prophet Anna that the Redeemer was already among the men. 

Children, present yourselves along with the Child Jesus, in 
union with Him to the Eternal Father, like one single Host which 
sacrifices itself in the altar, so you will become holy and 
irreproachable before the eyes of the Lord. Live, dear children, 
this Mystery of the Presentation of the Child Jesus, 
continuously! Never pushing away from your hearts that God is 
always in you; He remains, always, in you. I bless you as the 
Father of the Child Presented in the Temple; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 
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CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

April 7, 2017 

 

Dear apostles of My Sacred Heart, I desire that you meditate the 
Sorrowful Passion that My Sacred Heart lived, the interior 
stations of My Heart. I wish that you perceive the Love, Peace, 
and the Strength with which My Heart went through, meditated, 
adored, contemplated, each station of the Via Dolorosa until 
arriving at Calvary. 

My Sacred Heart was full of Love; Love for the entire humanity, 
of Love for the generations before My Presence in earth, during 
My Life on earth, and all the generations to come. 

I endured My Passion up to the last soul that will inhabit in 
the earth. My Heart went through this way and goes through it 
now, each instant, each moment; in many stations of many hearts 
My Sacred Heart suffers. Hence, My Mother has been gathering the 
John’s, the Mary’s, the pious women, the Cyrenians, the 
Veronica’s, the men and women who have heard My Mother’s call so 
you will console the Heart of the Son. 

When My Sacred Heart reach Calvary and I was crucified, it 
exploded in Love, in Holy Love, in Perfect Love, in the Love of 
God; and My Heart explodes now of love, today, in each present 
moment, because it desires the salvation of all the men. Men, 
pious women, listen to My Mother; do what My Mother tells you, 
so you will console this Heart, which loves you so much. My 
sorrowful Heart, but passionate for your souls, loves you, 
blesses you; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the 
Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

April 10, 2017 

 

Dear children, meditate the passage of the Holy Gospel where a 
woman anointed the Feet of My Son with oil, and humbling herself 
totally before Jesus, dried the Feet of My Son with her hair. 
Little ones, I invite you to imitate this woman, who repentant 
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of her sins, and humbling herself before Jesus, asked for His 
pardon. 

Little ones, allow that Jesus enters the homes of your hearts 
and with repentance of your sins and the absence of love in your 
lives, shed like oil in your tears of repentance; and with your 
good works and testimony dry the tears you have caused Jesus. 
Humble yourselves, like this woman of the Gospel, and ask Jesus 
a true love, to make you forget yourselves of your selfishness, 
to live with Jesus and please, only, My Son. I invite you that 
your hearts open and you humble you prostrating yourselves, in 
adoration, to My Son. I love you and bless you; in the name of 
the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

April 12, 2017 

 

Dear children of My Most Chaste Heart, Heaven Calls all Apostles 
of Sacred Hearts, Heaven calls all the Apostles of the Sacred 
Hearts who together with me desire to be in the service and 
total surrender to Jesus and Mary, to travel the road of the 
desert. Dear children, the Lord’s Angel warned me that Herod 
wanted to murder all the newborns in Bethlehem, among whom was 
My Adoptive Son and to protect the life and mission of the Child 
Jesus and His Mother, the Blessed Virgin, we should flee To 
Egypt. 

I traveled this way from Bethlehem to Egypt with great pain in 
My Heart, without knowing, without understanding, only with my 
faith and obedience. I did not want the Mother and the Son to 
lack anything. But when I arrived in Egypt, my Heart became a 
refuge for Jesus and Mary and joy invaded My Heart when I saw 
the Son of God coming to pagan lands and destroying, with His 
Alone Presence and with the Immaculate Lady, the pagan gods of 
Egypt. 

Now, open your hearts and let that I your Father, Saint Joseph, 
take Jesus and Mary to the Egypt of hearts and let everything 
that is occupying your hearts and taking them away from the 
Lord, be transformed into the Holy Land, chosen and blessed. 

I give you My Blessing of Patriarch: In the Name of the Father, 
the Son and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 
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CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

April 17, 2017 

 

Dear children, I invite you to open your hearts to the joy of 
the Lord’s Passover. He is risen, but no longer from a tomb dug 
in a rock, He has risen from the grave of the world, death, sin, 
the dominion of evil. 

He, Jesus, rises as a conqueror of death, of the devil, of sin.  

He is risen as a sign of love for, to remain with you.  

Jesus is risen to give Life, eternal Life, abundant Life. 

 

Let, dear children, the rock of your hearts be removed so that 
they receive the Light of the Risen Jesus. May all of you, dear 
children, like My little apostles, bear witness to the Love of 
God that never ends, but is a constant and eternal Love. 

 

Show with prayer and with works the Love of Jesus that Has 
risen. As Mother of the Passover I give you My Maternal 
Blessing. In the Name of the Father, and the Son and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen.  

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

April 19, 2017 

 

Dear children, I invite you to meditate and deepen through 
prayer, and direct your hearts towards Our Little Refuge, in the 
lands of Egypt. When the Angel Messenger of the Lord was again 
sent to me to announce that Herod had died, and that the Child 
was not in danger, we my Virginal Wife and I, again thanked God 
for His Mercy, we sang hymns and psalms, thanksgiving to Our 
God, because He Had again renewed His Promises to Our Little 
Family. 

  

We walked back through the desert to Nazareth. I was saddened to 
know that Herod’s son reigned, but I trusted in the Lord’s 
Promise that the danger to the Child had already ceased.  
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In Nazareth we returned to Our Home, to Our Land, to Our Faith, 
and together with the Heavenly Mother we built a Home for the 
Lord, where He grew in Age, Holiness and Wisdom. 

  

Little ones, go through the desert and after having traveled it, 
purifying, in the storms, in the dryness, in the fire, your 
hearts, return to Nazareth, guided by Me, your Protector. 

 

Return to Nazareth and with your hearts open and willing, become 
members of Our Holy Family, living in charity, growing in 
charity, loving Love and loving your neighbor with your heart. 

  

I give you My Patriarchal Blessing: in the Name of the Father, 
the Son and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

April 24, 2017 

 

My dear children, with great joy in My Immaculate Heart, I come 
to announce to you the Mercy of God, which has resurrected Our 
Lord, so that His children have Life and Pardon. Little ones, 
sing the God’s mercies with His people, because the Lord has 
resurrected. 

Little ones, My apostles, receive the Good News of Our Sacred 
Hearts and believe, honor, live it. Little ones, I want to 
remind you the experiences of the First Christian Community, 
when My Son resurrected, when we were all gathered in the 
Cenacle of Jerusalem, and the women alerted us that the Lord was 
not in the sepulcher and that the Angels announced his 
Resurrection. Some believed, others did not, since they did not 
trust in the Lord’s Promise. 

Little ones, a community which allows to be disturbed by Satan’s 
gossip is destroyed; but if a community believes in the Word and 
waits in the Promise of My Son, it is built and fortified. 
Little ones, don’t doubt and don’t be disturbed because Our Hope 
has Resurrected and He can do all, know all, and does all. Trust 
in Jesus and open your hearts to Love, to Pardon, to Communion! 
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Don’t destroy your hearts keeping what does not come from God! 
Be joyful and live in the Love! That is what My Son, who has 
Resurrected for us, wishes. I give you My Maternal Blessing with 
joy; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

April 25, 2017 

 

Dear apostles, I open My Heart and I address My Call to the 
world. Even if a faithful rest is who listens to Me, My Mercy 
embraces the entire world. Little ones, with My Crucifixion I 
redeemed you from sin; I wanted to crucify in the Cross your 
sins, your past, your errors. With My Cross and My Blood poured, 
I erased your sins and cleansed your souls, but also, my 
children, I resurrected with a new life and transformed, 
glorified. 

Little ones, with My Resurrection I desire to transform you; 
with My Glory glorify you. Open your hearts; open yourselves to 
love, to peace, to forgiveness; I desire to transform you, but 
will do it only with your collaboration. Be holy; convert right 
now, and don’t wait any more time; the time is now. Repent and 
convert yourselves. 

Your Love, Jesus Redeemer. I bless you in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

April 26, 2017 

 

Children of My Most Chaste Heart, I invite you to meditate the 
pilgrimage of the Holy Family towards the Temple of Jerusalem, 
over which dwelled the “Shekinah”, the Glory of God. 

We took the Child, with twelve years of age, in the entire way; 
we were praying and sharing the Word. When we reached the 
Temple, we shuddered with love when we felt the presence of the 
Eternal Father; and we offered Our Sacrifice to the Lord, 
prophesizing the sacrifice of the True Lamb: Jesus Christ. In 
the Temple we remembered the prophet Simeon’s prophecy, how the 
Holy Spirit had manifested itself, all this time, in us; 



 

	

http://sagradoscorazonesunidos.blogspot.com.br	-	http://unitedsacredhearts.blogspot.com.br	-	https://sagradoscoracoesunidos.org	 58	

CALLS	OF	LOVE	AND	CONVERSION	–	2017	MESSAGES	

confirming God’s Word. We were returning to our land and, during 
the way we realized that Jesus was not with us. We searched for 
him through out the pilgrimage. We returned to Jerusalem, 
looking for him for three days in the streets, squares, and in 
the Temple. 

We lost him three days, like he lost His Most Beloved Mother 
when He was in the Sepulcher. We found the Child speaking with 
the doctors and teachers of the Temple; what anguish our hearts 
felt. In the same manner hearts, who by sin lose Jesus, should 
anguish. But we felt full of joy by knowing that the Child was 
beginning to comprehend, also, His Mission of being in the 
things of the Father. 

My children, also, it is a Call for all of you to consecrate to 
the Service of God, and the two best ways of growing in the 
spiritual life are fasting, on Wednesdays, for the Church, for 
sinners, for your intentions; and on Fridays in reparation, 
expiation, reparation, and consolation to the Hearts of Jesus 
and Mary; and prayer at all times. 

Little ones, open your hearts and long for love and holiness. 
Stay in peace! I love you and I bless you; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

April 27, 2017 

 

Children of My Sacred Heart, open your hearts; open them through 
mortification, prayer, acceptance, and resignation; open them 
and be in peace, because if your souls are disturbed, how will 
they experience love, pardon, and peace? And how will I be able 
to reach the others, through you, if you are like that? I 
repeat, again, My children that your works do not contradict 
your faith; your actions do not contradict what you believe; 
your words do not contradict what they pronounce, rather, My 
children, how will I be able to use you? How will I be able to 
utilize you to take me to the others? I need of you to save 
others, and I need that you make Me known by the others. But 
show love, love in the works. If you open your hearts I will be 
able to act freely. You know already, dear children that all are 
owners of their acts, your will, your free will, and I respect; 
but, if you decide to open your hearts truly to Me, I will use 
them for My Greater Glory. Hence, I invite you; I hope that your 
hearts welcome My Words and put them into practice. I Am the 
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Patient God, who waits for the sinner. I love you with Merciful 
Love; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

April 29, 2017 

 

My dear children, as Mother I wish to touch your hearts and 
embrace them with My Immaculate Heart, so you will feel the 
Mother’s warmth, the Mother’s love, and My Maternal Protection. 
The coldness, the hardness, and the selfishness of the world 
hurt your hearts, but I, as Mother, with My Maternal Heart, come 
to aid you to know the Love of God and to protect My little 
ones, because I am your Mother. 

Dear children, but, for your hearts to be open to the Grace, 
they must empty themselves from the waters of the world so they 
have space to be filled by the Waters of Grace and the Sanctuary 
of God. 

Little ones, remember that what makes your hearts impure is what 
is born from the human heart: hate, rancor, sinful desires, 
rejection, jealousy, envy. Dear children, in one word, from the 
heart of man who lives without God, only lack of love will be 
born, not love God; and since Love is not loved, no other 
creature will be loved.  

Little ones, watch so a feeling will not be born in your hearts, 
which will make you impure, rather that you be vigilant, 
prayerful, and attentive. Because remember, My children, that it 
is Love which will save you, and you will be examined in 
charity, because in all these is the Law of God summarized: Love 
God and love your neighbor. These two Mandates, which are just 
one, if you live them with your heart will give you the 
salvation that My Son promises; and, hence, in Love have pure 
hearts. I love you; I bless you with maternal love; in the name 
of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

May 1, 2017 
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My dear children, with a Mother’s Love I have come opening My 
Heart and delivering My Messages throughout history in the 
entire world. I have delivered My Heart to all, because My 
Desire is that all come closer to Jesus; but, still, dear 
children, the hearts are hard: reject sacrifice, reject fasting, 
despise a life of prayer. Little ones, what else can Heaven do 
for men if My Son, also, has surrendered already, totally, 
embracing the Cross? 

Little ones, how much I desire that hearts open sincerely, with 
pure and disinterested love; but, still, it does not happen, 
because there is no prayer of the heart; there is no surrender 
or perseverance, and My Messages are ignored. Children console 
My Immaculate Heart by living truly My Messages, because they 
are for your own good. Don’t live as if you were of the world, 
because it’s true that you are in it, but, you are not of the 
world, are and must be for God. I love you and bless you; in the 
name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

May 2, 2017 

 

Dear children, I wish to teach you one of the attributes that 
the Mercy of God has granted me and, which by His Mercy is the 
Most Holy Trinity has consecrated me as Heaven’s Altar. My 
Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart is the Celestial Altar, and is 
the Perfect Sanctuary. It is Live Sanctuary because the Word of 
God made Flesh was made in Me, and the August and Divine Trinity 
dwells: in My Heart, in My Womb, in my entire being. My 
Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart is Altar, because in it the 
Sacrifice of God has been delivered; All Powerful God has 
reduced himself to the state of a creature to save men. In My 
Altar God Son surrendered to God Father, and through this Altar, 
which is my heart, God Holy Spirit came from Heaven to the 
entire Church. It is in My Immaculate Heart, dear children that 
I ask you to surrender to the Father, like the offerings are 
placed in the Altar. Little ones, Heaven needs souls who 
surrender, who donate themselves, and who will live with 
humility, with sincerity, and giving testimony to all of the 
Love of God: in prayer, in fasting, and in the sacramental life. 
Hence, dear children, you will surrender yourselves to the Most 
Holy Trinity in the Altar of My Immaculate Heart. I love you and 
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bless you; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen.  

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

May 3, 2017 

 

Children of My Most Chaste Heart, I desire that with the Spirt 
you meditate on My Life with Jesus and with Mary. I, Joseph of 
Nazareth, know labor, know tiredness, know illness, know of the 
bread that is earned with sweat and blood; but the tired life of 
the world and of work must not prevent you, at no moment, to 
abandon Jesus; with work God is also glorified; with illness, 
also, you plea to God; with daily life, also, you can live with 
Jesus. 

My children, the world is committing a grave error of expulsing 
Jesus from all the environments, because for the world, Jesus 
hinders, is an inconvenience; the same as in Bethlehem there is 
no space, no place for Jesus. Reflect, sincerely, if in your 
hearts there is space or there is no space for God. Examine 
yourselves and understand that God must have always the first 
place in everything: in work, in illness, in the family; in 
ordinary life all things must be put in order in the Love of 
God. Little ones, join your lives to the Holy Family and learn 
to love God, to listen to God, to work and live with God. I love 
and bless you, Saint Joseph, your protector; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

May 4, 2017 

(Our Lady of Laus, France) 

 

I come as Mother of Reconciliation and the Refuge of Sinners. 
Little ones, open your hearts to God’s Love, and discover 
through silence, prayer, and pardon, the live presence of Jesus 
in you. I have brought My Message to the world, so the entire 
earth will hear My voice and My Call, but humanity has been 
indifferent to God’s voice and of His messenger, your Mother. 
The Message I give you is a message of reconciliation, pardon, 
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love. It is necessary, dear children that you meditate My 
messages, because through the Calls of Love and Conversion that 
I give you, I will do a last review of all my words and maternal 
advice given to humanity from: Laus, La Salette, Fatima, and the 
Calls of Love and Conversion. I want to invite to 
reconciliation; heed My message, which is for your good; live My 
messages with love. I give you My Maternal blessing; in the name 
of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

May 5, 2017 

 

Children of My Sacred Heart, I wish to invite you to honor My 
Mother with the heart. My Mother is the Queen of the Apostles; 
is the Lady of Pentecost; and is the Mother of the Church: 
honor, love, venerate My Mother, because she has been handed to 
you at the Foot of the Cross so She would also be your mother. 

I chose her as My Mother and, I myself, raised her to the 
dignity of Co-redemptrix, and hence, I myself, delivered her to 
humanity. Love her, trust in Her, pray with her, converse with 
My Mother, because She is your Mother, and is attentive to your 
prayers, and is worried for her children. 

My Mother, Queen of the Apostles, will teach you the true path 
to the Gospel, will make you understand the Scriptures, and wait 
in the Promises of God. Abandon and surrender yourselves to My 
Mother, and you will know My Sacred Heart, because no one better 
than My Mother knows My Heart. My Mother is your refuge and the 
way which will lead you to My Eucharistic Heart. I give you My 
Merciful Blessing; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and 
the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

May 6, 2017 

 

Dear children of My Immaculate Heart, My Immaculate Heart 
overflows with graces and gifts for all My children. Little 
ones, the Mercy of God has given me the Grace of being the All 
Powerful Pleader, which is to say, My little ones that all I ask 
Jesus for you is granted to me; not because of your human 
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merits, but by Grace and Mercy. Little ones, trust more in My 
Immaculate Heart and abandon yourselves totally in It. You don’t 
see or experience the Marvels of Jesus because you still have 
not surrendered yourselves completely to Me. Why do you 
mistrust? Why do you get disturbed? Why do you take away your 
peace? Aren’t I Your Mother, your hope, and your Lady? Know, 
dear children that when you ask to the Most Holy Trinity in name 
of My Immaculate Heart, all is granted, but you must trust, and 
you must pray more. 

Little ones, Satan looks, through all means, to take away peace. 
Be sensible and knowledgeable: all that takes away the peace, is 
not of God, does not come from God; My Son Jesus Christ is 
Peace. Trust, increase your love and devotion for My Sorrowful 
and Immaculate Heart, because this Title will reach the 
salvation of the entire world. Mary Co-redeemer will triumph, 
but you must trust more. 

I love you and with Maternal Love, I bless you; in the name of 
the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

May 7, 2017 

 

Dear children of My Fold, hear My Message, I am the Good 
Shepherd, and as Good Shepherd I gave My Life for My sheep, but 
I resurrected to be with My sheep until the end of the world. 

Dear children, follow the Voice of your Shepherd, who wants to 
guide you to green pastures, to still water, a land of repose, 
of rest, of silence. It is in My Heart where I want to relieve 
My sheep’s loads; where I want to alleviate My fold; where I 
want to give Light and Peace to all. And as Good Shepherd I have 
sent My Mother to the world, the Divine Shepherdess of Souls, so 
she will guide My fold to My Eucharistic Heart. 

My Mother, the Divine Shepherdess has invited to conversion, to 
repentance, to forgiveness, but men do not change and their 
hearts are hard. They are disobedient sheep who escape from 
God’s Love. Little ones, relive My Mother’s Message; live them, 
because the Divine Shepherdess suffers when a lamb gets lost. 
Fatima, Cuapa, and the Calls of Love and Conversion are just one 
Message. Listen to your Shepherds, Our Sacred Hearts, which only 
want your salvation. The Good Shepherd loves you, with My Sheep 
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hook I protect you, and with My Loving Heart I bless you; in the 
name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

May 8, 2017 

(Our Mother has come as Our Lady of Cuapa. In her bosom she has 
her Immaculate Heart surrounded by thorns.) 

 

Dear children, see My Immaculate Heart surrounded by thorns, 
which are all the sins, disobediences, ungratefulness that men 
commit against My Mother’s Heart. Little ones, I come to the 
world to instruct you in prayer, to speak to you of Peace, to 
teach you the Love of Jesus, but still, I see that your hearts 
are far away from understanding and, even more, of obeying me. 
Why, dear children, do you cause suffering to this Mother, who 
loves you so much? Why have you forgotten My Message of Cuapa of 
making peace, daily prayer of the Holy Rosary, of loving one 
another with the heart? 

The world is getting worse because it forgets and ignores the 
Word of God. My children, console My Heart! I tell you again, 
console My Heart: by obeying and living My Words. I love you, 
with a Mother’s love, and I don’t want you to reject anyone. I 
desire the salvation of all. I bless you; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit Amen. +++ 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

May 9, 2017 

 

My Sacred Heart is a Burning Flame of Love, Compassion, and 
Mercy. I have brought My Heart to the world to love all men, to 
show that I love you. In My Cross, with My Blood, I have written 
an “I love you” to all, but in a special way. Hence, I signed 
that “I love you” with the nails which trespassed My Hands. I 
sealed eternally that “I love you” with the nails which 
trespassed My Feet. And that “I love you” gushed forth as a 
Fountain of Mercy from My Open Side to bathe each man with My 
Love. Hence, little ones, if I have loved you, if I have loved 
all of you, you must pardon and forgive, because man has been 
created to love. You can love with My Love. If I have rescued 



 

	

http://sagradoscorazonesunidos.blogspot.com.br	-	http://unitedsacredhearts.blogspot.com.br	-	https://sagradoscoracoesunidos.org	 65	

CALLS	OF	LOVE	AND	CONVERSION	–	2017	MESSAGES	

you with Love, through you with love, I need to rescue others. 
Don’t forget that you are fishermen of souls and I will be able 
to save others through you. Never forget this! That through you, 
I can show love to others. Be docile! Open your wills! I am a 
Merciful God, but I want you to practice Mercy. I love you with 
a Merciful Love; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the 
Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

May 10, 2017 

 

Children of My Most Beloved Heart, I exhort you, as Father, to 
meditate My Life, to contemplate My Life with Jesus, as Foster 
Father, and with Mary, as Virginal Spouse. 

Dear children, my life was always at the service of God’s will 
to fulfill with his design, to take care of Jesus and Mary. I 
gave my entire life, my time, my being, without reserves, to the 
service of the Sacred Hearts of Jesus and Mary. I surrendered 
myself completely to them. 

I invite you to that with the aid of prayer of the heart and 
fasting, you can give yourselves completely to the service of 
others; seeing Jesus and Mary in each man, who also were poor 
and suffered much. Surrender yourselves totally to serve God, 
with your states of life, so you will be holy in each present 
moment of your existence. Don’t push away from your hearts 
service, love, and peace. Serve Jesus and Mary, and your brother 
completely, without reserving anything for yourselves; this will 
make you holy. “Faith and love” sanctify the hearts. I invite 
you to a life of deep prayer, of love, and of service. Your Holy 
Patriarch and Protector blesses you in the name of the Father, 
and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

May 12, 2017 

 

My Sacred Heart expects from each one of you a real conversion; 
don’t be like the hypocrites, who believe that saying, “Lord! 
Lord!” will save them. Only those who live My Words and obey Me 
with works, and live truly in Love will be who will encounter My 
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Mercy. Hence, I am inviting you continuously to conversion, but 
you are disobedient continuously. 

Why don’t you understand and do not truly change? Don’t you see 
that you make me suffer when you are praying, but afterwards 
behave like the world? Why don’t you truly change? What else can 
Heaven do for you now, if you don’t consider the Sacrifice of 
the Cross? 

Open, please, the understanding, change! Don’t be like the 
foolish virgins, who by believing My Coming was delayed, did not 
enter into the Banquet. Change! I beg you from the Cross, 
convert yourselves! Enough, of behaving like the world!  

Is it that you are not convinced yet that I truly love you? Is 
it that you are not convinced that there is a Heaven and a hell 
in which you will be eternally? 

I hope that when you understand My Message, it’s not too late, 
because I respect your liberty. Don’t make me suffer that I need 
to share My Suffering with souls that truly comprehend and love 
me. 

Why is it that many men, no matter how much they hear me, do not 
understand? The more they look, they do not believe? The more 
they experience, do not change? They are hard hearts. 

How sad you have the Holy Spirit! 

Until when will you change? Until when will you live in peace? 
Until when will you understand that Satan looks for anything to 
create war, and, regrettably, you make yourselves Satan’s 
instruments? O, My children, until when will you obey Me? 

I give you My Blessing, but expect that you truly change. What 
more do you want? What more can I do for you, “Jerusalem, 
Jerusalem, you who kill the prophets and stone your prophets”? 
What more can I do for you? In the name of the Father, and the 
Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen.  

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF OUR LADY OF FATIMA 

May 13, 2017 

 

Children of My Immaculate Heart, I desire that you, truly, open 
your hearts, because as Mother, I insist so that all My children 
live in holiness, in love, in peace. 
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My little ones, I would like to remind My Message of Fatima: 
offer sacrifices and your sufferings to Jesus for the 
purification of your hearts and of the entire world; pray the 
Holy Rosary daily, consecrating yourselves to Our Sacred Hearts, 
My Son’s and Mine, so you will reach peace for yourselves, the 
Peace that comes from God, and your families have peace, and you 
practice peace. 

That right now Jesus is not offended any more, because He has 
been offended much. In this time, Jesus suffers much for your 
sins; the lack of love and of peace, and for the sins of the 
entire world. 

Pray with the heart. 

My Message of Fatima has not been taken care of or obeyed as 
desired by Heaven. Repair, My children, obeying Me truly. For 
the disobedience that men have had to My Message. Children, I 
want that you repair to My Immaculate Heart; that consecrated 
priests to Our Two Hearts offer Holy Mass of Reparation, and 
that all my children also join to repair Our Two Hearts. 

Don’t forget My Messages, live them! That they are for your own 
good. With a Mother’s Love I bless you, in this time so special. 
My Immaculate Heart will triumph if you cooperate with My Work. 
Peace be with you; live in peace. In the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

May 14, 2017 

 

The Mother has come as Our Lady of the Rosary of Fatima, 
accompanied by Saints Francisco and Jacinta Marto. The two 
children bring, each one, a very luminous Holy Rosary, and Our 
Lady says: 

 

Dear children, I invite you to comprehend the Message of My 
Heart. It is a Message for Salvation. Little ones, I am 
Evangelizing Mother, because I do not come to add or modify the 
Gospel of My Son, but rather want, with Maternal Love, with a 
Mother’s Patience, teach you with My Calls of Love and 
Conversion to live Jesus’ Gospel. 
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I need, dear children that you live My Messages. I come to 
evangelize your hearts: I want you to receive, with an open 
heart, the Good News from Heaven. 

Little ones, it’s been already one hundred years of My Message 
in Fatima, but they have been, my children one hundred years of 
disobedience, one hundred years of ignorance, one hundred years 
of persecution, and rejection. 

The sinful vice of destroying the prophet and his messages, in 
many hearts, inside of My Son’s House, has not ceased.  

My children, repair with your prayers; repair with your holy 
lives, and console My Heart, like Francisco and Jacinta, who 
surrendered themselves until the end, to console Our Hearts 
offended by the sins and rejection of God. 

My little children, ask for pardon, offer prayers, and your 
daily sufferings, for those who have not accepted nor lived My 
Messages.  

Children, open yourselves totally, truly love Me, because with 
My Immaculate Heart, I want to lead you to Heaven. Listen to Me 
and change, because Jesus wants the eternal salvation from each 
one of his souls. Be holy in love, and in faith, and in mercy. 

I give you My Blessing. Francisco and Jacinta pray for all My 
apostles; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

May 15, 2017 

 

My dear children, My Immaculate Heart is the light that will 
lead you to the Heart of Jesus. I, as Mother of Jesus, carry the 
Light of his Gospel, and with My Maternal Presence wish to light 
your way, so you may meet, truly, with the Love of God. The 
light that envelops My Heart is the Light of the Most Holy 
Trinity; ask for this Trinitarian Light with all the heart, so 
you may know what pleases and what offends Jesus and the 
brothers; because the love of God is measured also in charity 
with the neighbor.  

Little ones, invoke the Light of the Holy Spirit so it will 
light your ways, so it sanctifies your works, so it gives you 
wisdom, so it grants you prudence in thinking, in speaking, in 
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acting; because conversion, also, is given in testimony with 
works. My little children, as Mother of Light I want to lead you 
to the Eternal Light. Open the heart! Obey My Messages! Live My 
Messages! I beg all my children to listen My Mother’s Advice, in 
this way you will have peace in yourselves, in your family, in 
the world; if you obey what I request, there will be peace. I 
give you My Blessing; in the name of the Father, and the Son, 
and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

May 17, 2017 

 

Children of My paternal heart, My Chaste Heart is the Treasurer 
of God. He charged me to take care of the Two Pearls of the 
Salvific Revelation: Jesus and Mary. And in this care, from My 
Heart towards the Two Hearts, also, it has extended from the 
Cross, by Mary being Mother of the Entire Humanity; My 
Paternity, also, was extended to all of God’s children. 

And in this time, Heaven has asked me to take care and protect 
the souls Apostles of the Sacred Hearts of Jesus and Mary, in 
the entire world. Ask My Chaste Heart for the salvation of your 
family, because I PROMISE YOU: to care and attend the families, 
of all who consecrate themselves to the Sacred Hearts. 

Dear children, nevertheless, you must continue walking after the 
footprints of the Holy Family; must follow us with obedience. 
Don’t wait that the other follow me or change. Children, you 
follow me! You change! So that we can return to the House of the 
Holy Family. 

You must serve as example to the others; don’t expect others to 
comprehend you, listen to you. I tell you, only those who have 
an open heart and want truly to change the life are going to 
accept from you the testimony, not the words, rather that with 
the testimony and your works, you will show that you live with 
Jesus and Mary in the heart. 

If you are carriers of peace, there will be peace in your homes, 
because you have been chosen to be instruments of peace and 
love. DO NOT FALTER OR BETRAY THIS GRACE, which Heaven has given 
for this last times. You be the servers, in Spirit and in Truth, 
of Jesus and May, and of God’s Word. 
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I am with you and My Protection accompanies you always; in the 
name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

May 19, 2017 

 

DEAR CHILDREN, MY SACRED HEART HAS TAUGHT YOU: “LOVE ONE ANOTHER 
AS I HAVE LOVED YOU”. 

 

My Will consists in this, in that first you love in the Love of 
God, so that loving in this Love, you may Love My Laws and 
Precepts; it is in this Love that you will be capable of 
fulfilling My Word. But in you, the force of Love is not 
cemented in the will, widened in liberty; then, little ones, you 
will not progress in the spiritual path. Because Love is the 
force which will move you to change truly. Hence, at the end, 
you will be examined in love. You will be reviewed in the 
practice of the Love of God, and with all men. Because in each 
human being is a seed of the presence of God, AND WHO FALTERS IN 
CHARITY WITH ANY MAN, FALTERS IN CHARITY WITH ME. 

Practice Love; this Love of God is the “Rock”, which fortifies 
and cements the entire life of holiness, love, faith, and 
prayer. Open your hearts truly, because only those who receive 
Me with Love, and listen to Me with the heart, will keep My 
Precepts. I am Merciful, and I desire that all be saved, and all 
know the truth; the truth that will take you to “Eternal Life”. 

I give you My Blessing; in the name of the Father, and the Son, 
and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

May 20, 2017 

 

I invite you to open, not only your hearts, but also the 
intellect, so you can comprehend the Message of Salvation. 
Little ones, the Grace that the Lord gives you is so that your 
lives change, and you are able to see, understand, listen, and 
act with the Heavenly Spirit. 
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Don’t allow yourselves to be contaminated by the evil spirit of 
the world, which wants to drag souls only to perdition. You, 
little ones, have wisdom so you will live and practice My Words. 
Don’t be afraid of dying to the human will, so that, in you, 
reigns only the Will of My Son Jesus. 

I intercede for all, so you may understand and live My Messages. 
Pray, pray, and change; without stopping in the path of 
Holiness. Prayer will give you the fortitude to change, but when 
you pray, My children, believe that what you have asked for has 
already been granted. 

Learn the trusting prayer! Learn to pray trusting! I give you My 
Maternal Blessing; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and 
the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

May 21, 2017 

 

Beloved children of my Immaculate Heart, My Heart desires that 
you open yourselves to the Love of God. 

Little ones, all human beings commit sins, and sin also produces 
pride, and when a heart does not accept the Love and Pardon of 
God, because it believes that its sin is greater than the Love 
of God, it is in error; because there is no sin that cannot be 
absolved by the Love of God, because God’s Mercy reaches all, 
and can, and has forgiven all with Jesus in the Cross. Hence, 
the heart which has sinned but recognizes its fault, and 
repents, and receives the Love with humility, and the kiss of 
Pardon from God, is a big heart, because it has made itself 
small. 

Children, open your heart to God’s Love and Forgiveness, but He 
wants to pardon, love, and reach all; He waits patiently for you 
to open your heart; and He will be waiting until the last day of 
His existence for you to receive Him. 

My children, abandon pride and be so simple and so small, so 
that in the Glory of My Son you will so big and so glorious. 
Don’t be afraid of smallness; don’t be afraid of humility, 
because perfect joy consists of this, of being small here, so 
you will be so big with us, in Heaven, and the New Earth of the 
Heavenly Jerusalem. 
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Little ones, ask for the gift of humility, the gift of 
smallness, because these small ones are who will enter into the 
Glory of Jesus, because the Door to Heaven is very low, very 
tiny. 

I invite you, dear children, to live My Messages. Live them! 
Because you need My Maternal Presence, and I come and deliver to 
you My Last Calls of Love and Conversion to Humanity, by My 
Son’s Will, who loves you so much. I bless you with My Maternal 
Love; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

May 22, 2017 

 

Beloved children of my Immaculate Heart, Jesus has already made 
known to you that He has sent the Paraclete, the Defender, the 
Holy Spirit, who shows to the children of God the Truth, and 
makes hearts delight and take pleasure in feeling His Presence. 
My children, My Beloved Son Jesus already has granted you the 
Spirit of Love. But for the Holy Spirit to dwell in you, you 
must be empty of all that the world has filled in your lives 
with its corruption and sin; because the holy cannot be mixed 
with with the impure; because the Spirit of Love of God cannot 
dwell in a heart that is not open to practice charity; because 
the Spirit of God cannot give Peace to a heart that is unwilling 
to practice peace. Hence, the decision of receiving the Holy 
Spirit depends in you and inside you. I hope, My children that 
you understand My Words, but more than understanding them: Obey 
them! God is Love! God is Peace! Live also as children of the 
Father in Love and in Peace! I, as Mother, don’t want that more 
souls be condemned. But I cannot choose for you; in you is the 
last decision. I can’t, My children, force you to change. I only 
transmit the Words that My Son has ordered me to say. As Mother, 
I wait: believe, listen, and obey. As Mother I take care of you 
and want that you always meet with Jesus. I give you My Maternal 
Blessing; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 
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May 24, 2017 

 

Beloved children of My Most Chaste Heart, when the human heart 
opens its heart to God, it receives the Force of the Holy Spirit 
to do what God asks him with love and mercy, to that son who has 
open his heart to receive Him. 

It was the same for me. God chose me and opened my heart; I made 
myself many questions; had many doubts, and also, too much 
confusion in my poor humanity, but I learned that with God one 
must not reason but live, live God, and in this living of God, 
you will receive the light to be able to discern the ways. 

Man thinks a lot, reasons a lot, but prays little; lives little 
in silence. Children know that when much is said, much is 
sinned, and when your hearts live much in silence, much is 
prayed. 

Man likes to express, speak, but why doesn’t he keep his 
capacity to pray? To serve? To love? To forgive and ask for 
pardon? You have the Force of the Holy Spirit but waste it 
outside from the service of God. 

When, you live really in Jesus and in Mary, you will know the 
value of prayer, of silence, of the suffering that is hidden; 
that gives merit to your souls. 

Children, I tell you: don’t wait here in earth to understand 
God; live Him, believe in Him, obey His words; doing this, 
truly, you will be servants like Mary. She, Help of the human 
gender, with her Example and her Messages instructs you: Live 
and know Jesus. But, still, you do not learn, because you have 
not prayed sufficient to understand her messages. Grow in 
holiness, because it is the duty of every child of Mary; to be 
holy. 

I bless you as the Patriarch of the Holy Family; in the name of 
the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

May 26, 2017 

 

Children of My Sacred Heart, my Heart is Mercy. I want you to 
know that I see all with Mercy. 
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I know that all are sinners, and know that all are under the law 
which was established since the disobedience of your first 
parents. And this is why that the Father of Heaven sent Me, his 
only Son, to surrender myself as Paschal Lamb for the remission 
of all the sins of men, past, present, and future. 

In Me, I received, took, assumed all the sins of all men. Can 
you understand the pain, anguish that this means? Are you 
capable of enduring a little of what I suffered? Because my 
suffering was not only physical, it was, also, a pain in the 
Spirit, and this spiritual and moral pain is what hurt me the 
most; and now it is what makes me suffer the most, the sins and 
condemnation of many souls. 

I want you to learn from My Love; My Love does not select; My 
Love does not separate; My Love does not choose; My Love loves 
all, each one in a very special way. I love all, but each one. 

It is a Love of Salvation; it is a Love of Redemption, and I 
desire that with your examples of holiness, with the testimony, 
with the pardon, with the suffering that is kept hidden to 
purify yourselves, you rescue other souls. 

In each human act, from work until rest, in suffering and in 
joy, in each present moment of your lives, you can be fishermen 
of lost souls. Offer everything along with Me; do everything as 
if I were doing it. 

And I ask you to fall in love, fall in love with My Love; feel 
attracted by your Eucharist God; love your Jesus in the Cross. 
Ask your Holy Spirit to enamor you with My Sacred Heart, and 
with My Love so enamored of his creatures, of their Souls that 
He has redeemed in the Cross, I bless you; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

May 29, 2017 

 

Dear children of My Immaculate Heart, your Mother comes to 
reveal to you the Thirst that Jesus has. My Son, not only in the 
Cross two thousand years ago said, “I thirst”. Now, in your 
time, Jesus is thirsty! Thirsty of you. He thirsts for love; He 
thirsts for Mercy. Jesus, the Prince of Peace, is thirsty; so 
that men, so that the families, so that the Church live in 
peace. 
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Children, I am Mother and it hurts me deeply to ask Love to My 
Son. It hurts me, because the request He makes towards you is 
not reciprocated. 

My children, don’t measure your love, because the Love of God is 
not measured; the Love of God, only, is offered, is delivered, 
is donated without wait. 

Jesus suffers, children will you calm Jesus’ thirst? Will you be 
able to relieve Jesus’ pains? Ask Him if with your life, if with 
your actions, if with your words, you relieve the Pain of My Son 
in the Cross. 

My children, I, also, Thirst; Thirst for your souls; Thirst for 
your prayers made with the heart; Thirst for a change, for a 
conversion, now! A true conversion, sincere. Convert, but don’t 
expect anything. Convert only for love of God, because He loves 
you, and loves you much! Relieve the thirst of Our Two Hearts. 

Children, listen My Call. Obey me that time passes. Obey Me.  

As Mother of the Crucified Son, I bless you; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

May 31, 2017 

 

My Most Chaste Heart, Server of the Lady of all peoples, invites 
each one of you to interior recollection, to prayer, to 
contemplation, to silence. Children, because only through 
silence you will deepen in prayer; and only through prayer, you 
will understand which is the way that God is tracing through Our 
Sacred Hearts. 

Children, remember that noise, that the noise of the mind, of 
the lips, of the environment perturbs, shuts off the silent 
Voice of God. In Nazareth with Jesus and Mary, I knew the value 
of silence, because silence marks the time of prayer. And when 
you pray in silence, you will learn to live each Message; you 
will comprehend the importance and urgency of each Word that Our 
Sacred Heart transmits. 

You are living, children, a time of definition. EXTREMELY 
URGENT! In which one must love, love God completely, or be 
totally cold. BUT NOW THERE IS NO MORE TIME! For any tepidity, 
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because Heaven, through Our Sacred Hearts is gathering from all 
the peoples, the apostles of the last times. 

My children, only through prayer and fasting, through faith and 
love, you will sanctify your lives. Sanctify your lives and 
allow yourselves, let yourselves, be loved by God! Because, you, 
decide if you want to feel the Caress of God’s Love, or you 
don’t want to receive it. God wants that all “feel loved by 
Him”. 

I Bless you as the Patriarch and Protector of all peoples, of 
the entire Church; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and 
the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

June 2, 2017 

 

My Heart is a Fountain of Charity. Come closer to this Fountain 
and drink, so that your thirst and fatigue be transformed into 
joy and rest. Drink from this Fountain so that hate, rejection, 
jealousy, and envy be erased with this water of grace. Drink 
from this Fountain so that your hearts, in true form, set aside 
hardness. Because, you, don’t know how much I suffer, and no 
human being is capable of suffering My Pain. You cannot imagine 
the grave Wound that you make to Me when you lack charity, love, 
prudence, peace. My Heart is torn, terribly, when you sin 
against love. Little ones, don’t boast saying that you know Me, 
no! because the soul that knows Me keeps silence, prays, adores, 
contemplates, loves much, and serves all. 

I want you to know Me truly, but you need a deep change, because 
if you allow your humanity, your feelings, your attachments to 
one side, I can transform you; full of so many things of the 
world. I need you empty to be able to fill you with the Fountain 
of My Grace; empty so that you may receive all I want to give 
you; smallness, simplicity, humility. Those who live these 
virtues, these souls who make themselves small, will inherit My 
Kingdom. I tell you this because I want you in My Kingdom; I 
love you. In the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 
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June 3, 2017 

 

My dear children, My Immaculate Heart has requested the devotion 
of the First Saturdays of each month: of the Holy Repairing 
Communion, the Holy Rosary, and Confession, to repair and 
console My Immaculate and Sorrowful Heart for the sins of the 
entire world. This devotion is united to the First Fridays of 
each month, along with the Holy Repairing Communion, Eucharistic 
Adoration, and to Confession, and in the meditation of the 
Sorrowful Passion of My Beloved Son Jesus. 

These two devotions represent the Union of the “Hearts of the 
Mother and the Son”. But My Heart, still suffers, and as Mother 
saddens me to see the hardness, the loss of many souls. Because 
as Mother that I am of the entire humanity, at each moment I see 
many of My children get lost continuously; and it hurts Me so 
much the rejection of the world to the Sorrowful Sacrifice of 
Jesus in Calvary. 

My children, ask for pardon with sincere hearts. Don’t forget 
the importance of fasting and of Prayer, and of reading the Word 
of God. Change, My children, the Lord has sent me to help you, 
as Mother, to change your lives. Be open to the change that God 
wants to make in your lives. The Holy Spirit will do the rest, 
will take care of you, will look after you for all your needs. 
What is important, dear children, IS CHANGE, REPENT, AND LIVE IN 
THE LOVE OF GOD. 

Sincere hearts that repent console this much afflicted* Mother 
by the loss of many souls. 

I bless you, as Tender Mother of Grace and Mercy; in the name of 
the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

June 5, 2017 

 

Children of My Immaculate Heart, when I was with the Apostles 
and the Primitive Church, all gathered in the Cenacle in 
Jerusalem, the Holy Spirit, who had already taken my entire 
being since My Conception, confirmed the Presence of the Most 
Holy Trinity in the Annunciation. 
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This same Spirit, who uses me as Instrument of Grace to be 
poured in the souls that He chooses, was shed in Pentecost 
THROUGH MY PRESENCE AND FROM MY PRAYER, because already since 
before He dwelled in Me. God wanted it that way; God wants it 
like this now; that his Spirt is poured, BY MY MATERNAL 
MEDIATION. 

I desire to shed the Holy Spirit in your lives, but it is 
necessary to PRAY MUCH; it is necessary to CHANGE THE HEART; it 
is necessary that YOU OPEN YOURSELVES to live My Messages. 
Because when you abandon yourselves without fear; because when 
you deliver yourselves without fear, you allow that the Holy 
Spirit act freely in your lives, and through you, to the others. 

I want that My Message reaches all, but not all want to hear it. 
At least you, my children, give testimony of them to illuminate 
the others with the Light of the Holy Spirit. I want to make of 
you, and of all the Families, a New Pentecost. 

If you pray with faith, if you obey My Message, if you receive 
charity and practice it, you will see the prodigies of the 
Spirit of God. 

As Mother of Pentecost and Spouse of the Holy Spirit, I pray for 
you and bless you with My Maternal Blessing; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

June 7, 2017 

 

My Most Chaste and Loving Heart gazed at all moments the Sacred 
Hearts of Jesus and of Mary; there was not a moment of my 
earthly life that I would not think only in loving Jesus and in 
loving Mary. I was in earth, and still are now even more in 
Heaven, in love and totally flooded from the Strength of Love of 
Jesus and of My Heavenly Spouse, the Virgin of Nazareth. I want 
to tell you that in your ordinary lives, in the daily life, in 
the worries, works, occupations, and duties, in any present 
moment, you can be united to Jesus and to Mary doing all, even 
the simplest tasks, making the, an act of love and of 
reparation. Each movement of the body, each thought, each word, 
each breath, and beating of the heart, can be a continuous: 
Jesus, Mary, I love you! O Jesus and May, how much I love you! 
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And how I pray to the entire world so that they also love you 
madness and with passion! 

Little ones, the love of Jesus and of Mary that flourishes in 
the hearts of men will save the world and, especially, the 
families. And when in your environment they persecute you, 
slander you, hate you, offer those moments like Jesus offered 
himself in Calvary. Even while being in the Cross, Jesus did not 
condemn; Jesus loved; Jesus pardoned. Even in the Cross, I 
invite you to love truly. Love is the virtue which will never 
pass. The Protector of the Church, Saint Joseph, your Adoptive 
Father also blesses you; in the name of the Father, and the Son, 
and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

June 9, 2017 

 

Dear Apostles of My Heart, I desire that you know my Heart; My 
Heart Endless Fountain of Pardon, of Love, of Mercy. 

In my Heart, the most terrible sinner finds pardon. In My Heart, 
the condemned finds absolution. In My Heart, the disowned, the 
rejected, the hated, the undesired finds Someone who loves him 
just as he is. My Heart loves all and each one. What humanity 
sees as a sinner, as a destroyed person, as a man without 
dignity, My Heart sees as a soul that can be holy; like a soul 
that can be precious; like a soul that can be saved. 

My Heart, My children, is so deep in Charity! How I wish that 
Mine open their hearts so they receive My Love! Apostles of the 
Last Times ask for Charity, because the Gift of Charity is a 
virtue that each apostle of the Sacred Hearts, Mine and My 
Mother’s, must grow, practice, and give testimony. 

My Love is an unending treasure and I want to give it to all; 
just say “yes”; just proclaim a fiat with all your heart, in 
sincerity, in humility, and My Love will descend to you like 
Springs of Graces. 

I bless you with the Love that redeems; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 
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June 12, 2017 

 

Dear children, My Immaculate Heart has manifested itself in many 
parts of the world calling humanity to conversation, to peace, 
and to fraternal charity, but, like wise as I have manifested 
myself in the world, I have been and am rejected. Children, you 
are not aware of this, but, today still, I am ignored, because 
My Message is not only to be listened. My Message is so that you 
will live it. As Co-Redeeming Mother, I am stopping My Father’s 
Arm, but My children know that the Purification now cannot be 
avoided. The years have passed and the sins increased. As Mother 
I wish that My children improve their lives. Little ones, 
servants and apostles of My Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart, I 
invite you to silence; keep silence so you may listen to Jesus, 
so you will reflect, so you will contemplate. I invite you to 
prayer, so that you will grow in the spirit, so your friendship 
with Jesus grows, so your faith increases. I invite you, My 
children, to live truly My Message, so you will repair for those 
who do not live My Words. The Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart of 
Co-Redeemer Mary protects all her children. As Mother I bless 
you; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen.  

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

June 14, 2017 

 

My beloved Heavenly Spouse, as Sorrowful Mother, has manifested 
herself in many places of the earth calling all her children to 
change their lives. And as Mother of Sorrows invites also, 
especially, to contemplate what Jesus has suffered to declare to 
you, to each one of you, the Love He has for you. The Cross; the 
Madness of the Holy Love; only Jesus has loved without measure. 
My Adoptive Son did not care if his Love was or was not going to 
be reciprocated. Jesus didn’t think if He was going to be 
accepted or not. He offered himself to all, without distinction 
to anyone. He loved without rejecting anyone. And the Mother of 
Sorrows, with whom I shared also my sorrows, by Jesus’ and 
Mary’s side in earth, invites that all of you, his children, do 
not put the Cross aside. Because many, by forgetting the Cross, 
have moved away from the Heart of Christ. I was not physically 
in Calvary, but I was also contemplating the suffering and the 
Cross of Jesus Christ. Oh humanity, if you did not forget the 
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Cross, and love truly with the heart! The Cross is gathering a 
court of souls, who like Jesus, are allowing to be crucified by 
love to Him. Heaven is doing it to stop the Justice and the 
Chastisement that is coming from Heaven, because the sins are 
many and are grave. Along with the Sorrowful Mother with your 
fast, penitence, and prayers, implore mercy, and pray. Pray! 
Don’t ask! Pray! Pray with the heart! Learn to pray looking 
always at Jesus Crucified. And when you understand what Jesus 
did in the Cross, you will learn to live, to love, to pray. As 
the Adoptive Father of Jesus Crucified, I bless you; in the name 
of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

June 19, 2017 

 

Very dear children, I wish to invite you to take My Messages 
with much seriousness and disposition of heart. Time is running 
out and many of my children are living in the world like sheep 
without a shepherd; hence is that once more, Jesus sends My 
Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart to call all peoples to My 
Maternal Heart, so that through My Heart, you will receive Love, 
Pardon, and Peace.  

Dear children, a change of heart is very necessary. Allow me, 
dear children, to tell you that when you want to change, you 
forget also of carrying the cross; and the soul that wishes to 
change, will change carrying the cross. Many believers believe 
that to get closer to My Son is to move away from suffering. And 
it’s not like this, dear children; he who comes closer to My Son 
must carry his cross, must suffer, and repair for his sins and 
of the world. Also, dear children, many ask themselves, many 
would like to know, how much they love Jesus? I tell you, 
children that in the same way as you love and relate with your 
brother, in the same way you love and is your relationship with 
My Son. 

My children, in these times, it is urgent that you live with 
responsibility, charity, perseverance, and the acceptance of the 
cross. Don’t move away from this so you will not deviate from 
the way that My Son has shown you. Little ones, I want the 
salvation of all, and this will be achieved with prayer and with 
the acceptance of My Message. I bless you as a Tender Mother; in 
the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Ghost. Amen.  
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CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

June 21, 2017 

 

My Loving Heart lived from silence and from service in Nazareth; 
I lived with Jesus and Mary from God’s contemplation; I lived 
filling myself with the Love of God. And this Love of God 
transformed My Heart; this Love of God, which I longed since I 
was small, in my paternal home, made me practice humility, 
annihilation, silence. Know, dear children that I, your Father 
Saint Joseph, in my paternal home, was humiliated by my parents 
and brothers; was rejected; was always left to the side. But I 
understood that the Lord allowed this, because these sufferings 
harvested in me graces for my future vocation; Nutritious Father 
of God Live. Hence, now, like wise as the Sorrowful and 
Immaculate Heart of Mary is the way that leads you to God, My 
Chaste and Beloved Heart is the way which leads you to the 
service of God. Learn from humility! Learn from concealment! 
Don’t speak about yourselves! Don’t praise yourselves! If you 
are going to speak about yourselves, let it be of your sins, 
your defects, and the immense pardon that God has given to your 
souls. Free yourselves from noise and from wanting to be chosen, 
loved; no, children, the way to God is the way of humility, the 
way of concealment, the way of total resignation. And when you 
have truly met with this Love of God, you will see, little 
children, that even your way of speaking, of looking, of acting, 
event the smallest breath and beating of your heart will give 
testimony of the Love of God that you experience. Because man 
expresses only what is in his heart, and if your heart is filled 
of God, you will manifest God. Be servants! The servant does 
only what he must do. Humble! Silent! Of pure hearts! Of clean 
sight! Of noble actions! In this manner you will manifest, in 
this way you will show the Love of a Loving Father. I intercede 
for you. I bless you, as Saint Joseph Worker, silent and occult; 
in the Name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Ghost. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

June 23, 2017 
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Children of My Sacred Heart, I reveal My Heart, the spring of 
Love and of Mercy. In My Most Sacred Heart are gathered all the 
Graces, all the Blessings; all the Gifts which proceed from the 
Father and from the Holy Spirit, and I, as Son, keep these 
Treasures in My Sacred Heart, as perfect Advocate and Mediator 
of the creatures and the Creator. 

Little ones, when you adore My Heart, you adore My Humanity, 
because I, Jesus, loved with a flesh Heart; loved with a human 
Heart. When you adore My Sacred Heart, you adore, also, My 
feelings; adore My affections; adore My desires, My worries, My 
pains, My suffering. When you adore My Sacred, you adore the God 
made flesh, the God Man, the God Son, who by work of the Spirit 
was incarnate in the Immaculate Virgin, and who surrendered to 
the Cross for love for each one of you. All have the price of My 
Blood shed and of My Open Heart. When you adore My Sacred Heart, 
you adore My entire Person, human and divine, hence, when you 
adore My Heart, you console Me, repair, and relieve My 
sufferings. Be true repairers and adorers of My Sacred Heart! I 
bless you with My Merciful Love; in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen.  

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

June 26, 2017 

 

Dear children of My Immaculate Heart, I wish to invite you to 
open yourselves with the will, with the liberty, and with the 
understanding with which the Father has created you, to Love, to 
Pardon, and to Mercy. My Son sends me to establish the Peace of 
men with God, and to establish the Peace among men. But not the 
peace that is achieved with human efforts, rather the Peace that 
the Holy Spirit deposits in the hearts that pray, that trust, 
and believe. Children, the world needs the [sic}. And hence, My 
apostles is that I invite you to take seriously from the Light 
of My Heart, so you will spread it through the world, not as 
much with your words, but with example, with testimony. My 
children, pray so you can be able to comprehend My Words; pray 
so that My Messages can bear fruit in you; pray with willing and 
trusting hearts, so you can change. With a Mother’s Love I have 
desired that the world knows the Love of Jesus. But very few 
decide to listen, and much less are the small souls who wish to 
put My Words into practice. My children, console Me! That each 
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one lives My invitation of Mother with a commitment of love. And 
I want the salvation of all, and I plead before My Son for you. 
I watch you, I smile at you, and bless all. If you knew how much 
I love you, you would cry unceasingly, by knowing that each one 
is special and important for Me, Your Mother. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

June 27, 2017 

 

Children of My Sacred Heart, the Infinite Ocean of Mercy loves 
you immensely and how I desire, My children that you understand 
this Love: an Infinite Love, without beginning or end; a Love 
who allowed to be crucified, but in spite of human 
ungratefulness, this Love, which is I myself, remains in the 
Most Holy Sacrament waiting always, each day, for this Merciful 
Love to be reciprocated. That’s why, My children that I wish 
that you turn into contemplative souls, because the soul that 
contemplates My Love, My Cross, and the Eucharist, is the soul 
that perseveres will turn sensitive to My Pain, to My Joys, to 
My Love. A soul cannot come closer to Me if it is not touched 
with the Rays of Divine Light; it’s the same, no creature in 
earth cannot be untouched by the light of the sun. My Love is 
given; My Love has been offered, but My Love wants to be 
reciprocated. This is why, each day, keep a moment of silence to 
meditate in the reciprocation you have given to the Love that I 
deliver to you. Don’t be afraid of the tribulations of life, the 
Lady, My Mother, will be the Perpetual help, the Unconditional 
Help, the Tireless Protector of the adorers of My Heart. She is 
Mother of Perpetual Help, because she has helped you by giving 
her Yes; has aided, the Helped, the Redemption of Christ, so men 
will be saved. I remain with you! Adore always, even in your 
ordinary activities! Remain in an attitude of adoration! I bless 
you with Redeeming Love; in the name of the Father, and the Son, 
and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

June 28, 2017 

 

My dear children, My Chaste and Beloved Heart, first apostle of 
the Sacred Hearts of Jesus and Mary, was unconditionally willing 
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to serve God, through these Sacred Hearts, in Them, and for 
Them. In addition of wisdom, with which the Lord was preparing 
me, I received so many Graces, to love and serve you better. But 
the secret to walk this spiritual path consists in the silence, 
in listening, and interior and exterior recollection. My Heart 
was receiving many manifestations from the Love of God, but I 
treasured them in My Heart, because if I was tempted with the 
desire of make them known, they would be lost: first, by My lack 
of recollection, and second, because the others would not 
understand. My children, I invite you to not allow yourselves to 
be tempted by vanity, which pretends to exteriorize, speak, be 
the center of attention; all of this is summarized in 
selfishness; and selfishness moves the soul away from service. 
You, in the other hand, children who desire to be apostles of 
the Sacred Heart: pray, trust, and wait. Recollection, silence, 
humility, simplicity, and total abandonment in the Lord are 
instruments with which you will advance quickly in the way of 
virtue. But of these, silence and recollection are the most 
important for those who desire to adore in spirit and truth, as 
I learned continuously in Nazareth. As Saint Joseph Father, who 
contemplates, who remains silent, who prays, I bless you; in the 
name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

July 3, 2017 

 

My dear children, I am the Mother of Humility; I am the Servant 
of the Lord and Servant of All the men in God; I am the small 
Mary, the simple Virgin in Nazareth; I am the one who rejoices 
for being humble, for being small, and My Heart rejoices by 
knowing that God is all; that God does all. 

Little ones, the life of the Holy Family was always covered with 
the gift of humility; but humility, dear children, does not make 
you to exclude yourselves, instead it makes you servers. True 
humility leads you to serve the others. Jesus, My Son, was 
humble always, and with humility He accepted the sacrifice of 
the Cross. My Son God was not thinking if his death in the Cross 
was unjust. My Son humbly thought that it was the Will of God. 

Why is it so difficult to understand this? Why does man, once 
and again, fall in the temptation of wanting to be God? Isn’t 
God who rules their lives? Isn’t God who knows what you need 
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before you ask Him for it? Doesn’t He dress the birds in the 
fields, the flowers? And if you are his children, you are more 
important than that. Then, My children, why do you pretend to 
exalt yourselves? Pride, selfishness, arrogance is what is 
destroying the family; incomprehension, the desire to be, and 
not allow God to be. 

My children, if you would comprehend that all depends of God; 
and all happens because He allows it; all happens in your lives 
because that is how He wants it. Peace! Receive the Graces with 
peace! Be joyful of being little or nothing in the presence of 
God! Only humility makes great saints. The wheat that rises 
proudly towards the sun is empty, but the wheat that is folded, 
folds because of the weight of the grains, which are abundant in 
it; and Jesus bent; and Jesus made himself nothing in the Cross. 
Humility and peace, dear children, is My exhortation. I love you 
and bless you; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the 
Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

July 5, 2017 

 

My Chaste and Beloved Heart makes a call to the apostles of the 
Sacred Hearts of Jesus and Mary, in these last times, to silence 
and adoration. You can’t have, dear children, an adoring spirit 
if silence is not practiced. My children, to practice silence is 
to speak only when it is necessary; to practice silence is to 
silence the interior, the mind, the thoughts, the affections. To 
practice silence is to meditate; it is to think in God, and 
allow God to speak to us. 

Children, silence is a powerful weapon. You don’t have a better 
weapon against those who hate you, humble you, and persecute 
you, than silence. Not a cowardly silence, rather a silence of 
humility of knowing that the only one who is our shield and 
protection is the All Powerful God. And from that silence your 
spirit will strengthen and you will be able to pray and adore 
better. Adoration must always be united to silence, because you 
must allow that the heart is what adores. 

In Nazareth, My children, I lived in silence. I didn’t need to 
speak much. My desire was to admire God. My rest was in seeing 
his Child’s Face. My joy consisted in being able to bring the 
bread and sustainment to Jesus and Mary. You don’t have to make 
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much noise, My children. One must adore. One must remain silent 
and wait in Him. He loves us so much; Jesus loves so much, that 
Heaven and earth will tremble by feeling all the intensity of 
the Love of God! I invite you to this, children: silence and 
adoration! Trust in the Providence of God! Your Father Saint 
Joseph; I bless you, I protect you; in the name of the Father, 
and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

July 7, 2017 

 

My Sacred Heart, from the moment in which it began to be formed 
in the Pure and Immaculate Wombs of My Beloved Mother, was a 
Victim of Love. My Heart was formed to be a Victim for the sins 
of the world, and to be an Expiatory Offering. 

Children, My Heart, in each beating, said an “I love you and I 
forgive you”, and that beating has extended until today; 
especially in the Sacraments of Confession and of the Eucharist. 
In these two Sacraments I renew and update that I love you and I 
pardon you. My Heart, by loving and forgiving, takes and assumes 
all your sins and of the world, to continue reaching My Father’s 
Mercy. 

But, what do I want to teach you with this, children? I want you 
to understand that even now, after My Resurrection, My 
Sufferings, which turned into mystics, have not ceased; I 
continue suffering; I continue being a Victim; I continue 
assuming sin, which in these times have multiplied and have 
turned graver. 

Children, My Heart, Victim and Host, suffers much; but I still 
observe the hardness of your hearts. I want to rest in the 
hearts, but when I seek shelter in you, I find a rock; I find 
hardness, and lack of love. I want to rest in you; I want to 
repose in you. 

Children, when you adore My Eucharistic Heart remember that I 
still suffer, and I want pious souls that console me in this 
Calvary. Children, you can allow that I turn your hearts of 
stone into hearts of flesh. Without your permission, I cannot do 
anything. I expect that you also have mercy of your Jesus. 

I love you, as the Eternal Victim. I bless you in the name of 
the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 
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CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

July 10, 2017 

 

Dear children, I invite you to open the heart and, with the 
heart humbly opened for Jesus, allow yourselves to be 
transformed by Jesus; allow the Divine Love to take guidance of 
your lives, so all your actions, thoughts, attitudes, and even 
your hearts, be led by the Divine Will of My Son Jesus. 

Dear children, it is necessary that you open yourselves to Love, 
to the Love that comes from God, to the Love which is born from 
God, so you will be touched by his Merciful Love and be able to 
live the Word of God, not as a rule but as a rhythm of life, not 
assumed by obligation or imposition, rather by love, to 
demonstrate in life, with actions, the love you have for God. 
Pray, pray much; pray until your prayers turn into works. Turn 
into works what you believe, children, and you will transform 
your life and the world’s. I bless you with Maternal Love; in 
the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

July 14, 2017 

 

My beloved children of My Eucharistic Heart, in each Sanctuary 
of the world My Heart is beating, in silence, asking to be 
loved, be adored, be visited. 

The Tabernacle is the Rock of My Church, because in It, the Life 
and the Strength of the Mystical Body is kept, which is the Holy 
Eucharist. And in each Eucharist, I am asking for Adoration and 
Reparation. 

Children, many souls have lost the understanding and the value 
of the Holy Mass, and of the Holy Sacrifice. In these last 
times, very little importance is given and My Heart suffers 
because in each Altar I surrender myself like I did in Calvary; 
I give myself so that My Father still has Mercy. 

But, My children, it is you now, who must have mercy and pity 
with your God. God loves you and no human being can doubt the 
Love that the Holy Trinity has for you. But now, it corresponds 
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man to be merciful with God; listen to God, accept the Love of 
God. If the world rejects even more the Love of God, sin and 
selfishness will advance and destroy many lives. 

Children, in Holy Love is the key of Blessing and Salvation. 
Love one another; love your God. I bless you, in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

July 17, 2017 

 

Dear children of My Immaculate Heart, My Son Jesus has come to 
the world with a message of peace, of conversion; with an 
invitation to conversion and to change of heart. His message was 
rejected to the point that human rejection led him to the Cross. 
But, now, My Son, who is Eternal Mercy, sends me as a Mother to 
transmit to his people the last Calls of Love and Conversion, so 
that his message is not forgotten. 

Children, many ask themselves: Why so many messages? My 
children, a mother does not tire of repeating the same advice to 
her children, and I am your Mother. I invite you, My children, 
again, to take My Messages with much seriousness. Live them! 
Pray! Pray so that My Messages will incarnate in your lives, and 
be testimony for men, and be consolation for God, who is very 
offended. 

My messages are from Heaven and you must take them in your heart 
with a spirit of devotion, of piety, of respect, but, above all, 
with a willing and humble spirit. Turn your gaze to Nazareth, 
the day of the Annunciation, and do not move away from your 
hearts this phrase: “Be it done unto me according to Thy Word”. 
I give you My maternal blessing; in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

July 19, 2017 

 

Dear children, I invite you to contemplate the Nazareth 
workshop, there, in silence, I worked to sustain Jesus and Mary. 
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There, like a grain that is crushed to make flour and form the 
host, in same manner, I surrendered myself, like a host, to 
console, serve, and love Jesus and Mary. My Heart also was and 
is Victim Host, because as a child of Israel, I repaired the 
rejection of the people towards his Messiah accepting him as My 
Son, and as just man, I repaired the rejection towards the 
Virgin Mary, when she conceived by the Holy Spirit; accepting 
her as My Spouse, because her life was in peril by being 
rejected, and, continuously, I repaired and consoled the Sacred 
Hearts. 

My children, one of the greatest ways of repairing and consoling 
the Sacred Hearts of Jesus and Mary is to resign to your own 
will. When you resign to your will at each moment, you accept 
the Will of God. Pray and fast so that you will have firm hearts 
and strong spirits, which, without faltering will always be 
willing to serve Jesus and Mary, and, also, through Them the 
others. I bless you as Patriarch of the Family of Nazareth; in 
the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

July 21, 2017 

 

When wheat is cut, it is taken to the mill to form, with the 
flour from which it is obtained, bread. And from a seed, which 
at first sight seemed useless, of no use; a seed planted without 
sense. Who sees it ignores the greatness of a simple seed of the 
same wheat, which becomes bread, which becomes Host. I become 
incarnate; I make myself Life. I am that Bread, which is 
consecrated in the Altar. 

  

Like wise, children of My Heart, that is how the Christian is 
for the world; that is how Faith is for the world; a useless 
grain, a grain which at first sight has no use. Nevertheless, 
those grains hide the Grace of My Spirit. So, children, you 
wheat grains, when you humble yourselves, when you suffer with 
patience, when you wish to face the others, but you keep 
silence, when you say “no” to your human will; you turn into 
flour; flour which with My Blood, I knead to make you Bread.  

I send My Spirit to you to consecrate you and to make you living 
copies of My Heart. Children, incarnate My Messages. Each 
Message from Our Sacred Hearts is a reminder of the Gospel. Live 
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My Messages; have compassion of your God. The world today is 
shouting again, “Barabbas! Barabbas! Barabbas!”. 

Children, faithful rest, be merciful of your Jesus; take pity of 
My Heart; take pity of your Mother; be merciful of Our Sacred 
Hearts. 

With Merciful Love, I bless you in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

July 24, 2017 

 

Dear children, I invite you to open the heart with joy. Our 
messages are messages of hope, which mark the way and illuminate 
the path, so all the small faithful souls will not get lost by 
the dense fog that hangs over the world. Children, to listen, 
obey, and live our messages must be for you a reason of joy and 
of hope. Only with a happy heart and in peace, our messages will 
bear fruit in you. Children, I exhort you: center yourselves in 
prayer; that your mind, soul, body prays and, in this way, by 
praying you will learn to pray. Open your heart joyfully. I give 
you My maternal blessing; in the name of the Father, and the 
Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

July 26, 2017 

 

The instrument: Saint Joseph has come accompanied by the Child 
Jesus, and Saints Joachim and Anne. 

 

Father Saint Joseph: Beloved children of My Most Chaste Heart 
contemplate the Holy Family, return your gaze to the grotto in 
Bethlehem, see in that darkness that engulfed the cave, the 
cold, the hardness of the rocks and of the earth, which formed 
it. There, in that place, so despised by the people of 
Bethlehem, God wished to be born; God became Child, was Man, 
loved with human Heart, and suffered the human suffering and 
pain, but He was always faithful to the Father. 
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I exhort you, see the mystery of the Nativity of the Child: God 
can transform a cave into a cradle, into an altar, into a 
sanctuary; God can transform the hearts, but these have to be 
open like the cave in Bethlehem was open, in spite of being an 
uncomfortable, undesirable place, it was open. 

Children, open the cave of the heart that the Child Jesus 
transform those stones into live flesh, in sensitive hearts, in 
hearts willing to live the Word of God. Pray! Pray, so you can 
comprehend the importance of prayer, the need of fasting; pray, 
so you can discern Our Words. Pray for the families! The family 
was the first magnificent creation of God and which Satan, since 
the beginning, wanted to destroy in the Garden of Eden. And in 
these Last Times, Satan battles against the family, because he 
knows that the Church has been born in the bosom of the family. 
Children, commit yourselves with the intentions of Jesus and 
Mary. I give you the Blessing of the Most Holy Trinity; in the 
name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

July 28, 2017 

 

Adore the price of your Redemption! Soul, you were bought for 
the Kingdom of God with My Blood, with My Precious Blood. My 
Father’s First Alliance with his people remains perfect with the 
New and Eternal Alliance, with the shedding of the Blood of the 
Sacrifice in the Cross of Calvary. That Crucifixion, that 
Alliance, signed with My Blood, sealed with the nails which 
trespassed My Hands and My Feet, and by the lance that 
trespassed My Side, is the New Alliance; is the Eternal 
Alliance, which is renewed, which becomes alive again in the 
Holy Mass. Men continuously forgot the Alliance of God with 
their fathers, and the Eternal Father called prophets to 
announce again his Promise, his Message, his Alliance. 
Nevertheless, My Father was ignored always. In the fullness of 
the times, He sent me, born of the Most Holy Virgin, and His son 
was ignored also, hated, and taken to the Cross. And now I 
provide new prophets to announce My Gospel again, to restore My 
Church again. O, My children, and these are ignored, also, and 
hated! With a sad Heart, but full of Love, humanity: Until when 
will you surrender at My Feet? Until when will you have hearts 
of stone? With those same stones, you hurt your Jesus. Dear 
children, until when will you reject My Spirit and ignore My 
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Words? I love you and desire to save the entire world. Listen to 
me with your heart! In the name of the Father, and the Son, and 
the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

July 31, 2017 

 

Dear children, My Immaculate Heart is the Throne and Sanctuary 
of Divine Wisdom. The Holy Spirit, through My Immaculate Heart, 
distributes Divine Wisdom to who ask for it with faith. 
Children, hence, I invite you to bring down the proud Babel 
Tower of your hearts. Only a humble heart is capable of 
recognizing his sins, but even humbler is the heart that accepts 
to be pardoned by My Son. Children, be glad because your 
condition of sin has made that the Father sends Jesus to save 
you. Be glad and receive the Love, the Pardon, and the 
Redemption that Christ wants to give you! Be humble! Pride 
confuses, mistakes, and destroys. Humility builds, guides, and 
strengthens. If men raised the Tower of Babel with pride, Heaven 
raised the humble Tower of the Cross. The Tower of Babel 
destroyed and disunited. The humble Tower of the Cross united 
Heaven and earth, and saved the world. My Call, children, is to 
humility and that you move away from the sin of pride. Prayer 
and fasting will help you in practicing the virtue of humility. 
I give you My Maternal Blessing; in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

August 2, 2017 

 

Mary, My virginal Spouse, of angelical spirit, in her thinking 
wisdom reigned, in her Heart reigned charity, in her words 
reigned prudence and silence, and in her gestures reigned 
humility. My spouse Mary was always simple, modest, minimal; she 
avoided in all to be seen, to be served. The Mother of the World 
served, but avoided being served; loved, but never looked to be 
loved; gave herself to all in God, but never claimed anything 
for Herself. She surrendered all, even her own being; she became 
nothing; she immolated herself; she humbled herself deeply, so 
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not to be herself, rather that in all it would be God. And my 
human Heart, of man, of father, of spouse, but also of son, 
learned from Her; imitated her, consecrated itself to God 
through Her. I, your Father Saint Joseph, lived in silence, to 
contemplate her, to never lose her from my sight, to not 
disperse myself with the noise and thoughts, from the devotion, 
the love and piety, with which Mary lived in earth. O children, 
your hearts are still very hard to contemplate and comprehend 
the sensitivity of Mary; her deep love and humility. Tower of 
Babel, destroy yourselves so the Tower of Ivory, the Tower of 
Grace, the Gate of Heaven will rise! Mary, the humble; Mary, the 
silent; Mary, the servant, and until your hearts make themselves 
very little, until your hearts learn to forgive, until in the 
family you live in peace, you will comprehend the greatness of 
Mary. Read Sophonias in Chapter 1. Mary, the humble, and your 
Father Saint Joseph your protector bless you: in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

August 4, 2017 

 

Dear children, I invite you to contemplate, to meditate, and to 
adore My Holy Wounds; each wound of My Body, each part of My 
Body that was torn, open. In the smallest wound of My Body, with 
My Blood, I declared My Love to humanity; I declared My Love for 
each one of you. 

My Heart hurts when I see that the Sacrifice of My Sorrowful 
Passion is not considered, valued, or respected. Humanity! Why 
do you forget the price I paid to save you and to save each one 
of your brothers? You must learn that you, that the others, even 
those who do not please you, those you hate, those you reject, I 
have bought with My Blood; I have bought all with the Cross. 

Hence, I invite you to contemplate Me. Soul! Contemplate me 
crucified; comprehend, also, that My Sacrifice was to save 
others, all, like yourself. 

Children, you know that sin destroys; that it destroys the 
world, society. My Church is the sin of selfishness. Selfishness 
is equal, is the same, as saying no-love. Selfishness is the 
lack of love and, unfortunately, even My disciples carry with 
the sin of no-love. 
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Children, at the end you will be examined only in love itself. 
At the end, what will matter for eternal salvation of your souls 
will be the practice of love. Don’t forget, children, what My 
Apostle Peter already said, the Charity of Christ urges. The 
Love of God in the world today, in you, urges, and from each 
wound of My Body, I have given to you Love. Don’t despise it, 
because already I have endured much indifference and rejection. 
Love one another, as I love you. I bless you, in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

August 5, 2017 

 

Dear children, your Mother exhorts you to open the heart; I see 
the hardness of the rock in your hearts. Still, children, you 
have not allowed that My Son, with his Word softens your hearts. 
The rock is rigid; is hard; does not move, does not advance, by 
the same hardness of which it is composed. Hardened hearts do 
not advance, do not walk, do not improve, because they are 
rigid, and when the Word of God arrives, when it falls on the 
rock, like a seed which is planted, grows, but a moment comes in 
which the seed drowns, and dries. 

The Word of My Son that falls in hardened hearts drowns. I 
invite you to open the heart, to have sincere hearts with Me, 
your Mother, and to have a decided will. I invite you to a deep 
change, a true change. 

Children, I invite you to holiness. It is not an honor to be 
holy; for Christians, holiness is a duty: to be holy, like our 
Father is Holy, because you are image and likeness of God. 
Therefore, be the image of God in the world. I love you with 
Maternal Love; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the 
Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

August 7, 2017 

 

Dear children, I call you to contemplate Jesus, with My Heart 
and My Eyes. Children, it’s very important to feel Jesus’ 
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feelings, to put oneself in Jesus’ place, to understand Jesus. 
My Son, not with impatience or anger said to Peter and to the 
Apostles: “Men of little faith”. My Son said it with sadness, 
with pain; so much time the Apostles with My Son and, still, 
they did not understand the Word of God, and their faith was 
very little.  

Children, you must ask for faith; it is necessary to pray so 
that your faith grows; but it is also very important that at par 
of your faith, you ask for the gift of love. Faith and love will 
bear hope as fruit. So much time hearing the Word of My Son! So 
much time that Our Sacred Hearts have been teaching you! And, 
still, you have little faith, and still do not show love to the 
others. To say with the lips that God is Love, you must show it 
with your works. Perhaps your faith has to contradict your 
works?  

Children, love is important; charity is important; charity in 
your looks, charity in your gestures, charity in your talk. That 
you love will grow and, also, silence grow in your interior, so 
that you may be able to comprehend my words, so you will have 
strength to live My Messages. Prayer, faith, charity, and 
silence so you will grow in the way of the Gospel. Children, 
respond to My Message with obedience. With Maternal Love, I 
bless you: in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

August 9, 2017 

 

Dear children, before becoming engaged to Mary, as ordered by 
Jewish Law, I already admired her; contemplated Mary. The 
purity, the humility, the Love that Mary radiated in earth, only 
Jesus was able to surpass it, because He was God; but Mary, 
still being a small creature already radiated the divine, the 
eternal. And from the moment of the Incarnation of the Verb in 
her Womb, Mary became the Entrance to the Kingdom of the Divine 
Will, because Mary acted, spoke, prayed, doing all with Holy 
Love, and this Holy Love united Her in earth to the Divine Will. 
Hence, now, is that I invite you to reflect: How would Mary act 
in my place? How would Mary respond if she was me? Which how 
much love? With how much dedication would Mary serve my brothers 
if She was I? 
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Children, to be children of Mary it’s not enough to consecrate 
yourselves to Her. The Consecration to her Sorrowful and 
Immaculate Heart is the entrance door, but the Consecration must 
be lived. Our Calls of Love and Conversion are a lifestyle, 
hence, meditate if you act, speak, serve, even if you pray like 
Mary and if, still it’s not like this: What else are you waiting 
for to begin to imitate the only creature that never offended 
the Lord? Hence, imitate in all, totally in all, the Heavenly 
Queen. And when Jesus sees you transformed in Mary, you will be 
very pleasing to Him. With the Love of Father that wishes to 
educate his children, I give you My Blessing: in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

August 11, 2017 

 

That Eucharistic evening when with My Beloved Apostles, I celebrated 
the fraction of the Bread requesting that they commemorate this Holy 
Meal in the Cenacle of Jerusalem, my sacrifice was symbolic, but in 
the moment that I imposed My Hands over the bread and wine, the 
miracle of Transubstantiation occurred, in which the Bread and Wine 
was My Live Body and My Real Blood. So Easter stopped being symbolic 
to become, that night, in a Live and Real Sacrifice. 

On Holy Thursday my Sacrifice was with the Cross. That Holy Night, I 
retreated myself to the Garden, outside the city, to pray. At that 
moment, while I was walking towards the Garden, my Heart was saying 
good-bye to My Mother’s Heart. 

How many times My Mother protected me, but that night she knew that 
she was unable to do anything for me, because I had come to the world 
for this. My Mother, very afflicted also, accepted with patience the 
Will of God. 

As I was reaching Gethsemane, I knelt and prayed; prayed for the 
world; prayed for the sinners; prayed for Judas, for Annas, for 
Caiaphas, for the Roman soldiers; I prayed for you. 

In that moment my Heart entered into agony; all the sins of the world, 
since the first, yours, and the sin of the last man in the face of the 
earth, fell upon Me, and turned into sin for you, and in that moment 
God was alone; God made himself nothing for you. 

And still the world falls always in the lie of believing to be 
something. Human pride will never be able to understand my agony in 
the Garden; only the meek reach this place. Each sin passed in front 
of Me, and the sorrow I felt was as if I, Jesus, had committed them, 
but I assumed your sins so you would be saved. I had fear, nostalgia, 
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but my Heart bursts with Love; the Sweat of Blood of my forehead was 
for Love. Unfortunately, my sorrowful Passion is forgotten. 

If the world would think more in what I suffered, surely they would 
with more holiness, but My Heart suffer by seeing, even the 
Consecrated, forget My Passion. Only the meek can comprehend this; 
only those with a small heart can understand My Sorrow. Make 
yourselves small! Make yourselves small with the entire heart! So that 
you will accompany your Jesus in the Sorrow. I invite you to pray with 
Me in My Agony of Gethsemane. I give you My blessing; in the name of 
the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

August 12, 2017 

 

Dear children, as Mother of Jesus and Mother of all sinners, I wish to 
invite you to open your hearts to the Love of God. Jesus loves you. 
Look at Him in the Cross with his arms open, to receive all, and grant 
pardon. Jesus loves you! The greatest sorrow the world can give to Our 
United Hearts is doubt the Love of God. When a soul doubts the Love of 
God, it saddens greatly My Son’s Heart. Jesus Crucified is the 
greatest proof of True Love, of Holy and Divine Love. 

Abandon yourself in the Arms of Jesus; flood yourself with the Love of 
God; and also, transmit this Holy Love to the others. Be beams of 
Light and Love in the world, in the Church, in your families. 

Pray, pray much; pray unceasingly, so that you also experiment the 
Love of God. I, your Mother, bless you and protect you. I give you My 
Maternal Blessing; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the 
Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

August 14, 2017 

 

Little Carmelite, come with me to the Cenacle of Jerusalem, where My 
Son celebrated Easter and instituted the Holy Eucharist with the 
Apostles. In this same place happened the great miracle of Pentecost, 
and in this same location My Soul was enraptured, in an act of Love, 
to fly to the encounter with Jesus. 

Days before my Easter, meaning, from my Passing to Heaven, I went to 
the Cenacle of Jerusalem accompanied by John, the beloved disciple, 
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and Mary Magdalene, the faithful repairer, who with her tears, 
expiated and repaired for the sins of the others.  

They did not know what was happening, but I was illuminated by My 
Son’s Spirit. My desire, my longing, my yearning of Jesus was so big, 
that I always pleaded that My Son would come for Me. My Passing to 
Eternity did not occur because of any illness; only My Spirit was 
enraptured by Love, the Immense Love that I had towards My Son. And 
with this same Love of Mother towards Jesus, I made it available, 
also, to the Church. And before my Easter, I entrusted very well the 
Church in Peter’s heart. I kissed my little ones in the forehead; I 
looked at them, smiled, conversed with all. 

Children, until the last moment of my life in earth, I gave myself to 
all. I did not judge, or picked the holy, the good, or the sinner, or 
the unjust. I loved them, and I love all. And as Mother I invite you 
to, truly, open your hearts; to allow your hearts to be transformed by 
My Son. 

Look towards Heaven; long for Heaven; think in Eternity; but that does 
not justify that you do not practice well the earthly life. Charity! 
Charity! Charity! At the end you will be judged by the love. Remember, 
because of lack of love many souls already have been lost. 

The mystery of my Transit to Heaven is impregnated by an 
incommensurable Charity. Children, only Charity will make of you great 
saints. Don’t wait any longer! You already have enough time and life 
to live and incarnate My Son’s Gospel! I exhort you: be holy; in the 
name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

August 16, 2017 

 

Small messenger of the Carmel, remember the scene of the Prophet 
Elijah praying in the mountain; a small cloud rose from the sea 
towards Heaven. The Prophet Elijah contemplated this, who 
discovered in that sign a hidden message from God. That which 
the Prophet Elijah saw, the cloud rising towards Heaven, is a 
Prophecy of the Assumption of the Most Holy Mother of Heaven. 

No we head to Jerusalem; the Mother sighed slowly looking at 
Heaven, closed her eyes, and slept. 

All the believers cried for their Mother; Apostles, disciples, 
pious women, the new Christian gathered to give a last kiss of 
love to the Queen. The Apostles carried the body of Our Mother 
towards a sepulcher very close to the sepulcher in which the 
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Body of Jesus was placed; and there, Peter, John, and James 
placed the Body of the Virgin, piously, inside the sepulcher. An 
aroma of roses spread through the entire place. Those gathered 
there could her Heavenly Songs. 

They placed the body, closed the sepulcher, and sang surrounding 
it; they prayed and waited. The Lady was taken to Heaven by a 
Legion of Angels. Jesus also descended from Heaven to receive 
his Mother. 

I, Saint Joseph, was at the Door of the Kingdom to receive My 
Mother, My Queen, My Spouse. It was a solemn day in earth and in 
Heaven. All the blessed watched and said: “There is the Lady! 
There is the Co-redeemer! There is the Mother of the Universe!” 
Sweet Mary! Beautiful Mary! You were glorified for your 
humility; you were glorified for being small in all; you were 
glorified for humbling yourself continuously! 

Children, men commit the error of imposing themselves; commit 
the error of transmitting fear to be respected, and no, 
children, the man and the woman of God are loved for their 
service. The power of all Christian and of all of Mary’s 
children is being humble, in serving*. The smallness, likewise 
of the small Mary, *is the weapon that bends the proud towers, 
because in Mary, the humble servers of Christ, contemplate also 
the Glory that awaits them. Salve Regina! Saint Joseph receives 
you and welcomes you. 

Children, very loved by Mary, look at Her, imitate Her, and obey 
Her. I bless you with joy; in the name of the Father, and the 
Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

August 18, 2017 

 

My Sacred and Sorrowful Passion, was lived not only in Jerusalem from 
the Garden of Gethsemane to the Sepulcher, but also I have suffered my 
Conviction in your hearts. Reflect how many times you have denied Me 
like Peter? But Peter repented. How many souls have preferred the 
goods of earth and have sold Jesus, like Judas did? How many times 
those who call themselves my friends have behaved like the solders of 
the Temple, or the soldiers of the Governor? How many times your 
hearts have had the attitude of Caiaphas, of Annas, and of the others 
who slandered Me? How many men have fallen in the error of betraying 
Me and washing their hands? 
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Humanity, My Lament is Eternal. I am God and I am in the Glory, but 
also, am Redeemer, and suffer because I love you. Souls! Who have let 
yourselves trapped by deafness, by remaining silent, by disobedience. 

Children, think in My Passion more; my Pass is not only to see me 
Crucified; My Passion is to feel my Feelings; feel the Pain when they 
nailed My Hands and My Feet. How many get discouraged by the weight of 
the mission! And I carried a Cross. The only thing that motivated me 
to continue to Calvary was knowing that I would cancel your debts. 

Men! Why don’t you treasure that? I have given my Life for you, 
once and again. Now in the Holy Mass, I give my Life for you. 
How I long that you change your hearts! But I as God can only 
teach, correct; liberty is in you; those who get harmed are you. 
Until when will you hear My Message? Reflect a bit each day on 
my Sorrow. And when you think in what I suffered for all…! 
Because I love all immensely. No human being is out of my Gaze 
of Mercy. Think more in my Sorrow. And from the apostles of My 
Heart, I want mercy! I want you to practice mercy. My souls, 
until when? In the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

August 21, 2017 

 

My very dear children, I, as Mother of Jesus, was praying with 
the apostles and the disciples of My Son in the same place where 
Jesus celebrated the Last Supper; the Cenacle in Jerusalem. 

In that same place where the Holy Mass was instituted by My Son, 
and continued throughout the centuries, the Holy Spirit came in 
Pentecost. 

Now, as Mother of the Church, I come again to call, gather, 
congregate all my apostles; all the followers of My Son; all the 
ministers of the House of God in a NEW CENACLE OF PRAYER, 
because in the cenacle the Most Holy Sacrament of the Altar was 
born. And, also, in the Cenacle the Church, with the Gift of 
Pentecost, was born. Hence, to revive again My Son’s Church, to 
save many souls, to gather My Son’s people in My Heart, I COME 
TO INSIST, THAT ALL MY CHILDREN GATHER AROUND THEIR MOTHER, IN A 
NEW AND ETERNAL CENACLE OF PRAYER, so that with the PRAYER THAT 
MY SON TAUGHT YOU, and with *THE PRAYER WITH WHICH I WAS GREETED 
BY GOD, you will clamor! Pray and ask for a New Advent of the 
Holy Spirit! 
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In this My Work, to the apostles of the Sacred Hearts, through 
My Messenger, I REVEALED THE CENACLE OF PRAYER, so that united, 
you will RECEIVE THE SPIRIT OF GOD. 

Each prayer that I have revealed and which is part of this 
Cenacle of Prayer, is a CLAMOR OF GRACES AND of MERCY. Each 
prayer contains A PARTICULAR GRACE FOR THE CHILDREN OF GOD, IN 
THESE LAST TIMES, therefore, that as a Mother I insist: RETURN 
TO PRAYER AS A FAMILY. The Prayer of a just soul will be able to 
save many others. THE VOICE OF THE MOTHER URGES THAT IT REACHES 
THE ENTIRE EARTH, so that many souls can find My Son. And you, 
little Carmelite, where you are asked to take the message, you 
must go. Because if one soul asks to listen to the Message, it 
is because it has been touched by the Divine Mercy of God. You 
must go and proclaim THAT YOUR MOTHER WILL TRIUMPH SOON, AND 
WISHES THAT ALL HER CHILDREN PARTICIPATE OF THIS TRIUMPH. 

Children, I encourage to pray the “Cenacle” much, which I have 
revealed to obtain the peace of the world, the conversion of 
many sinners, the union of families, and, above all, the Grace 
of Holiness. 

I give you My Maternal Blessing; in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

August 23, 2017 

 

Dear children, the Most Holy Trinity, the Father, the Son, and 
the Spirit of God, has consecrated Mary as Mother of all men, 
and have crowned her as Queen and Owner of the Entire Creation. 
Mary was glorified because, at all moment of her earthly 
existence, she humbled herself totally and glorified God, 
through her Son Jesus Christ. 

Mary is raised to Heaven by her humility. Mary was crowned as 
Queen for her meekness, annihilating herself, her silence, and 
self denial, because she renounced to her own will always. 

Mary was given all, because Mary gave all to God; Our Lady never 
kept anything for Herself. Mary overcomes the old serpent by 
being humble, because God, through Her, brings down the powerful 
from the throne and scatters the proud; and with Her, the meek 
apostles of Christ are exalted.  
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In the mystery of her Crowning, Mary is recognized as Co-
redeemer of the world. And the power of the Queen, even today, 
She displays it in her service of Mother in these last times. 
See in Mary an example of humility! See in Mary, a Queen who is 
with the poor in spirit! See in Mary a Mother, who takes care of 
all that invoke Her! But contemplate Her with the heart, so you, 
her children, follow her example. And you, little Elijah, go to 
the kingdoms of the world to deliver the Heavenly Queen to the 
earth. All the apostles of the last times must strive to 
dedicate yourselves to the union of heart, the humble service, 
and fraternal charity. I give you My Patriarchal Blessing; in 
the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

August 25, 2017 

 

My Sacred Heart is a Fathomless Abyss of Love, Mercy, and Tenderness. 
Any man that comes close to My Heart is going to feel the Embrace that 
God gives to him, like a Father to a son. 

It is a great desire of My Sacred Heart that all recognize in My Heart 
the Immense and Eternal Love that I have for each one.  

It is very simple to speak of the Love of God; it is very simple to 
speak of the things of God, but what is important is that you get to 
experience the Love of God, because truly, you cannot speak of My Love 
when you don’t allow Me to give it to you. 

When you make yourselves small; when you recognize that you can’t do 
anything; that you don’t know anything; that you are creatures only, 
but are glad of being small, but get happy in your hearts when you 
know that you depend totally on Me. Only like this, stripped of all, 
even from all the ties and problems that tie you to earth, you are 
going to be sensitive to the Love I have for you. The material, the 
comfort, the having, the power, the pleasure has numbed your hearts. 
And the man of today worries more to build his life here in earth, but 
doesn’t worry of eternal life; he forgets it totally believing that 
there is no Heaven, or that there is no hell; and how many souls reach 
the end of their earthly life in the same error. 

I have promoted this Work by gathering and calling, through My Mother, 
all the apostles of Our Sacred Hearts in the entire world. This Work 
is incomprehensible if you do not pray. Children, what I have promoted 
with all of you is a Work full of Love, but of urgency. Pray, pray 
much! Pray with all the heart! So that you may comprehend the 
importance of this Work. 
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And you, my little messenger, don’t be afraid; you must gather, must 
congregate, must guide the entire Army of My Mother. Don’t be afraid, 
because wherever we send you, we will go with you, And, likewise, with 
all the apostles of Our Sacred Hearts.  Pray so that all the hearts 
will join to My Mother’s and My Heart; and hence you will be able to 
comprehend the greatness of Our Messages. 

I, with Merciful Love, bless you; in the name of the Father, and the 
Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

August 28, 2017 

 

I am your Mother, the Guardian of the Faith, Teacher of Prayer, 
and Educator of the Spirit. Children, listen, the noise and 
confusion increase in the world daily. Inside of My Son’s House 
many have infiltrated also announcing and prophesizing, but not 
under the Spirit of God, rather to confuse; and with confusion 
lead to division. 

Children, it is true that through time, Jesus has send me to 
many places of the earth to remind the Message of the Gospel. In 
this time, I have been preparing, with My different 
Manifestations, to arrive in this place, and reveal here the 
culmination of My Message. In many places I have manifested 
myself and been with all my children, but also, My children, not 
all who say that come in the name of My Son, and in My Name, are 
sent by Heaven. 

The message is one; and the Message is being given through the 
Calls of Love and Conversion. Don’t divert your attention from 
this Message, because the enemy now is confusing, and you, 
children, know well that in this time darkness is seen as light, 
bad is seen as good, and death is seen as life. 

Children, I am Guardian of the Faith, and only those who accept 
this Message are going to have the strength to discern and 
orient themselves. He who does not accept the Mother’s Advice, 
in the tribulation is lost and confused. 

Look at your Mother; look at she who takes care of your Faith. 
Obey the Teacher and Queen of the Apostles. 

My children, all those who pilgrimage and pray in my small 
garden, and drinks from the Fountain of Grace and Mercy, and 
consecrates himself there to Our Sacred Hearts with the Blood of 
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My Son, the angels will mark the Cross in their foreheads and in 
their hearts as sign of their total consecration for God. 

In My Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart are gathered all the titles 
that God and My children have given to their Mother. I want to 
gather all in My Heart, so no one will be lost. And in My Heart 
I will take care of all. Listen to your Mother; Mother of the 
Word, Guardian of the Faith, and Protector of the believers in 
Jesus Christ. 

I bless you with Maternal Love; in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

August 30, 2017 

 

My Divine Adoptive Son, the Holy Child Jesus has in his tiny 
Heart a small crown of thorns, and each thorn represents the 
weakness of the human will. Because to Jesus, each act that goes 
against His Will, either any sin, especially charity, in which 
all sin is summarized, because man sin, because he doesn’t have 
charity; that sin against Love is what has hurt the Heart of 
Jesus the most. 

From the virtue of love, all the other graces are born: 
humility, prudence, and service. The entire life of holiness is 
based in Love. 

Children, if the creatures would love the Lord, they would obey 
with love each Commandment for Love itself, but since there is 
no Love, the Word and the Will of God are not obeyed. If the 
Chosen People of the Old and New Testament had Love, they would 
not kill the prophets, and would have received the Message of 
Jesus. 

If this generation had Love, it would receive the prophets and 
his message. If the apostles of the Sacred Hearts had Love, with 
what endeavor they would practice the messages. Love is the 
strength to live in God. He, who does not have Love, does not 
live in truth, rather he deceives himself. The world is a 
desert, but in that desert still exist some roses that need the 
water of the Word. 

You, little Elijah, go without fear to pick those roses and 
plant them in Mary’s Heart. That rose, no matter how simple it 
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is and asks for the message, you must go and water it. Don’t 
fear, because the entire Heaven will go with you and with those 
who obey this invitation of evangelizing, in Love, from Love, 
will have the strength to change their hearts. If there is no 
Love, they will always be empty. 

I love you and bless you; in the name of the Father, and the 
Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

September 1, 2017 

 

My precious souls, the Immense Love that I have for you is Infinite. 
Hence, I am in the Cross of Love for you. Humility, love, and prudence 
are important for a community to grow. Many works that I have brought 
forward have been destroyed, deflected, walking ways which are not 
God’s ways. Therefore, now, with My Work of the Apostolate, I have 
brought forward a new Grace for the entire world, and will not allow 
that My Work be blocked. For this reason, I encourage all the apostles 
of Our Sacred Hearts to follow the little Elijah, because he, 
internally, knows the feelings, urgency, desire, gravity of the 
events. Join him; listen to him; accompany him, because he has been 
designated by Me to guide all the lovers of Our Sacred Hearts, to the 
Eucharistic Reign of Holy Love, where all men will have only on and 
Divine Will. Be attentive to My Words. 

I love you and bless you; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and 
the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

September 2, 2017 

 

My dear children, I call you to be apostles of My Sorrowful and 
Immaculate Heart, to reflect to the others the Peace of God in 
the Love of Jesus. 

My children, to be apostles of My Message is not only to hear 
them! Read them! A true apostle of My Message, in addition to 
hear it and read it with the heart, puts them into practice and, 
even if that implies pain, lives it with love and joy, because 
an apostle is also a witness. 
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Children, give testimony of joy and love. Contemplate My Son 
Jesus and resemble Him. It’s time, My children, that you decide 
for holiness, that you forgive, and that you pray much; until 
prayer becomes for you a holy habit present at all moment. 

I invite that you be apostles of My Work. All the Currents of 
Graces that we have brought forward before, we gather them here, 
in our Army of apostles of Our Two Hearts. And, hence, also, all 
the Graces of My Sanctuaries are here in this small Garden, 
because from smallness and humility is that My Son defeated sin, 
and will conquer at the End of Times. And the smallness of this 
Work is faithful witness that We are here. 

Children, love and commit yourselves to live Our Calls of Love 
and Conversion, because Love is the only force that you have to 
live these Messages with all the heart. 

My Message and My Apostolate must go to the world, and the world 
must come closer to My Apostolate, and live My Message. 

I give thank you because I know that you will respond to My 
Call. I give you My Maternal Blessing; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

September 4, 2017 

 

Dear children, My Immaculate Heart is your protection in these 
times where the loss of faith, the practical atheism, and 
immorality prevail. Only those who seek shelter in My Heart, but 
also live My Messages, will be protected always from this vomit 
of Satan over the earth. 

My very dear children, Faith must be lived; Faith must go always 
accompanied with works. 

If you say you believe in My Son and in Me, you must show it; 
because Faith, Love, and Testimony are an inseparable way, 
indivisible, which must be walked to reach Our Sacred Hearts, 
and incarnate the Holy Will. 

My children, in this, My Apostolate, I have wanted to gather all 
my faithful children, so you will be testimonies in the darkness 
that hovers today over the world. 
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All My small apostles are protected by Me, but it is important 
to live the Messages united to the Word of God. 

My little ones, all the small souls who will come here, to My 
Garden, and make the Sign of the Cross, and drink from the Water 
of the Fountain of Grace and Mercy will be marked with the Blood 
of My Son, and covered the tears of your Mother. 

I want to gather My Children, and will send my small son to 
gather my Army. 

Children, the Triumph of the Woman dressed with the Sun, who is 
I, your Mother, must start now in your hearts; you must live it, 
now, from your hearts, The Triumph of My Immaculate Heart. 

I give you My Maternal Blessing; in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

September 6, 2017 

 

In Bethlehem, when we were asking for shelter, in all the houses 
they refused and closed the doors, while were walking forward, 
we saw a cave turned into a manger, in a stable where the 
animals took refuge.  

My Beloved and Virginal Spouse encouraged me to go to that 
place. As soon as we arrived, the beautiful Mary immediately 
began to work, to fix up, to clean, to put in order, while I 
lighted the fire with wood, and moved away the beasts from the 
small improvised cradle, where All Powerful God would rest. How 
beautiful it was to watch Mary work and serve! 

Wherever Mary arrived, she came to serve, to put herself at the 
disposition of the smallest of her brothers. Also, there, in her 
state, Mary began to serve God. But from there, from that 
forgotten place, ignored, not even valued, the Redeemer was 
born, and his Work was born. The first to go to receive Him were 
some shepherds, some keepers of sheep folds, rough men without 
education, but poor, but very humble. Those men of small souls 
went to adore Him. 

My children, with this I want to teach you that Heaven doesn’t 
need great things or great characters to build a Work. Here, in 
this blessed place, in a small Garden, in a Spiritual Cradle, in 
this small place, are the Three Hearts, who were united that 
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night in Bethlehem, Jesus, Mary, and I, Saint Joseph. We don’t 
need something big to construct the Kingdom of God. The smallest 
things and the simplest souls are the stones from which we will 
build a great Work. And with this, also, I invite you to be 
simple and to be small. Only the smallest souls will comprehend 
that this small Work is something big for God. The Father exalts 
the meek, and those who hunger for love and holiness, He fills 
them with his Spirit. A simple heart is a docile, obedient, and 
serviceable heart. 

I invite all the apostles of Our Sacred Hearts not to forget 
that you are with us in the Small Cradle of the Last Times. I 
love you and give you My Patriarchal Blessing; in the name of 
the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

September 8, 2017 

 

My beloved children, I wish to speak to you of spiritual smallness; to 
be spiritually small must not be confused with spiritual mediocrity; 
to be small is to have a child’s heart and be meek of spirit. To be 
meek of spirit means: to get rid of your humanity and abandon oneself 
in the Hands of the Father, so that He disposes, so that He decides, 
so that He acts according to his Divine Wisdom. To be small is to 
trust fully in My Mercy; is to wait continuously all from the Divine 
Providence. To be small, also, is to be joyful in service; feel peace 
in the fraternal communion with thy neighbor, and live My Word and My 
Messages without fear. 

Small souls are the ones I choose to share with Me My Cross, my 
Sorrows, my Sufferings, My Tears, because those souls do not skimp 
anything; they give all of themselves, including their own life. They 
donate it for love, for the conversion of all. And in this time, why 
have I chose a small Elijah?  Because a soul, big in itself, would 
never understand My Desires and My Will; it has to be a small soul so 
that he transmits My Message. And, why an Elijah? Because Elijah is 
the one who gathers, who congregates, who encourages the people to 
abandon: the spiritual prostitution, the infidelity to God, the 
division of the people of God; to unite themselves, to love 
themselves, to serve themselves. And in this time where division, 
confusion, and hate rule the world, a small soul is necessary so it 
will pick up, gathers, and congregates. Hence, also, that only the 
small souls will hear the Child, who guides the fold; only the small 
souls! In Heaven, the soul that is small in earth is so big! 
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I am also small in the Eucharist, hidden in a simple piece of Bread. 
God, also, is small! The greatness of God consists in this: in being 
so simple, so small, so merciful. 

I love you and bless you: in the name of the Father, and the Son, and 
the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

September 11, 2017 

 

My dear children, I wish to invite you to open your heart to 
Truth, to Love, and to Peace. When you open your hearts, the 
Holy Spirit acts in you, because you have allowed that God does 
his work; but when a heart is hard and closed to the 
inspirations of God, and by locking in itself, it moves away 
from God. 

My children, apostles of the last times, I invite you to pray 
and to ask for the Gift of Discernment so you can recognize the 
truth, and, also, the lie; so you can recognize the Voice of 
God, and, also, the voice of the enemy, and, hence, with the 
Gift of Discernment you keep yourselves awake and attentive, so 
you will not fall into the claws of the father of lies. 

My children, this time is very confused and the majority of 
souls are disoriented. With my Mother’s Voice I wish to call all 
to the Truth, but very few want to hear Me. Pray, pray much for 
the sheep who walk without a guide, without light, and without 
the Love of God. Pray much for the souls who walk lost without 
orientation. Pray much so all will know the Truth. And the 
Truth, the Way, and the Life is my Son Jesus Christ. 

I give you My Maternal Blessing; in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

September 12, 2017 

 

My dear children, I wish to invite you to continue praying 
asking the Gift of Discernment. My beloved children, I have 
appeared in many places of the earth, have spoken, have 
admonished, have encouraged so you will change the heart. But, 
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children, you must know also that when Heaven raises a prophet, 
the enemy raises another prophet to opaque and confuse the Work 
of God. 

Children, I have appeared in the world, but not in the entire 
world. When I manifest myself, it is for a serious, important 
Work. 

My children, discern the Voice of God always; each one of my 
Messages must be taken with seriousness and commitment, 
especially, my last Calls of Love and Conversion, which are for 
the Eternal Good of all my children. 

I am with you: Peace. I give you My Maternal Blessing; in the 
name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

September 13, 2017 

 

Children of My Most Chaste Heart, I invite, exhort, and 
encourage you to prayer, asking docility in the heart, so that 
God may realize the Plans of Peace and Love in your live, and 
through you, for humanity. 

Observe my example in Nazareth, when Mother Mary announces to me 
also the Mystery of the Divine Incarnation. I allowed myself to 
be seduced by the Voice of the Holy Spirit, who was inviting me 
not to leave her, but to protect Her, to protect the life of the 
Messiah. 

Children, your heart must open itself to the Light of the Holy 
Spirit, so that you will live the Calls of Love and Conversion. 
Many souls fall in the error of scattering, reading, being 
distracted, getting confused many times in messages that do not 
come from Heaven. Hence, by Order of God, I invite to center 
yourselves in the Calls of Love and Conversion, through which 
the authentic revelations from Heaven will be remembered. Don’t 
wait and don’t look more extraordinary things, the miracle is in 
the Message, where you are exhorted and encouraged to live with 
love, with holiness, and centering your life in the Gospel. 
Hence Heaven wishes that you listen paying attention to the Last 
Calls of Love and Conversion for the entire humanity, which 
Heaven makes from this Small Cradle of the Last Times. 
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I am with all of you as your Father Protector in the Lord. I 
give you My Blessing as Patriarch of the Holy Family; in the 
name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

September 15, 2017 

 

The Sacred Heart of Jesus is here Crucified, showing his 
Eucharistic Heart and his Rays of Mercy. At the Feet of our 
Crucified Lord is our Mother of Sorrows. Jesus says to us,  

“My children, I desire that you comprehend that my Holy Mother 
suffered with Me also. Each Wound of My Body, each sentimental, 
emotional, psychological My Mother also suffered them. My Mother 
shared with Me the physical, moral, and spiritual sufferings. 
For this reason, is that My Mother is the Perfect Collaborator 
in the Redemption, because She suffered the consequences of sin, 
along with Me, in the Sorrow. 

I made myself sin, by Divine Design, to redeem all men, and My 
Mother became the Mediatrix, the Advocate, who also endured in 
her Heart the consequences of sin. 

My Mother, even today you still suffer by the indifference of 
your children! Each soul that is lost, My Mother sees it and 
suffers; it is a constant sorrow, but it is an Infinite Sorrow! 

My children, My Mother is appearing in several places of the 
earth, but her authentic revelations are few. My Mother doesn’t 
come to the world in a disorderly manner, She comes with a 
serious Project and with a firm Message. 

Here, with My Calls of Love and Conversion, we do a recollection 
of the authentic Messages from Heaven. Apostles of the Last 
Times, do allow to be confused; listen to them with all your 
heart. Pray, sacrifice yourselves, fast, so you can comprehend 
our Messages and the Work that we are realizing Here. Only with 
prayer you will comprehend My Words. 

I love you infinitely. I bless you with Merciful Love; in the 
name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen.” 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

September 18, 2017 
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My dear children, I wish to speak to you in a very clear, open, 
and precise manner. By order of My Son Jesus, I have manifested 
myself in many places of the earth, but when I manifest myself, 
it is to impulse a very serious, ordered, and obedient Work. I 
come to the world with a Message of Love for the conversion of 
all, but Satan has wanted also to spoil My Works. Where My Son 
and I are present, Satan is also there to deviate, confuse, and 
push away the souls from the Truth. Hence, My children, you must 
be very clear that Heaven always sends a prophet; the enemy 
sends many, but false prophets, to try to opaque the Light of 
the Truth. 

My children, many souls are distracted; searching, wanting to 
see, feel… and they forget the important: to listen to the 
Message, and live it. 

Children, I give you advice: don’t search so much; don’t move 
away from the Truth in your thinking; receive with simplicity, 
with humility, and with joy My Last Calls of Love and 
Conversion, through which the authentic Messages from Heaven 
will be reviewed to the world. 

All who come to my small Garden with hearts of children willing 
to listen, to accept, and live the Message will receive the 
Graces of Heaven. Only those willing to follow us will 
comprehend our Messages; only very willing hearts will be able 
to understand and obey. I encourage you, dear children, to pray 
much. Don’t get confused; read and meditate My Calls of Love and 
Conversion at the Light of the Word of God. 

I give you My Maternal Blessings; in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

September 19, 2017 

 

My dear children, like I came to La Salette, today I come here 
also to manifest the pains and anguishes of My Maternal Heart. 
My Son Jesus has sent me, in obedience to the Divine Will of the 
Father, to my Garden of Graces. And I’ve come to educate you; 
I’ve come to teach, to guide, and to correct; I’ve come to take 
men again to the Sacred Heart of My Son. 
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My little ones, in La Salette I made my Mother’s worries known, 
again I return to express my worries of Mother. In La Salette I 
warned of the false prophecies; of the false Church, of false 
spirituality. 

My children, don’t read any more, you are contaminating your 
hearts with falsehood; the spirit of false prophecy is 
confusing, deviating, disorienting my children; hence is that 
now, again, I, as a good teacher, announce that I will review 
all authentic Message from Heaven in My Last Calls of Love and 
Conversion. How many events are taking place around the world! 
This is not happening for you to be distracted, but for you to 
center yourselves, through prayer and fast, to live My Last 
Calls of Love and Conversion.  

My children, don’t be confused, the false prophecy is 
multiplying; only those who are firm in the faith, and who have 
consecrated themselves to our Sacred Hearts will recognize the 
Voice of your Mother. 

Children, pray and discern. I am with you, but you also must 
obey your Mother. I love you and bless you. Your Mother of the 
Tears of La Salette intercedes for all my apostles of these 
times. I give you My Maternal Blessing; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

September 20, 2017 

 

Children of My Most Chaste Heart, I wish to transmit my Call of 
Love and Conversion at the light of the message that Our Lady 
gave in La Salette. 

In these times, children, there are many prophets of which very 
few are from Heaven. The other false prophets, who have 
multiplied in this century, only want to deviate, disorient, and 
confuse the People of God. Many speak against Peter, the Pope, 
others just speak to confuse. 

Dear children, when an authentic prophet comes from Heaven, the 
signs that accompany him are: persecution, hate, and the cross. 
An authentic prophet will deviate the attention from the most 
important: live the Message; live the Gospel. 
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Dear children, discern much; pray constantly, you are watching 
signs denominated miraculous, so many extraordinary things; be 
careful. An authentic sign from Heaven is the insistence to live 
the Messages. God doesn’t want so many emotionalisms, or 
zealotry, or surprising demonstrations; He has done it several 
times to demonstrate the truth of his small servants. But now, 
children, what is important is to obey; obey the Calls of Love 
and Conversion given in this small Cradle of the Last Times; and 
the Gospel of Jesus Christ are your guide. Be watchful to the 
Light and the Voice of the Holy Spirit. Pray, pray unceasingly, 
and don’t yourselves be robbed neither of joy nor peace. As the 
Patriarch of Nazareth, I bless you; in the name of the Father, 
and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

September 22, 2017 

 

Souls of My Sacred Heart, contemplate my Heart, wounded by your 
imperfections and lack of love with God, and with your brothers. 

Children, what makes my Heart suffer the most is the absence of 
love. I am Love, and have ordered that you love each other as I 
have loved you. 

Dear children, the world is in this state because there is no 
love. The Love of God is all. My very beloved children, and in 
this absence of love, is that many souls have fallen. 

The false prophets are wrapped in pride and conceit. Many name 
themselves prophets, when they are not; and collaborate with 
Satan’s sleight making that the Messages from Heaven become 
something vain. 

When I manifest myself, it is for a very serious ordered, and 
obedient Work, and how many souls are misrepresenting my Works; 
turning into instruments of evil! 

My very dear children, repair and console our Sacred Hearts. 
And, how will you do it? Obeying and loving Our Calls. 

Children, I call all: priests, religious, and faithful, for You 
to stand up with strength and courage for our Work. Be valiant 
and defend it, because it is the Great Work of My Sacred Heart. 

Son, don’t be afraid, go strong wherever I send you, or where 
you are called, in any place, from now on, you must take the 
Message. And all my Apostles must not oppose, but collaborate so 
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that my Message is made known, and the false enemies of our Work 
be unmasked. You go to any place where the souls need you. 

Children, strength; be joyful because Heaven has trusted in you. 
Be joyous because your Jesus is with you, and nothing is going 
to separate you from My Love and from the Truth if you are 
obedient to my Wishes.  

I love you with Merciful Love. I bless you with My Precious 
Blood; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM PADRE PIO OF PIELTRECINA 

September 24, 2017 

Feast of Our Lady of Grace 

 

I bless you, Carmelite. We commemorate Our Lady of Grace and 
Mercy. Also as our Mother has called the Fountain of her Garden: 
Fountain of Grace and Mercy. Our Lady is the Door to Mercy; Co-
redeemer of Souls, and Guardian of the Faith of the holy 
Faithful Rest. 

Little Elijah of the Time of Mary, pray, don’t worry, and trust 
in the Calls of Heaven. Through this Work, Jesus and Mary 
realize an abridgment of all the Graces and authentic, celestial 
Manifestations. Through this Apostolate all the souls of the 
Faithful Rest are gathering. Trust, you have a spiritual 
director and father, who believes in this Work, and in the last 
Calls of Love and Conversion. He will not prevent you from 
extending the Reign of the Sacred Hearts, instead he will help 
you to specify your mission in service of the Church. 

Be joyous! Because all has been disposed for the Triumph of 
Jesus and Mary. Do not worry or be perturbed; Heaven will tell 
you towards where you must take the Mission and the Message. You 
trust in Heaven and in your director. 

Manuelito, I always remain here; I take care of you in the hours 
of the night; I accompany you in the work of the day; I am 
always here in Mary’s Garden, and in the Fountain of Grace and 
Mercy, because the Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart of Mary has 
charged me to do so. 

I bless you. Peace. Push away the enemy with this simple prayer, 
“By intercession of the Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart of Mary, 
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go away, Satan, and leave me in peace. I am of Jesus Crucified, 
and I belong to Him only”. 

I bless you, also, as your Protector; in the name of the Father, 
and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

Oh Mary conceived without sin, pray for us who have recourse to 
you.  

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

September 25, 2017 

 

As Mother of Truth and Hope, dear children, I invite you; I 
exhort you, and I encourage you: trust in our Calls of Love and 
Conversion. My dear children, I am with you, but you must 
abandon yourselves in the Hands of your Mother. You are precious 
souls to Me, and I want to lead all to the Truth. Little ones, 
trust and have hope in what Heaven is teaching you. Love our 
Work! Love this mission that the Holy Spirit is awakening with 
force, for the great evangelization of the world! From here, 
accompanied by my favorite son, Padre Pio, I bless my Garden: it 
is the Home of Nazareth open for the entire world in these last 
times. 

Little ones, have hope and rejoice that Heaven has called you. 

I give you my Maternal Blessing. Padre Pio blesses you: in the 
name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen.  

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

September 26, 2017 

 

My Immaculate Heart is the Fountain of Peace, because from my 
Heart Peace has been born for the world, who is My Son. I wish 
to invite you to Peace. Live in the interior silence so that the 
noise of the mind and the heart, of the feelings, and of reason 
be in silence and hear God. Hence, in this seclusion of the soul 
you will be filled with the Holy Spirit, grown in prayer, and 
live the Love. But Peace is important, dear children, Peace. 
Peace of heart is achieved when you abandoned yourselves to 
Jesus and trust fully, without defect, in the Love of Jesus. 
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Dear children, I invite that you trust only in the Love of 
Jesus, and have Peace. 

Dear apostles of our Sacred Hearts: Spread the Cenacles of 
Prayer, united to the devotion of the Sacred Scapular of our 
United Hearts, so the entire world consecrates itself to our 
Sacred Hearts, which is the devotion of these Last Times; 
devotion so loved, so desired by the Eternal Father. 

I give you My Maternal Blessing; live in peace, in silence, and 
in much and constant prayer; in the name of the Father, and the 
Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

September 27, 2017 

 

Children of My Most Chaste Heart, I wish to transmit to you the 
feelings of Jesus, our Lord. He is sad because many of the souls 
that He has chosen, called, and gathered in this Apostolate for 
the Last Times, do not comprehend the greatness, the deepness, 
and the value; as well as the responsibility that means to be 
apostle of the Sacred Hearts. This Work, my dear children, is 
the Home of the Holy Family open for the entire world. From a 
Family in Nazareth the Redeeming Mission for Humanity was born, 
our Apostolate.  

God wishes to establish in the entire world the Devotion to the 
Sacred Hearts of Jesus and Mary. Our Lady announced it in 
Fatima, but with this Work wishes to materialize that Promise. 

Little ones, pray much, pray always; in your hearts there is 
still hardness, pride, and disobedience to the Last Calls of 
Love and Conversion. 

My children, rejoice! Because you are part of our Work; commit 
to It. Decide for the Truth; don’t wait any longer, or look for 
more. Listen to us! And you will be led by the Truth. Pray, my 
children, pray unceasingly; make of your lives and of your works 
an endless prayer. 

Little ones, love this Mission which has been entrusted to you, 
and don’t let yourselves be seduced by the false messengers that 
want to confuse the Holy Rest of Jesus. 

I give you my Patriarchal Bless; in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 
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CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

September 29, 2017 

 

Dear apostles of my Sacred Heart, my Heart desires to be loved. 
Children, to love my Heart is not only to pray long. To love my 
Heart is not to fast because of compromise. To love My Heart is 
not to look at My Work like a weight, rather as an Act of Mercy. 
To love my Heart are acts. To love me, also, are real, palpable 
actions, which are testimony of the presence of my Spirit in 
you. To love my Heart is trusting in what I say to you. To love 
me is to believe in what I am doing here. To love me is to have 
the firm hope that with the help of my Grace and Holy Love, you 
can change. 

Children, show me love. I want to see your acts of love. I want 
to see how you overcome your own self. I want to see you how you 
endure the cross with patience, and how you serve without 
expecting anything. I want to see you love silence, concealment, 
and detachment. 

Children, I want to see it also. Show to Me, your Jesus that you 
love me; and if you love Me, you will fulfill what I have 
ordered you. 

I desire, furthermore, that all understand that this is the Work 
of My Sacred Heart; there is no other place through which to 
deviate or be confused, if you are faithful to my Last Calls of 
Love and Conversion. If you believe in Me, you will believe in 
this Work, and you will not be confused. 

I want that all the Apostles of our Sacred Hearts spread the 
Cenacles of Prayer, the Holy Scapular, and image of the Sacred 
Hearts, everywhere. 

The moment has come that, also, you show to your Jesus that you 
believe and trust in My Word. I am with you, and the only thing 
I ask of you is obedience, and much love to God, and to your 
brothers. 

I bless you with Merciful Love; in the name of the Father, and 
the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM SAINT THERESE OF THE CHILD 
JESUS   
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October 1, 2017 

 

The Instrument: While I prayed, I heard her voice, but 
immediately I was able to see her. 

Saint Therese of the Child Jesus: Little brother of Carmel, 
Elijah of the New Time of the Immaculate Heart, I greet you in 
the name of Our Mother of Carmel, which in her title of the 
Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart is glorified fully in God. 

Little son of Carmel, while I was on earth, I was a small flower 
that planted in the Garden gave myself totally in the Hands of 
the Divine Gardener. I did not go up with human efforts, because 
I would not have achieved anything; I went up to the Mount of 
Perfect Love from the Hands of my Jesus. This is the spiritual 
path: grow, go, fructify, there where Jesus calls us, for His 
Glory, the salvation of souls, and the good of the Church. 

You, as small prophet, must follow this path. Only allowing 
Jesus to lead you, and trusting in His Love for you. But, my 
brother, I manifest a request from Jesus; that your service of 
love, also, leads you to say the truth, announce, and denounce, 
to preach and to deny, because the souls in this time, as never 
has happened in previous times, are condemning themselves by 
thousands. 

My brother, Heaven is with you. Don’t be afraid of going out to 
the world and illuminate it with your Calls of Love and 
Conversion. Let us bless the Lord, brother: in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

Note: “Garden” makes reference to the Carmelite Monastery of 
Lisieux. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

October 2, 2017 

 

The Instrument: Our Mother has come dressed all in white, 
surrounded by many Angels. 

 

Our Mother: Dear children, as Queen of the entire Army of 
Angels, I come to invite you to renew the devotion to the Holy 
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Angels. The entire Angelical Army is accompanying, taking care, 
defending, and protecting the Great Work of Our Sacred Hearts. 
My Angels care and watch in My Garden, where I pour out so many 
Graces, which are invisible and unnoticeable for the world, but 
are big and infinite for the children that trust in Me. Welcome 
in your hearts the devotion to the Holy Guardian Angels! Ask for 
their intercession! Love them, because they are your companions 
and advisors in the pilgrimage of your life in earth. The Angels 
watch and pray for the souls that are charged to them. I invite 
that you renew your devotion to these Messengers of the Lord, 
are also your companions in the pilgrimage of My Triumphant Army 
in these Last Times.  

I bless you with My Maternal Blessing and with intercession of 
the Holy Messengers of God: in the name of the Father, and the 
Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

October 3, 2017 

 

Here is this Heart, which loves men so much, and that is so 
offended, so defiled. My Heart is thrice Trespassed: first, by 
the souls who do not know Me; second, by the indifferent souls; 
third, are the souls that hurt Me the most, who knowing me, 
receiving communion of My Body and My Blood, listening and 
reading my Word, remain still with their hearts hard. This last 
group of souls are who hurt my Heart the most, knowing me, they 
do not live what I teach them. Little ones, if you love me, you 
will obey My Precepts; and the greatest of Commandments is the 
love of God and the love of neighbor. 

When John, the Baptist, was on earth, he was criticized for 
fasting, for praying, and for living in solitude. When I was on 
earth, I was criticized for serving, for sitting down at the 
table to share with sinners, prostitutes, and tax collectors. 
The world will never understand my Projects, because if there is 
no love, all will be confusing, but if you trust in what I do 
and say, you will find the Truth. 

Love; love is what I ask! Love, especially, those who are 
difficult for you to accept! Love them! Because, what merit do 
you have if you love those who love you? None! Hence, do what is 
the most difficult: pardon, serve, and humble yourselves! 
Children, do you forget that I am the first humiliated who was 
ripped of all, in sight of everyone, on top of a Cross? If you 
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do not forget the humblest Act of the Man-God, you will be 
capable of loving much. But if you forget that your Master was 
Crucified, you will move away from the Way of the Truth. You are 
following a Crucified! You are following a Trespassed! Then, why 
don’t you want the Cross? In the Cross there is Truth; and those 
I love the most, I cleanse in the Cross. The Cross is necessary; 
without Cross there is no entrance into the Kingdom; because the 
Cross is the Door of those with small and meek heart. 

Are you willing to embrace this Door of love and humility? I 
invite you, pray! But, also, love so you may be able to 
comprehend! This is My Work, and I desire that My Work spreads 
in the entire world, because it is the Work of the Sacred Heart 
Crucified in the Cross. 

Children, I ask you to love Me in your brothers. I bless you 
with Merciful Love; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and 
the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

October 4, 2017 

 

Apostles of the Holy Family, Heaven invites you to pray; to pray 
with all your heart. If you don’t pray, and if you don’t change, 
you will unable to comprehend the immensity of this Work; but if 
you and decide to be holy, you will be able to comprehend for 
what Heaven has chosen you. You must change with all you heart, 
because if you take the plow but look back, you will be unworthy 
of the Reign. Because to take the Gospel is a commitment to 
change, a change of life, of thinking, of attitude. To take the 
Gospel and incarnate it, is to change totally the style of life. 

When I accepted the Good News of the Incarnation of Jesus, my 
life changed, changed totally, radically; all was new; all was a 
new beginning; all was at the disposition of the Divine Will. 

Hence, I pray for you so that you can change, so that you will 
take the Gospel with much disposition, and change with all the 
heart. The Gospel is lived only when it is lived completely. You 
cannot serve two lords, either you are of Christ or of the 
world, but you can’t serve both. I pray and I invite you to make 
a decision. Holiness is an obligation of all baptized. 

I promise to all the souls who dedicate themselves full time to 
work in the Work of the Sacred Hearts, my Protection on earth, 
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my Assistance in their passing to Heaven, and the Company of the 
Holy Family in Eternity. 

I bless you, as your Father and Protector; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

October 6, 2017 

 

Dear children, love my Heart with madness. Souls, my Heart must 
be loved completely. You cannot serve two lords, either you love 
madly and incarnate My Gospel, or you are tepid souls that 
little by little move away from the Truth. My Heart is to be 
loved totally. The Gospel is to be lived totally. You cannot put 
conditions to the Love of God; and that Love must be reflected 
among the brothers. Because he who says loves me and doesn’t see 
is a liar, but he doesn’t love his brother that he can see. The 
Gospel must be lived!  

The world is going to define you as crazy, fanatics, ignorant. 
But he who has met with the Gospel has strength to give to the 
last, even to the smallest drop of blood for love. 

Children, love one another; the love that you have for your 
brother is the love you have for your God, because I am in the 
neighbor. Love one another and you will be beautiful! Love one 
another and you will be transparent! Love one another and you 
will be holy! The Gospel must be lived with radicalism! In this 
time, my Heart needs of souls strongly decided, who will give 
all for the Gospel. I call the apostles of our Sacred Hearts of 
these last times to assume with a radical decision the Work of 
my Apostolate; either you are of the Apostolate or of the world. 
It is the moment that all the apostles of the last times decide 
completely for the Gospel, and to diffuse My Calls of Love and 
Conversion. Spread through the entire world my Last Calls of 
Love and Conversion. Disseminate in the world the Cenacle of 
Prayer, the scapular, and the image of our Sacred Hearts. Our 
Two Hearts will save humanity! Live the Gospel even to the last 
consequences, because if you lose your life because of my Cause, 
you will find it eternally in Paradise. Be strong and live the 
Love, because all is summarized in that: in Holy Love. I bless 
you with Divine Love; in the name of the Father, and the Son, 
and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 
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CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

October 7, 2017 

 

Love and Peace of our Lord Jesus Christ. 

My dear children, I am the Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart of our 
Lady of the Rosary. 

My little ones, I invite you to the silence that contemplates, 
the silence that listens, and the silence that obeys. 

To be able to listen to God, interior silence is needed. To put 
His Word into practice, interior silence is needed. To obey God 
without fear, peace and trust are needed; he who trusts obeys in 
peace. 

Your life, dear children, is like the Mystery of the Rosary; you 
have moments of joy, moments of light, there are moments of 
pain, but also, moments of glory. If you unite your lives to My 
Maternal Heart, you will transform also your life into a Rosary; 
and remember that in the Rosary the Joys are meditated, but you 
also contemplate the Sorrows. If you join your sufferings to the 
Sorrow of our Sacred Hearts, your sufferings will have a co-
redeeming value. 

Children, many souls are being condemned because my children do 
not want to suffer and to offer their sufferings for the 
conversion of sinners. Look at the heart of the world, so 
wounded and needy of souls, who will surrender themselves for 
the conversion of the others. 

The moment has arrived, dear children that you take my Holy 
Messages with responsibility, matureness, and seriousness. There 
is no more time now for tepidness; there is no time time now to 
continue in mediocrity. Living Rosaries are needed; souls, who 
pray and are decided, are needed. 

Little ones, your conversion is urged by Heaven. There is no 
more time; decide in being Holy; decide in surrendering to My 
Son even the last drop of life, for the salvation of your 
brothers. At the end, it is Love who will reign. 

O my children, learn from your Mother. She loves so much those 
who are away from God, who begs to her Army: Pray, sacrifice, 
and do penitence for those who are away and indifferent to the 
Love of Jesus. 

My children, holiness also consists of loving thy neighbor. 
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I invite you, make of your life a Living Rosary. I give you my 
Maternal Blessing; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and 
the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

October 9, 2017 

 

My dear children, I am the Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart of 
Mary, Protector of my children in these Last Times. I am the 
Mother of the Eucharistic Reign of the Most Sacred Heart of My 
Son Jesus Christ. 

Little ones, I desire that your hearts turn smaller, humbler, 
quieter, more patient. Remember that all virtue is cemented in 
the Love of God. The virtue of Love is the fountain, the 
headquarters, and the mother of all the virtues. From Holy Love 
humility is born. From Holy Love trust is born. From Holy Love 
silence is born. From Holy Love prudence is born, and also, 
obedience. And hence all the virtues are born from Holy Love. 

I have come as Protecting Mother in these Last Times to call the 
entire world to return to God. I have come to warn, guide, 
teach, and also, as Mother, to tend, take care, protect my 
children.  

In the Parable of the Good Samaritan, the wounded man entrusted 
himself into the arms of the good man that wanted to help him, 
heal him, and repair the damage that had been done to him. My 
Son Jesus sends me now to transmit My Last Calls of Love and 
Conversion from my Garden of Graces. I, also, have wanted to 
heal the wounds of your hearts; pour the wine of the Blood of My 
Son; deposit in your wounds the oil of the Holy Spirit. I have 
desired to wash you with my Tears of Mother; embrace you with My 
Mantle, but, opposite to the wounded man of this parable, man 
runs; the souls flee from the Light, do not want to come closer 
to our Sacred Hearts. 

Humanity does not want to be healed; doesn’t want to be guided; 
doesn’t want to change. I only plea before My Son for the hearts 
that are hard and do not comprehend the greatness of what I am 
transmitting. This is the Work of the Last Times. With this Work 
I want to gather; I want to teach; I want to heal the wounded 
heart of the world. But if my children resist the Graces, they 
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resist the Love of Jesus, and each time that they say “no” to 
the Love of God, they harm themselves greater. 

Nature is manifesting itself against man, because man’s sin has 
had negative consequences, also, over Creation. While your 
hearts do not change, also, in Creation you will see the 
consequences of sin. Be attentive to My Calls of Love and 
Conversion! Be attentive!  

Many prophets will come and do great miracles in front of your 
eyes, even giving life again to men. They will make great 
miracles, only, to call your attention. The true prophets only 
transmit the Message of Heaven; they announce and denounce so 
you will change. 

My children, trust in your Mother, because she loves you much. 
As Protecting Mother in these Last Times, I give you my Maternal 
Blessing, and wait for you to return to God; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

October 11, 2017 

 
In the last Apparition of Our Lady of Fatima, God Father sent 
me, also, so that the three shepherds could see me, along with 
the Child Jesus, blessing the world. In this manner we 
prefigured the devotion most desired by Heaven, the devotion to 
the Three Hearts of the Holy Family: the Heart of the Redeemer, 
the Heart of the Mother of God, and the Heart of the First 
Apostle of Jesus and Mary, My Chaste and Beloved Heart. The 
Three Hearts. It is not limited only to the physical organ, 
rather than to be devout apostles of our Sacred Hearts, also, 
you are apostles of our Wishes, of our Intentions, and of our 
Desires. In the Heart, the entire Person is centered. When you 
adore the Heart of Jesus, you adore his Humanity and his 
Divinity, His entire self. For this reason, it is that to be 
apostles of the Sacred Hearts of Jesus, is to be a reflection of 
Them in the world. Your hearts must be living copies of the 
Sacred Hearts. 
Hence, with this Apparition of the Three Hearts in Fatima, the 
arrival of this Work of the Last Times was announced. And now, 
from these Last Calls of Love and Conversion, we announce for 
the last time what was announced in Fatima. Be attentive! All 
the lovers of Jesus and Mary must join this Work, there is no 
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other, because here, once again resound the authentic 
Revelations of Heaven, which it has done in past times. Center 
yourselves in this Work! My call, for all the apostles of the 
Last Times, is to not allow your peace be taken from you by 
false prophecies; remember that even the devil can do great 
manifestations. God manifests himself in the simple, in the 
silence, in order. This Work is obedient, in the first place, to 
Heaven; is at the service of the Church of Christ; is a Work for 
the Glory of God and the salvation of souls. Also, it is a Work 
who loves and prays for the Holy Father. It hurts Heaven much 
when you deviate and allow to be confused by beings dressed with 
light, who divide the Church and the Marian Army. Do not allow 
yourselves to be confused. And I tell you, “Don’t look for more. 
This is the Work of the Last Times. Pray and fast so you will 
comprehend the importance of this”. 
I bless you, like in one 13th of October I blessed the world; in 
the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM GOD FATHER 

October 11, 2017 

 

NOTE: During the night, while Manuel de Jesus was alone in his 
bedroom, God Father dictated to him the following Call. Manuel 
has been so kind as to record into audio later. It is a very 
important Call, since in it a Chaplet for the Apostolate and for 
the Church is revealed to us. To ask, urgently, for us sinners; 
and that the souls that do not know anything about the Last 
Times, by Mercy, become also chosen apostles. 

 

God Father: I bless you, my son, Elijah of the Reign of the 
Immaculate Heart, who through your ministry transmits the Fire 
of the Flame of Love of her Heart, and the Gift of the Holy 
Spirit. 

My child, shepherd of small souls of the faithful Rest; don’t 
fear. 

Son, you receive my knowledge and desires, not only the 
Manifestations that through you, I make to the world; you have 
also My Graces infused; knowledge and discernment infused. 

Don’t fear; trust in your Heavenly Father. Your prayers and 
small offerings for the Holy Father, Vicar of Jesus Christ, are 
received. Continue covering the Holy Father with your prayer, 
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and I encourage you to continue offering yourself for Him, as 
you have done always. 

 

I wish to reveal to you and give to the entire Faithful Rest a 
Chaplet, through which you will clamor Mercy. 

It is the Chaplet of Reparation to the Most Holy Trinity for 
sinners. 

It is a completely Marian, Trinitarian, and Eucharistic Chaplet. 

 

To the soul that prays this Chaplet, I promise: 

-Conversion and deep desire of holiness, love, and insatiable 
hunger for the Eucharistic Bread during this life, turning 
totally into a Eucharistic being. 

-I promise the conversion, even to the fifth generation, and the 
relief or liberation of their relatives in Purgatory. 

-With this Chaplet, you will intercede so that, also, the most 
hardened sinners convert and become souls chosen as Apostles of 
the Sacred Hearts in this End of Times. 

1. It will begin by making the Sign of the Cross: In the Name of 
the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

2. The invocation to God Holy Spirit, as was revealed to you. 
You will say three times: 

“Come, my God Holy Spirit through the powerful intercession of 
the Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart of Mary, your most beloved 

spouse.” 

3. Then the pray to the Holy Spirit, which was revealed to you 
also: 

“Divine Holy Spirit, spouse of Mary, my God and Lord, enkindle 
in each soul the Fire of a New Pentecost so we will consecrate 
ourselves as apostles of the Immaculate Heart of Mary and 
apostles of the last times. With Your Shadow protect the Church, 
save the souls of the world, and attain the inflamed reign of 
love of the United Hearts of Jesus and Mary. Amen.”  

4. One Our Father, one Hail Mary, and one Glory Be; and one 
Creed. 

5. In the big beads of the common Rosary, say: 

“Most Holy Trinity, Father, Son, and Holy Spirit, I adore you 
profoundly, and I offer you the Precious Body and Blood, Soul, 
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and Divinity of your Dearly Beloved Son, really present in the  
Sanctuaries of the earth, in atonement, relief, reparation, 

adoration, and consolation, for the blasphemies, sacrileges and 
indifferences by which Jesus is offended. I offer you the 

Infinite Merits of the Eucharistic Sacred Heart of Jesus and the 
Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart of Mary, for the conversion of 

the poor sinners and the peace of the world.”  

6. In the ten beads, you will say: 

“MY GOD, I believe, I adore, I trust, and I love Thee!  
I ask pardon for those who do not believe,  

do not adore, do not trust and do not love Thee.”  

7. In the ejaculator, at the end of each mystery, you will say: 

“Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart of Mary, pray for us, who 
shelter in you. Eucharistic Sacred Heart of Jesus, come to us 
the Eucharistic Reign, through the Triumph of the Sorrowful and 
Immaculate Heart of Mary, our Mother in the Divine Will, and the 
Triumph of the Cross in the Holy Spirit, extending the Flame of 

Holy and Divine Love in all the hearts. Amen”  

“My Jesus, forgive us our sins, saves us from the fires of hell, 
lead all souls to Heaven, especially those most in need of Thy 

mercy. Amen.”  

8. After ending the Rosary, you will say three times: 

“God Father, look at the suffering Face and Trespassed Heart of 
your Son Jesus Christ, and turn the poor sinners into elected.”  

9. At the end, recite the Consecration to the Eucharistic Heart 
of Jesus that the Most Holy Virgin gave in Akita: 

“Most Sacred Heart of Jesus, truly present in the Holy 
Eucharist,  

I consecrate my body and soul to be entirely one with Your 
Heart,  

being sacrificed at every instant, on the altars of the world,  
giving praise to the Father and pleading for the coming of His 

kingdom. Please receive this humble offering of myself.  
Use me as You will for the glory of the Father and 

the salvation  

of souls. Most Holy Mother of God, never let me be separated 
from your Divine Son. Please defend and protect me as Your 

special child. 

Amen.”  

10. Finish the Chaplet: 
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“In the Name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. 
Amen.”  

He who prays it like this will obtain peace in his heart and 
patience to expiate his sins.  

Your Father loves you and blesses you. 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

October 12, 2017	

 

My Sacred Heart has poured Infinite Mercies over humanity, but 
men have not wanted to receive them; they have resisted, and 
have reached depravation. The heart of men has deviated from the 
Will of My Father, and even the demons themselves are surprised, 
now, of the wickedness that man is capable. 

My children, you have moved away from God; have forgotten God, 
and inside of my own House, I am being left Alone. 

The Abomination of the Desolation, which is to say, that now 
there will not be the Holy Sacrifice in the altars of the world; 
little by little is advancing, filling with coldness the hearts 
of those who say serve of my Bread and my Word, to give it to 
men. 

Ministers of my Home, faithful souls of My Mystical Body, 
restore my House; repair My House; obey Me. Obedience is the 
best Reparation. To obey My Calls of Love and Conversion is the 
best Reparation. 

I have given you a Chaplet of Reparation to the Most Holy 
Trinity, for the sins. This Chaplet has been given to you so 
that you will implore for the sinners, and that they, also, join 
my Faithful Rest. Through this powerful Prayer, the chastisement 
will lessen, and many natural disasters will be detained; with 
just your clamor so that many sinners have the opportunity of 
repenting. 

My children, convert! Each day is a step for conversion. I 
invite you, take My Calls of Love and Conversion, and at the 
light of my Calls, do an examination of conscience; at the light 
of My Calls examine yourselves daily. I want saints that console 
Me, who aid Me to carry the Cross. Repair, pray, and fast, 
because it’s one hundred years of My Mother’s Message, given in 
Fatima. But those one hundred years represent a century of 
disobedience, of rejection, of indifference. 
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And, hence, in My Calls of Love and Conversion, I want to 
remind, once again, the Message of Conversion that Heaven gave 
in Fatima. 

Children, pray so you will comprehend what I teach you; only 
with humble prayer, you will understand My Calls, and will be 
able to obey them with love. 

I bless you with Merciful Love; in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM GOD FATHER 

October 13, 2017 

 

God Father: My little son, how many signs and celestial warnings 
I have given through My Spirit to the world, but men continue 
without listening and without looking. Not because you have the 
capability to abide My Calls, but because you do not want to 
listen so you don’t have to change. You are a stiff-necked 
people and of cold spirit. Souls have materialized so much that 
now, they do not want to find in the daily labors a moment of 
prayer and of meditation. They have forgotten the value of 
penitence, of sacrifice, and of fasting. Man doesn’t desire to 
find something that makes him uncomfortable, like pain or 
renouncement, because they do not want to suffer. 

Son, tell my People that to suffer with patience any pain, soft 
or intense, physical, moral or spiritual is an opportunity of 
expiation. And because of not wishing to suffer with patience, 
they do not free themselves, or intercede for the others. Isn’t 
this the Message of Fatima? Penitence! Because it is necessary 
to fight against the inclination of the heart towards sin. 

Little one, I want you know to pilgrimage to the Sanctuaries, 
which I will order you to pilgrimage; to restore and consecrate 
Our Authentic Calls; because to do so, also, is reparation. 

Little one, while men fight reclaiming their rights, vain and 
fleeting, you, small consoler of your Abba, be interested and 
look after My Rights. Oh little one, how much I long that one 
day humanity will be interested in pleasing your God Father!  

I bless you, my consoler! When you are unable to go with your 
two spiritual parents, it is necessary that your director and 
spiritual father to accompany you, because through him, you take 
the presence, the ministry, and the blessing of Jesus Christ 
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Priest along with your Mission in these Last Times. I am with 
you. 

The 13th of October of each year the Eucharistic Reign and Mary 
Co-Redeemer must be celebrated. The Chaplet of Reparation to the 
Most Holy Trinity for sinners consoles Me, and hence, diminishes 
the Divine Justice. My consoler, I love you.  

 

The Instrument: Fiat, Abba! I always want to be under the Dais 
of Your Feet; willing to obey you, and obeying you; showing you 
my love, even though it is small and deficient. 

 

God Father: Little consoler, I bless you; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM SAINT THERESE OF JESUS 

October 15, 2017 

 

The Chambers of the Sacred Hearts 

 

Praised be Jesus Christ and His Holy Mother of Carmel! Little 
Carmelite, Elijah consoler of the Father. God unites us, these 
are mercies of His Majesty, the Lord. God, now, makes us meet in 
this Time of Grace and Mercy, so that I will guide you and teach 
you how to internalize in the spiritual life and, thus, progress 
the Work that God has already started, but that He wishes to 
give impulse and strength to reach to that spiritual stage, in 
that this Apostolate will be the Work that leads to the Great 
Evangelization of the Earth. 

This Work was already prophesized and desired by the Saints and 
Martyrs devoted to Jesus and Mary. But, Carmelite, the Work is 
here now, and it is the Apostolate. There is no other way to 
travel! You are already in the Apostolate; thus I answer the 
questions of many who are uncertain of knowing, what does the 
Divine Majesty want from them? Therefore, I want you working in 
this Work. I want you taking care, promoting, guiding this 
Faithful Army, and the souls that will be joining. 

God desires that you work, now, for Him; that the rest doesn’t 
unsettle your heart. Labor for this Work, because it is 
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important; and Heaven is needy of seeing their children willing 
to love, serve, and work. 

Little Carmelite, little by little Heaven, with My intercession, 
will give you, guide you, and teach you in the authentic 
Chambers that a soul passes within the Sacred Hearts of Jesus 
and Mary. Now we will be united. 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel, Saint Joseph, my advisor, and I, Saint 
Therese of Jesus love you and bless you. Along with me we will 
go through each Chamber of the Sacred Hearts. This walk demands 
much patience and perseverance. These virtues will give you 
Love, if you walk these Chambers, and learn with Love. In the 
name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. Oh 
Mary conceived without sin, pray for us who have recourse to 
you. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

October 16, 2017 

 

Dear children, I, the same as you, suffered much in earth. Pain has 
entered the world through sin, and sin is the opposite to Love. The 
Love of God is Life and Grace. Sin is death, pain, and condemnation. 
And you, my children, are free to take any of the two ways. The way of 
penitence, of patience, of enduring all with love, of prayer and of 
fasting, of confession and Eucharistic reception, the way of the 
observance of the Law and the Gospel is the way that leads to Heaven. 
The way of Love!  

The way of hate, of lust, of angers, of impatience, the way of 
rebelliousness, the disobedience, of pride, of vanity, of envy, of all 
that is contrary to Love is the way to Hell. 

My children, Heaven exists and hell, also. And the souls that arrive 
to these, any of the two places, with their own decision, freedom, and 
will. I suffer because I see continuously how many souls fall to hell. 
I can see how many souls are condemning themselves right now. Why 
don’t you want to suffer? Why don’t you want to obey? Why don’t you 
want to follow My Messages radically? Why are your hearts so hard? 

My children, have simple hearts; have patient hearts. Don’t allow to 
be controlled by impulse, but by temperance and Love. The decision to 
be holy is yours. You choose Heaven or hell. Not God. You pick. My 
apostles, I make a call, many of my children are getting dispersed: 
read, search, and follow many false prophets, and this deviates my 
people from the urgent time. 
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Children, haven’t you understood that in this place I am giving the 
Last Calls of Love and Conversion to the world? Haven’t you still not 
understood that this is the Work of the Last Times? I want you here, 
working in my Work, concentrating in the important. 

Children, in this time, now, there is no ignorance, but indifference, 
and because of indifference and disobedience you do not want to listen 
to me. My children, until when will you love each other and have 
peace, and stop offending My Son, who is already very offended? I give 
you my Maternal Blessing; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and 
the Holy Spirit. Amen.  

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

October 17, 2017	

 

My Eucharistic Heart receives consolation with the Chaplet of 
Reparation to the Most Holy Trinity for sinners. How many souls, 
through this Chaplet of Repairing Love, will obtain by Mercy the 
Gift of conversion! My little Elijah, consoler of My Most Sad 
Heart, I wish to share with you My Loving Pouring of Infinite 
Love from My Heart, which loves so much, and who desires only to 
be corresponded with Love: Holy Love, Charitable Love, Merciful 
Love. Because as I have previously have made known to you, my 
little one, I, too, want and hope the mercy of men towards Me. 
Manuelito, of My Sacred Heart, man treats me bad, so bad! 

Little one, in the great revelation that I make here about My 
Sacred Heart, I gather My Divine Mercy, My Most Holy Eucharistic 
Body, My Heart Open in the Cross; in other words, the same as 
you have seen Me, I gather all the revelations and attributes of 
My Person, Human and Divine, in just one and great revelation: 
My Eucharistic Sacred Heart. 

To you, little one, the Final Epilogs of Our Sacred Hearts have 
been delivered, because today they are the remedy of the world, 
the society, and the Church. Here my revelations, and I add 
authentic revelations, are put together, meet, and summarized 
into just one: My Sacred Heart. At the same time, I invite the 
Apostles of Our Sacred Hearts, and humanity entirely, that at 
the light of Our Calls of Love and Conversion, they do an 
examination of conscience. At the light of the Last Celestial 
Calls to humanity, examine your hearts, consciences, and lives. 
Thus you will recognize your sins or imperfection; recognize 
what moves you away or closer to Me; what you need to leave or 
improve. 
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If you review your lives with My Gospel and My Calls of Love and 
Conversion, the moral and spiritual pain will diminish in the 
Warning or in your particular judgment, since you will be clean. 
When you recognize your faults, confess them, and amend them, it 
will be this way. 

Little one, tell the world that all is conditional. I want to 
save the world, not condemn it, but your sins push me aside, and 
away from you. 

My child, how much I love this generation! But it is ungrateful. 
I give you My Blessing; in the name of the Father, and the Son, 
and the Holy Spirit. Amen. O Mary conceived without sin, pray 
for us who have recourse to Thee. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

October 18, 2017 

 

Dear children, to serve Jesus is to serve Mary. To serve Jesus, 
first it is necessary to meet with Our Lady. Whoever serves 
Jesus is because he has already consecrated to the Immaculate 
Heart of the Most Holy Mother. But to meet Mary is to imitate 
Mary; is to find oneself heart to Heart with Mary. You can’t 
serve the Lord if you have not changed your hearts. You can’t 
serve Jesus if vanity, pride, ire, impatience, and sins like 
these control your life. 

He who has met Mary, to serve Jesus, is meek; thinks before he 
speaks; is obedient; lives in patience; doesn’t allow to be 
controlled by the impulses, the passions of ire or the flesh. To 
serve Jesus and meet Mary means to be holy, and be holy even in 
the least thought, because holiness is holiness when it is 
complete. Mediocrity is not pleasing to the eyes of the Lord. 
You are holy when you are truly holy, when your thoughts, your 
words, or even your attitudes reflect holiness. Follow my 
example. Our Lady transformed me; changed me; educated me to 
serve as Nutritional Father of Jesus. Pray! Be humble! Live in 
simplicity! I give you the blessing of the Holy Family; in the 
name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

October 20, 2017 
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My Most Sacred Heart is an oasis of Peace, of Love, of 
Consolation. The souls who trust truly in Me, in spite of any 
upset, of any suffering, do not fret, but trust regardless of 
what comes; happens what needs to happen. The souls who trust in 
Me do not lose their peace. Hence, I exhort you to trust in Me. 

Man has desires of great and good things, but what I want for 
man is even greater and better from what any human being can 
imagine. The souls who trust in Me are not afraid, because pain 
and suffering only purifies, expiates, and cleanses. The souls 
who trust in Me are not afraid of suffering, or much less to the 
Cross, because the Cross is Love. Or are you afraid of Love? 
Children, pain purifies, strengthens, gives wisdom and 
knowledge, and, above all, cleanses the souls. 

Many men are afraid of God; they have not realized that God is 
only Love, and that all bad that happens in the world is not 
God’s fault, but of your sins, because through the sin of the 
world, pain has entered. 

Don’t treat me with ungratefulness; the world already has been 
to ungrateful with Me. I don’t want that those who say love me, 
also pay me bad so much Love. 

Children, love each other, but also love yourself. 

The world gives Me, continuously, so much bitterness. And it 
hurts Me so much that souls who call themselves Christians, also 
increase my bitterness! Console Me that My Heart needs to be 
consoled. Change your life! It’s not difficult, just say “yes”. 
Be willing that I take care of the rest. I just wish that you 
have wills willing to live My Word. 

Comprehend that this is My Work; the Work of the last times; and 
I want you to work for it; beginning with a change of life, but 
Now! Immediately! What are you waiting for? Change, now! Decide, 
now, to be holy! 

I give you my Blessing with my Merciful Love; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

October 23, 2017 
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Dear children, the world is always thirsty; always wants more and 
more, committing the sin of greed, of avarice, of vanity, and also, of 
pride. The world is so thirsty of God, of the Love and the Truth, that 
it looks for them, but outside of God. 

My children, I invite you, as always, to open the heart, to listen to 
Jesus, and to change your life. It is time that there are holy souls. 
It is moment that my apostles try, above all, to be holy. Children, if 
you practice mortification and sacrifice, if you mortify your tongue, 
the mind, the feelings, you will do a good spiritual exercise to start 
living holiness. The holy soul, even in the least of details, shows 
holiness.  

Children, Jesus is already very offended; Jesus is already very sad by 
your sins and of the world. It is the moment of a change of heart. 
Remember, children that Heaven exists, but Hell also. And Jesus wants 
that all be saved. I pray for you as Mother! I pray, so that you will 
open your heart and know the Love of God. 

My children, the soul that knows, who meets with the Love of Jesus, is 
a happy soul, even in the adversities; it is a happy soul. I invite 
you: decide for My Son; look for My Son, and be apostles of my Heart. 
Remember that in the Calls of Love and Conversion the Trumpets that 
Announce the Return of My Son are pealing for the last times. 

Children, in my Fountain of Grace and Mercy, in addition to drinking 
the water, rinse the hands and feet, as sign of purification and 
repentance. 

Children, listen to your Mother; change the heart towards God! I give 
you my Maternal Blessing; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and 
the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

October 25, 2017 

 

Heaven itself prepares the children of God. When God chooses a 
soul for his service, God himself prepares it. First he makes it 
see what is wrong and what it must change. Then he gives it a 
conscience of sin, so it can recognize its faults. And at that 
moment, the soul comprehends that a word, a thought or a look 
already can offend God. The soul that allows then to be 
illuminated and repents, changes; and in everything looks to 
please God. 

The souls that meet with the Love of Jesus do not want to be 
seen or heard, or admired, simply, they want to hide; they hide. 
There in the occult, in the anonymity, in the silence, they want 
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to serve God. Because only God is the object of their love; 
nothing or no one. And they comprehend that only God “Is”. 
Hence, in the same manner, the Holy Spirit and Our Lady did with 
me; they illuminated me, they indicated to me what I must do, 
and I obeyed. That obedience is saying ‘no’ to the human will. 
The human will leads to sin, to death, to condemnation. To 
renounce to your will to live what Jesus desires and has taught 
you is an act of love. Renounce to your own selves is an act of 
faith, and also, of trust, because you expect all from God. 
Truth and love, security and joy, the soul who trusts finds them 
in God. I invite you to this. In spite of all the storms of 
life, never loose the trust in God. Even when you are in the 
most terrible trial, but trust in God, you do not lack peace; 
you believe and continue forward. That is what Jesus wants! 
Continue forward, no matter how long is the desert; you must 
walk. Never be discouraged of the small cross that God has given 
you to save you! I bless you as Nutritious Father of Jesus, the 
Verb, who became Flesh to redeem the entire humanity. Look at 
Christ crucified! In the Cross you the greatest proof of Love! 
In the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. 
Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

October 27, 2017 

 

When my Heart was opened by a lance in the Cross, blood and 
water sprung out; My Spirit and My Life, My Humanity and My 
Divinity sprung forth, because I, Jesus Christ, am true Man and 
true God. At the foot of the Cross, not only My Mother was 
there, my beloved John and Mary Magdalene were there; they were 
witnesses of the aperture of my Heart; now not only in Spirit, 
but also in Truth, because it opened to receive all of you. 

John and Mary, at the foot of the Cross, by intercession of My 
Mother, became the New Apostles of Our Sacred Hearts, following 
the example of my father Saint Joseph. And they gave themselves 
to console, love, and repair Our Sacred Hearts, and, hence, 
Saint John and Saint Mary Magdalene are intercessors of this 
Work of the Last Times. It is an example for you to follow. The 
two changed their lives; the two repented; the two let 
themselves be loved, and, also, loved. Follow also the example 
of these Two Apostles of Our Two Hearts, and dedicate your lives 
to console us, to obey us, and to change each day. 
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I give you my blessing with Mercy; in the name of the Father, 
and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

October 28, 2017 

 

My beloved Son Jesus, when he chose the Apostles, looked at 
their hearts; they were needy men; were sinner men; but, also, 
who also longed the Truth; longed liberty, and wanted to 
encounter God. Jesus picks them. Jesus knowing their weaknesses; 
Jesus knowing their hearts; Jesus knowing their defects; Jesus 
picks them; calls them. And they feel loved and recognize Jesus, 
the Love. 

Jesus has sent My Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart to gather the 
Apostles of the Last Times so that I, as Mother, form them, 
educate them, prepare them. Jesus has sent me to reveal the Work 
of the Last Times, so that, from the family and the Cenacles of 
Prayer, which are also a spiritual family, many souls be saved; 
the Faithful Rest meets, and prepares the world for the Second 
Coming of My Son. And He sends me dressed with the Sun, like the 
Dawn that announces the arrival of his Kingdom. 

My children, listen to My Calls; listen to My Teachings. What I 
announced in Fatima, in Garabandal, and what I announce in 
Medjugorje, here, in My Garden, in this Spiritual Sanctuary of 
the Last Times, echoes, one last time. 

Listen to Your Mother. He who listens to me is not going to be 
confused or lost. I love you and give you My Maternal Blessing; 
in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. 
Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

October 28, 2017 

 

My dear children, I desire that we deepen in the importance of 
the Cenacles of Prayer. In the Cenacles of Prayer, which I have 
given to all the Apostles of Our Sacred Hearts of these Last 
Times, through My Instrument, is a collection of Graces, and 
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also, a gathering of all the Authentic Revelations, which we 
have given in the world. 

The Cenacles of Prayer are to implore with your Mother that ‘The 
Reign of the Most Holy Sacrament of the Eucharist comes soon’. 
Each of My children, who prays the Cenacle, must live from now 
the Triumph of My Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart. 

My children, don’t wait that the Triumph happens; don’t allow 
that it will be just a prophetic announcement, but that you live 
from now in your hearts the Triumph of My Maternal Heart. The 
Cenacles of Prayer will be like bonfires that will irradiate 
Light, and transmit Fire: Divine Light and Fire of the Holy 
Spirit. In My Cenacles of Prayer all is contained! Doing the 
Joyful Mysteries ask for your families, for the young; doing the 
Luminous Mysteries, pray for the Church, for the priests, for 
the religious men and women, missionaries, for the entire 
Church; praying the Sorrowful Mysteries you do reparation, 
expiation, adore the Precious Blood, accompany My Son in 
Gethsemane, console Him in the Cross. Praying the Glorious 
Mysteries, you ask for the Triumph of My Immaculate Heart and 
the Eucharistic Reign of My Son. 

My children, understand that in the Cenacle of Prayer all the 
authentic Prayers Revealed Divinely are gathered. Do, pray, and 
spread My Cenacles of Prayer! In My Cenacles of Prayer is all! 
After the Holy Mass, the prayer that pleases Jesus are the 
Cenacles. I invite you to pray with the heart. I give My 
Maternal Blessing; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and 
the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

October 31, 2017 

 

My Sacred Heart calls his children, so they will adore, repair, 
and console. I showed My Sacred Heart to Saint Margaret, to 
renew again the devotion to My Heart burning with Love. But I 
come now, again, to show My Sacred Heart, but with all the 
Attributes, Human and Divine, with which the Father has adorned 
My Person. It is My Crucified Body, shedding the Precious Blood, 
but also, it is Mercy; it is Love, and all is centered in the 
Most Holy Eucharist; because that is the authentic devotion to 
My Sacred Heart.  
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To adore My Heart, which is truly in the Holy Host! It is My 
Heart transformed into Bread, so you will eat it, so it will be 
in your entrails, and you can unite yourselves in spirit and in 
truth to Me. Here I revisit the Message that I gave to Saint 
Margaret; here I renew it; here I update it; and here, I remind 
it for the last time for the good of the world. Even if at the 
end a small group of souls remain faithful. I call all men to 
conversion. 

I love you and give you My Merciful Blessing; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

November 1, 2017 

 

Children of My Most Chaste Heart, I pour My Paternal Blessing 
over you. Little ones, the Saints look at the Cross. The holy 
souls love the Cross, in spite of how heavy, hard is the Cross. 
The Saints have become saints loving the Cross. It is a wish of 
Jesus that all pray, so that you ask for the Gift of Holiness, 
of Humility, but above all, of Obedience. Obedience and Love 
make souls holy. 

Children, rejoice, because Christ has chosen you to be Holy. The 
Feast of All Souls’ is the Feast of the Apostles of the Sacred 
Hearts. Ask He who makes man holy; clamor to the Holy Spirit to 
build you into Holy Apostles of the Immaculate and of the 
Eucharist. 

I bless you; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the 
Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

November 3, 2017 

 

Apostles of my Eucharistic Sacred Heart, look at my Sacred 
Heart, contemplate it with love; observe the Side Wound, which 
the lance opened my Heart also, when it trespassed me from the 
Side. How much Love Jesus has for you! Souls, why have you 
forgotten the Love I have for you? You forget it, and when you 
forget it, you move away. Look at my Heart. No one, soul, has 
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loved you as I. Let yourself be loved, because it is also 
necessary that you allow Me to love you.  

My Sacred Heart is that hidden treasure; my Heart is the chest, 
and within it, you will find the divine pearls, like the Divine 
Mercy, Holy Love, the Eucharist, and the Sacraments are. My 
Heart is the Chest of Heavenly Graces. Adore it, Love it, fall 
in love with it, and trust in Me! Because the greatest sorrow 
you can give to Me, and that you give Me, is to distrust in Me. 
Don’t distrust of He who has loved you so much. 

My Eucharistic Heart will reign, and it will reign when my 
Mother’s Heart triumphs. Hence, my little apostles, allow that 
my Heart reigns in you, allowing that my Mother triumphs in you. 
Allow yourselves to be overcome by the Love! Bow down pride, and 
make yourselves meek, and when you are meek, you will not only 
understand, also, you will allow Me to act. 

And to you, my little Carmelite, I give you a Special Grace: My 
Heart and my Mothers, which are one Heart; we will incarnate it 
in your heart, and they will not be three hearts. They will be 
one, united with Love and the Cross. 

I bless you with Merciful Love; in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

Commentary by the Instrument: 

Today Jesus came with his Eucharistic Sacred Heart. With his 
Left Hand he was touching his Heart, and in the Right Hand 
extended, He had the Heart of the Most Holy Virgin.  

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

November 4, 2017 

 

Dear children, little apostles of our Sacred Hearts, as your 
Mother of Tears, I wish to transmit My Call. 

In many places of the world, I have manifested myself shedding 
Tears. As Mother I have cried for all my children, because, as 
Mother I love each child of God with an only and special Love, 
and I suffer so much because I see, continuously, souls fall to 
the fire of hell! 
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Understand that my Sorrow is great; the love of a mother in 
earth cannot be compared to the Love of your Mother of Heaven, 
which is an only, infinite, and unrepeatable Love, for each of 
my children. Consider the Tears and Sorrows of your Mother. See 
in my Tears the Call of Love and Conversion. 

I cry because my children do not want to understand; I cry 
because humanity is moving away, each instant, more from the 
Love of Jesus. 

Children, I don’t want you to get lost; I don’t want that you be 
confused; follow my Calls of Love and Conversion, because in 
them I show you the way you must travel in this exodus of the 
Last Times. Don’t get lost, instead listen to Me. 

My Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart is the Star that must guide 
you. Trust and consecrate yourselves to our Mother of Heaven. 

And to you, little one, who the Grace of the Union of our Two 
Hearts to yours, has been granted, now, it’s not a union in 
Spirit, but also in Truth. Our Two Hearts with yours are one 
same beating, united in on same Love, and suffering one “unique” 
Sorrow. Our Two Hearts are truly in you. I give you my Maternal 
Blessing.  

And from my Garden, I spread over the World, my Maternal Tears; 
in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. 
Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM SAINT THERESE OF JESUS 

November 6, 2017 

 

Man, human being, is needy always of the Absolute, of the Real, 
of the Truth. In man’s heart is the unquenchable thirst of 
Truth, and man deviates searching for Truth in other parts and 
situations, and not in the Fountain of Truth, which is God. Some 
souls, who have known the Truth, move away from it, because it 
demands from them radicalism and rectitude. 

Other souls with longings for Truth wish to turn into gods; 
these souls are lost because of arrogance and pride; as it 
happened with those who had the Tower of Babel built. The proud 
get confused because of the same arrogance. Other souls want to 
search, and believe that they have found the Truth, by following 
beliefs, religions, and practices contrary to Truth itself. 
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Carmelite, man does not want to recognize the Truth in the 
Gospel and in the person of Jesus Christ, and the only Church 
founded by Him. 

Man has a longing for Truth, but that Truth is God. The human 
heart, who dislikes accepting corrections or mandates, moves 
away from the Divine Precept; because the human heart is 
spattered, and sometimes brimming with arrogance and self love, 
who desires to find his own truth, and the only thing he 
achieves is to get confused. 

Carmelite, humanity longs for God; longs for Truth; wants to 
meet with the Absolute, but the human heart is so proud to 
recognize that he needs to find God. But the souls that 
recognize the absence of God and long for His presence give 
permission for God, through his Spirit, to begin to lead them 
through the Path of Life, and through the Dwellings of the 
Kingdom. 

God wants to guide the souls through a Path of Perfection, which 
begins in recognizing that God is needed in the heart, and that 
it must go in deeper into His Mercy; let itself be loved by the 
Spouse, and be docile to the Path of Perfection, through which 
the Heavenly Spouse wishes to lead the soul. 

Meanwhile, the soul without realizing it, starts to perambulate 
each Dwelling of the Celestial Kingdom. 

The first step for this spiritual path is humility, recognizing 
sin, desire for holiness, meaning, all that is contrary to pride 
and arrogance of life. 

Carmelite, your heart is in that Transforming Union, where the 
creature molds to his Creator, and aspires only the longings and 
desires of the Spouse. I bless you; in the name of the Father, 
and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

November 8, 2017 

 

Children of My Most Chaste Heart, when a soul has decided to 
follow Jesus, he must be conscious of the cross and the trials 
with which he must purify his life. When a soul allows to be 
found by God, and allows that the Light of the Holy Spirit 
illuminates him, the soul recognizes what he has done wrong; the 
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soul assumes his sins, and a sincere soul, of clean heart, 
repents and follows God in a life of holiness, of rectitude, and 
also of patience.  

The soul, who has met with the Love of God, does not renege his 
brothers, but supports them with mercy; the soul, who has 
encountered with God, does not give up in the way of Calvary, 
but he knows that after the cross comes the resurrection. The 
soul, who has known Jesus, does not complain of the cross, he 
embraces it, keeps silence, and suffers with patience. 

The Holy Spirit transformed my life when I said ‘yes’ to the 
project of Redemption. God himself transformed me, aided me, and 
illuminated me, and gave me patience to travel my way of the 
cross. Pray! Don’t complain of your sufferings, carry them with 
patience, because the cross also must be loved, like Jesus loved 
his Cross. Pray, but pray with all your heart, and permit that 
God transforms your lives, so you can experience the Love of 
God. Pray so that your trust increases. Pray so you will have 
light and know how to act, like Jesus would act in your place. 
Examine yourselves at the light of our Last Calls of Love and 
Conversion. Do constantly the examination of conscience at the 
light of the Gospel and our Last Calls. Prepare yourselves in 
this manner for a good confession. Doing this, you will live a 
particular illumination of conscience, which will bear many 
benefits to your hearts. 

Heaven has charged me of being the Custodian of this Alliance of 
the Sacred Hearts with your heart. I am the Custodian of this 
Alliance. I bless you, and bless all with My Patriarchal 
Blessing; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 

 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

November 10, 2017 

 

Dear apostles of my Sacred Heart, we will deepen in the great 
mystery of reparation. To repair is a gift! Being repairing 
souls or being victim souls is a gift granted by My Father, 
through the Holy Spirit. When one loves, one contemplates the 
Beloved; you spent time with the Beloved; you console the 
Beloved, and in all, you try to please the Beloved. 
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The repairing soul recognizes first his sins; recognizes his 
weaknesses; assumes his sins, he goes to confession, and lives 
in holiness; recognizing his weaknesses and frailness, and he 
watches himself, and in this manner, repairs the inclination 
towards sin of all human being. The repairing soul is faithful 
to Jesus, recognizes how many times I am betrayed, how many 
times humanity is unfaithful to Me, and with his surrender, his 
fidelity, and his obedience repairs the harm that the world 
causes Me. 

The repairing soul overcomes his will, to like, live, and 
practice My Will. The repairing soul consoles Me. The repairing 
soul keeps silence repairing the many unnecessary words, and at 
times even blasphemous of humanity; the souls repairs by keeping 
silent. The repairing souls repairs the foolishness of the world 
with his docility and trust. 

I ask that each apostle of Our Sacred Hearts be a repairing 
soul, and repair according to his state. The married couples can 
repair for the sins against the Sacrament of Matrimony, for the 
sins against the family. The young can repair for the sins of 
the youth. The ill can repair for the sinners, who do not accept 
their purification. All according to their state of life can 
repair, can expiate. Pray! Meditate in the Cross! 

The repairing souls see the Cross with love; know that the Cross 
unites them to Me. The repairing soul is like the Cross; it is 
always behind Jesus; it is always united to Jesus. 

I exhort you: be repairing souls. Each one repair in your life 
for your sins and of the world joining My Sorrow. Be patient, 
the repairing souls is patient, and above all, knows that he is 
loved by the Celestial Spouse. The repairing soul, also, allows 
itself to be loved, because it knows that the Love is not loved. 

Little Carmelite, the mystical incarnation of Our Sacred Hearts 
in yours, also, is a reparation, because along with you, we have 
repaired the rejection that humanity has given to God. We have 
repaired the expulsion of God in the present world. 

I bless you with Merciful Love; in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

November 11, 2017 
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I am the Mother of the Word and Mother of the Last Times. I’ve 
come to gather the Faithful Rest. I’ve come, as Mother, to 
gather the Family. In these Last Times, I come only to remind, 
explain, and teach the Gospel of My Son Jesus. 

With our Calls of Love and Conversion, we don’t pretend to 
change, add, or remove the Divine Revelation, but we come to 
remind it, teach it, and preach it. Hence, my children, meditate 
My Calls always; do it together with the Holy Gospel. Read the 
Word of God each day and put it into practice. 

My children, I tell you: Live happy! Live in the joy that the 
Gospel wants to transmit to you! The joy of salvation! Feel 
loved. When you feel loved by God, your life will change; the 
way of looking at things will change; how you feel sorrow, 
suffering, and trials will change, when you acknowledge that you 
are loved. Never forget that you are loved by God, and the day 
that you feel loved, your lives will change; all will change. 

I invite you to read the Letter of the Apostle Saint Jude, and 
to meditate it with the heart. 

I bless you with Maternal Love; in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

November 14, 2017 

 

Dear children, accompanied by Holy Padre Pio and Saint Michael 
Archangel, and as Mother of the Carmel of Garabandal, I wish to 
give My Call to the World: 

My little children, the world is suffering strong convulsions in 
diverse aspects; what is happening is that selfishness is 
increasing; ambition, greed, and power are pushing away the 
hearts of the men of God. 

Little ones, My apostles, one must be good, must be very holy; 
to enter into Heaven one has to be good. The Ire of God wants to 
correct the world, but His Divine Mercy is detaining his Holy 
Arm, so that more souls can be saved. 

Children, listen to My Calls; be attentive with your hearts that 
My Calls of Love and Conversion are the Final Call to humanity. 
I warn you, and will always do, of the false prophets and 
messengers that are disuniting My People, confusing the hearts. 
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If you listen Our Calls and read daily the Word of God, you will 
walk in Truth. Read and meditate Chapter Two of Saint Luke’s 
Gospel. Take from it availing teachings for your spiritual and 
ordinary lives. 

Children, I bless you with Maternal Love; Father Pio and Saint 
Michael Archangel pray for My apostles; in the name of the 
Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen.  

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE CHASTE AND BELOVED HEART OF 
SAINT JOSEPH 

November 15, 2017 

 

Children of My Most Chaste Heart, I wish to speak to you about 
the gift of gratefulness. A grateful soul is a soul, which 
recognizes he is loved; is a soul who knows that God loves him 
infinitely. 

In Nazareth, my only prayer was a continuous action of thanks, 
because the All Powerful Father entrusted me the most precious, 
his Son and the creature that after Jesus is the Most Perfect 
and the Most Holy, the Immaculate Virgin, the Two Treasures of 
the Celestial Kingdom. My heart exulted of joy and gave thanks, 
because God has been good to his People.  

Dear children, you have much for which to thank God. He is 
always Good, Patient, and Tender with you. In your sufferings 
render thanks, because they purify you; in your trials render 
thanks, because they make you stronger; in the joys give thanks, 
because He is with you; give thanks for these Calls of Love and 
Conversion, which are a treasure of the Divine Mercy to save 
many souls. 

And from this home of Nazareth of the Last Times, where the 
Celestial Queen is gathering her Army, I bless you as the Father 
of the Holy Family; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and 
the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

November 16, 2017 
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Dear children, I am the Mother of the Wedding of the Lamb and of 
the Last Times and from My Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart, I 
transmit my Call to the world. 

Dear children, your souls are spouses of Jesus. He rescued you, 
from sin and death, dying in the Cross. And from the day that 
you receive My Son for the first time in the Holy Eucharist, 
your souls are married to the Lord; your souls join, like in a 
spiritual matrimony, with Jesus. But the majority of my children 
do not understand it, because they lack faith; because prayer 
has not become joy in their lives. 

Your souls are spouses of the Lamb of God, and when a soul 
commits sin, he is unfaithful to his Spouse. Spiritual 
infidelity consists in wishing other things that are not of God, 
in wishing the human will and not the Divine Will. 

Understand that you are spouses of the Celestial Husband; you 
must be faithful to the Divine Majesty, who has rescued you from 
your humanity. From his Human Heart trespassed in the Cross, 
Jesus rescued you. 

Children, the Heart of Jesus is a Heart of God and of Man; he 
loves you, understand you, and has rescued you. Children, love 
Jesus, true God and true Man. 

Saint Gertrude intercedes along with me before my Son’s Heart, 
for all you, my apostles. 

I give you my Maternal Blessing; in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 

November 17, 2017 

 

I have sent My Mother to announce, call, and gather. Her own 
Sorrowful and Immaculate Heart is the Call to the World. From 
here, my Mother dressed with the Sun, like the Messenger Angel 
of the Apocalypse, comes to announce: “The Coming of the Kingdom 
of God and my Coming to the Earth”. 

Listen to our Calls of Love and Conversion. Our Two Hearts are 
the Two Witnesses of the Apocalypse, who are preaching 
conversion and inviting the entire humanity to consecrate 
themselves to Our Sacred Hearts. 
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I invite you to have Peace. Peace is very important for you to 
hear the Voice of God and be able to discern and obey it. 

And you, little Elijah, our Hearts are united with the same 
Crown with my Mother’s; and now, by Grace and Mercy, with your 
small heart. 

This alliance of Our Sacred Hearts is a Call, also, to all; to 
give yourselves totally to this Work of the Kingdom of God. 

I bless you with Merciful Love; in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SORROWFUL AND IMMACULATE 
HEART OF MARY 

November 19, 2017 

 

Dear children, today I invite you to walk the path towards the 
dwellings of perfection. It is the way of faith. It is the way 
of the Sacraments. It is the life of prayer and fasting. It’s 
very necessary to ask the Grace of repentance, because the soul 
who loves Jesus suffers for not corresponding to the love of 
Jesus; and when feeling the pain of sin, but assisted with Faith 
and Light that the Holy Spirit transmits to you, a sincere 
conversion occurs. 

When a soul knows that in the least it has not corresponded to 
the Love of God, when the soul recognizes its sins, it is 
absolved of its faults, must continue walking at the Light of 
the Gospel. In this walk of Faith will be present trials; trials 
which purify the heart, and when they purify the heart, they 
make it more precious before the Eyes of God. Trials of faith, 
physical sufferings, or attacks and misunderstandings, but all 
these offered with love cleanses the soul, and by following my 
Calls of Love and by practicing the Gospel, you reach the first 
dwelling, which is my Heart: to go deeper into my Heart and 
receive special Graces from my Heart, above all, the Grace of 
Holy Love. Hence, I invite you always to pray unceasingly so 
that first you can know the Love of Jesus, and when you know the 
Love of Jesus, all in your life will be new. 

Pray and that prayer be for your gaiety, joy, and trust. I give 
you my Maternal Blessing. 

 

CALL OF LOVE AND CONVERSION FROM THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 
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November 20, 2017 

 

My Divine Mercy wishes to embrace the entire world with its rays 
of Love, but the world is so submerged in itself that it forgets 
of the eternal presence of God. I have come with a message of 
Mercy so the souls will believe, convert, and be happy, because 
the trust in My Heart gives Peace; and joy is the fruit of 
Peace. 

He, who does not have peace in his heart, lives in bitterness 
and in sadness, soiling his soul with distrust in My Mercy; and 
the greatest sorrow that you can give to My Heart is distrust of 
My Love. Even if the way of the Cross turns dark, and the daily 
Cross be heavy, it is a way of love, of surrender, and of trust. 

How much I have desired to pour the gift of humility, of 
simplicity, of charity, and when I do it, I only receive a ‘no’ 
from your hearts. How much I have taught you in the Word of God 
and how much My Mother has invited you to the Love, and your 
hearts are still hard and cold, dying because lack of Peace. 

Who believes in Me that is enough, the Faith. And Faith, united 
to Love, can do all. I invite you; live your faith united to the 
Love, and you will overcome with Me. My Mercy desires so much to 
embrace you, but I need humility of heart. I love you tenderly. 
I invite you to plant peace. I give you my blessing with My 
Merciful Love; in the name of the Father, and the Son, and the 
Holy Spirit. Amen.  

 


